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(') 1 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

2 NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

3---- --------------x

4 In the Matter of a

s

5 METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY s Docket No. S'0-289
: (Restart)

6 (Three Mile Island Unit 1) a

:
7---- --------------x

8 Skyways Inn
Susquehanna Room

9 - Eisenhower Boulevard
High Spire, Pennsylvania ~17034

10
Thursday, November 12, 1981

11

The reopened evidentiary hearing in the above-
12

entitled matter convened at 9:02 a.m., pursuant to recess.
13

() BEFORE:
14

GARY MILHOLLIN, Special Master
15 Atomic Safety & Licensinc Board

16 On behalf of the-Licensee, Metropolitan Edison Company:

17 ERNEST L. BLAKE, Jr., Esq.
BONNIE GOTTLIEB, Esq.

18 DEBOBAH B. BAUSER, Esq.
Shaw, Pittman, Potts and Trowbridge

19 1800 M Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036

20
On behalf of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvnia:

21
RG TRT ADLER, Esq.

22 Assistant Attorney General
505 Executive House-

i 23 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania

: O 24
!
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O i AreEARANCES < Continued >>

2 On behalf of M r. and M rs. Norman Aamod ts

{dg 3 JOHN CLEWETT, Esq.
The Christic Institute

4 1324 North Capitol Street
Washington, D.C. 20002

5

On behalf of Three Mile Island Alert.
6

LOUISE BRADFORD
7 1011 Green Street

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17102
8

On behalf of the NRC Regulatory Staff:
9

LUCINDA LOW SWARTZ, Esq.
10 JACK R. GOLDBERG, Esq.

Office of the Executive Legal Director
11 U.S. Nuclear Regulatory commission

Washington, D.C.
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5g By Mr. Clewett 23,821
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E' 6 AFTERNOON SESSION .. page 23,838
R
*
5 7 Robert C. Arnold (Resumed)
E By Mr. Adler 23,859
j 8 By Mr. Goldberg 23,891
Q By Mr. Blake 23,896
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By Judge Milhollin 23,897
By Mr. Clewett 23,907

1.: 10

$ Henry D. Hukill
@ 11 By Mr. Blake 23,912
3 By Ms. Bradford 23,914
g, 12

E

E3E1E11E
im
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5
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O ' IsossIn1xss
2 (9 02 a.m.)

(3 3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 The hearing vill come to order.-
%)

4 MR. BLAKEs Judge Milho111n, the parties met again.

5last night after the close of the hearing to discuss

6 sequestration. We have arrived at an agreed upon order for

7 sequestration that is beinc typed this morning, and as well,

8 ve have compiled over the night a list which would be an

9 a ttachment to that of prospective witnesses, both those that

10 would appear on licensee's behalf and those that would be

11 licensee employees .

12 When that list has been typed as well, . I will

13 distribute it to the parties this morning, presumably at the

14 break . We can discuss it further and have something for you

15 af ter the morning break.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

17 MB. BLAKE: I have also alerted the parties that

18 with respect to witness availability , I can foresee at this

19 point one complication or potential complication with Mr.

20 Tru nk.' Mr. Trunk is not available either next Tuesday or

21 Wed nesda y, and as we approach Friday and Saturday we will

22 j us t have to make the best position we can about whether or-

23 not to put him on on Saturday if it looks like we could

() 24 complete him on Saturday. At least my intention at this

25 point is to continue Mr. Arnold, Mr. Hukill arid Mr. Ross,

l')h%
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() 1and then at that point decide whether or not, wherever we

2 are on Friday or Sa turday, whether or not we could put in

3 Mr. Trunk at that point.

4 But I am just trying alert everybody so they have

5 several days to prepare in case Mr. Trunk comes in on

6 Saturday.

7 JUDGE MILHOLIIN: Mr. Trunk might not be available

8 on what days next week did you say?

9 MR. BLAKE: Tuesday and Wednesday, the 17th and

10 18 t h . I have indicated to Ms. Bradford this morning made--

11 a suggestion with respect to her TMIA-53 and assuming that

12 suggestion is taken, I would have no objection to its '

13 admission.

' 14 MS. BRADFORD: Judge Milho111n, I have not had

15 time this morning to adequately consider Mr. Blake's

i 16 suggestion. I will be able to look at it at the break and

17 make a d ecision .
,

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Fine.

19 MR. BLAKE: Finally, with respect to the two

20 individuals who I was trying to touch base with for

21 ratifica tion, I have in fact touched base with one of them

22 and gotten a favorable reaction. 'Je are still trying on the

23 latter and I will continue to make reports to you.

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I have de31vered to Mr. Blake

25 signed oricinals of the stipulation and order on

'

!
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() 1 confidentiality. He will arrange for the distribution of

2 those in Washington. Isn't that right, Mr. Blake?

3- MR. BLAKE: I will undertake to serve those if I

4 can just put in a cover letter that at the Chairman's

5 request, I an serving this on all parties.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yes.

7 MR. BLAKE: And I will serve it up here on the

8 individuals who are here and as well on what I understand to

9 still be the direction that all the parties in the

10 proceeding have.

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yes, the entire service list.

12 MR. BLAKE: Yes, sir.

13 MR. GOLDBERG Judge Milho111n, I have a

O 14 preliminary matter concerning the stipulation on

15 confidentiality which I believe is basically just a

16 clarification that ought to be understood by everyone and

17 ought to be on the record.

18 In paragraphs 9 and 10 --

19 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Just a moment.
;

20 (Pause.)
,

21 Go ahead.

22 MR. GOLDBERG: Excuse me. In paragraphs 8 and 9

23 it is provided that there will not be disclosure of the

() 24 identity of individuals by the NRC staff. As was explained

25 to the parties when this stipulation was negotiated, the NRC

((
:

|
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(]) 1 staff is just a part of the Nuclea r Regulatory Commission,

2 snd . this stipula tion would run only to the NRC staff.

3 The counsel for the NRC staff does not represent

4 the Commission as a whole and cannot bind the Commission as

5 a whole. It is the NRC staff which is a party to thit

6 proceeding and on behalf of the staff, this stipulation was

7 signed.

8 It is certainly possible that the Commission

9 receive a Freedom of Information Act request for the

10 identity of certain individuals. It is the staff's

11 intention to not disclose the identity of the individuals

12 claiming an exemption under the FOIA to any such request we

13 might receive.

O 14 However, if ultimately the staff's decision to

15 claim an exemption is overruled , ultimately perhaps by a

16 court, we would then have no choice but to comply with the

17 court's order to disclose the identity of those

18 individuals. So I think that understanding has to go along

19 with the sta f f 's agreemen t to this stipulation.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. Are there any other preliminary

21 matters before we resume cross examination? ,

22 (No response.)

23 Whereupo n,

() 24 ROBERT C. ARNOLD,

25 the witness on the stand at the time of recess, resumed the

O
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|

(]) 1 stand and, having been previously duly sworn, was examined

2 a nd testified further as follows:

3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Ms* Bradford, you may proceed.g-
\

4 CROSS EXAMINATION (Resumed)

5 BY MS. BRADFORD:

6 0 Good morning, Mr. Arnold.

7 A Good morning, Ms. Bradford.

8 0 I would like to take up where we left off

9 yesterday af ternoon, and if you recall we were discussing

to Mr. V.V.'s placement in the accelerated training. program.

11 As I recall, the discussion was if tha t was his

12 placement in the requalification, the eccelerated program

13 was a requirement of the administrative procedure which

O 14 governs that program.

15 A Es. Bradford, I really cannot speak to the

16 specific circumstances surrounding Mr. VV 's sta tus vis a vis

17 the Training Departrent procedure requirements at that time

18 of July 1979. I am just simply not familiar with it.

19 Q Okay.

20 A We vill have witnesses, I think, that can address

21 tha t.

22 0 Okay, #ine. Can you tell me how long Mr. VV has

23 been employed a t TMI?

() 24 A My recollection is that Mr. VV was assigned to

25 Three Mile Island in about tuo 1968-69 timeframe, so he has

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345
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() 1been there on the order of 12 or 13 years.

2 0 And how long had he held the position that he was

3 holding in 1979?

4 A I do not know.

5 0 Was he an SRO?

6 A res.
7 0 Do you know how long he had been licensed at TMI?

8 A He was in the initial group, as I recall, that

9 received c.. Ad licenses on TMI Unit 1, so he probably

10 received a cold license in late 19 7 3, ea rly 7u.- But I do

11 not think I as too far off, but that may not be quite

12 exactly correct.

13 0 Fine. Was he also licensed for TMI 27

O 14 A Yes, he was.

15 0 And when did he receive that license? Do you know?

16 A My recollection is that most of the people who

17 were licensed in Unit 1 and received what we call a

18 cross-license on Unit 2, among the initial group received

| 19 those cross-licenses in he second half of 1977 perhaps.

20The issuing of the licenses for a particular unit is

21 dependen t upon the unit's schedule as much as anything, and

|
22 we received an operating license for TMI 2 in February of

23 1978, as I recall.

() 24 0 Fine. Did you at any time speak wi th Mr. O about
c

|

|

|
25 his part in the 1979 incident?

O
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(ms) 1 A No, ma'am, I did not.

2 Q Do you know if there was any disciplinary action
4

3 taken with regard to Mr. 0?

4 A To the best of my knowledce, there was no

5 discipline taken, and I was familiar or conferred in July

61979 with the decision not to impose discipline on Mr. O, as

7 I was confident that his role in it was innocent.

8 Q Could you explain that decision, please?

9 A Yes. The explanation provided by Mr. O for

10 ans wering the questions was simply that; that he was

11 requested by Mr. VV who was his supervisor to answer some

12 q uestions. This was not an unusual kind of request in the

13 sense that within the Operations Department they frequently

14 work with each other in developing answers to questions to

15 assist each other's knowledge of the plant procedures, not

16 typically to my knowledge answering questions that were a

17 part of assignments or exams or of that nature, but were

18 outside of the formal Training Department procedures or

19 requirements, and that he had understood the request to be

20 of tha t nature.

21 Mr. VV confirmed that he had not identitled what

22 the background of the questions consisted of, and that Mr.

23 0 's participation was completely innocent.

() 24 0 Was Mr. O Mr. VV 's subordinate?

25 A Yes.

.

I
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() 1 Q Mr. Arnold, do you feel that a management person

2 misrepresen ting a request such as you just described to a

3 subordinate is - . First of all, let me ask you did Mr. VV

4 represent that request to Mr. O and tell him tha t it was

5 part of an exam?

6 A I would have to conclude he did not. He did not,

7 tc my knowledge, and I think that Fr. VV considered the

8 requirement which we are referring to as an exam -- I will

9 not quib:le with that characterization of it -- as more in

10 the natur? of an exercise and information that he was

11 required to be cognizant of and aware of and familiar with,

12 and that he fulfilled that by being sure he understood the

13 answer to those questions.

O' 1d And it was the understanding of the answers and

15not the specific mechanisc by which he developed the

16 u nd ersta ndin g that he feJt was the objective of the

17 assignment and the critical elemen t of it.

18 Q By "he", do you mean Mr. VV?

19 A Yes.

20 0 I see. But in fact, he did not explain to Mr. 0

21 tha t that was part of an exam or a quiz?

3 22 A Not to my knowledge. He did not.

23 0 All right. Let me go back to what I started to

() 24 ask you just now. A management person who would

25 misrepresen t that kind of a request to his subordinate in

/''TV
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I~ 1 that way that you just described, do you feel that that kind\s)
2 of management person is conveying to other employees in the

(^ 3 plant what kind of message?
b)

4 A Well, first of all, I think I would :isagree that

5 I described it as misrepresenting -- that what I described

6 constituted misrepresenting it, the questions by Mr. VV te

7 H r. O. I will readily agree that Mr. VV did not give the

8 background to my knowledge of Jhat he was working on, but I

9 do not think that in the centext that I described and which

10 was my understanding of Mr. VV's understanding of the
,

11 requirement, that that constituted misrepresenting it.

12 Nevertheless, I think that the failure by Mr. VV

13 to understand the training program requirements to be sure

'- 14 that he was personally supporting them and conveying -that

15 support to the people that work for him was a significant

161 apse in his judgment and in his fulfilling of his

17 res ponsibilities. And I think that tha t approach to those

18 training progran requirements gave the wrong signals to his

19 organiza tion . That is what he was held accountable for in

20 the discipline that we took in that instance.

21 0 Let's just go back again to the request. If, as

22 you sa y , Mr. VV considered he would have f ulfilled the

23 requirements of the exam if he read the work product of Mr.

() 24 0 , is it likely that he would have told hin that this was

25 part of an exam?

O
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n
1 A Well, it seems to me that they are inconsistentQ
2 attitudes. If he thought of the questions in terms of an

p 3 exam, as we would normally characterize an exam, he never
V

4 woul have proceeded as he did. Not looking at it as an exam

Sin the traditional use of that word, I can hardly expect

6 that he would describe the questions as being characterized

7 by an examination requirement.

8 0 Did he tell Mr. VV it was part of -- excuse me. I

9 mis-spoke. Did Mr. VV tell Mr. O that it was part of a

10 take-home assignment?
.

'

11 A Not to my knowledge he did not, and that was the

12 inf orma tion that we had from Mr. O and that was the

13 inf orma tion that was confirmed by Mr. VV, according to the

O 14 reports I received .

15 0 How long had Mr. C been employed by Met Ed?

16 A My recollection is that Mr. O had been with us for

17 about the same timeframe as Mr. VV. I think perhaps March

18 of 1969.

19 0 Would yo u sa y that Mr. O was highly regarded by

20 other operators?

21 A No question in my mind tha t he was very, very

22 highly respected for his personal qualities as well as

23 prof essional qualities , and still is, by and large.

24 0 And --

25 A Even though there is clear opinion that what he

O
V

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC, f
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

. - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ . - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - - -



|

23,757

() 1 did was wrong. His many years of very strong performance

2 are not completely wiped away.

3 Q I take it from your response that he was also(mg

%)
4 highly regarded by management.

5 A Yes, he was.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mr. Arnold,.was VV regarded in

7 the same way by management?

8 THE WITNESS: I think that management's perception

9 of Mr. VV was that he was a very capable technical person,

10 very, very knowledgeable about the plant. And while I

11 recognize it is a very subjective kind of thing, he had an

12 ope ra tor 's feel f or the pla nt.

13 Some people feel very comfortable and feel very

14 much at home and have a sense of machinery and how it works

15 and how it interacts in a dynamic way. Some people are less

16 inclined tha t way. Mr. VV was at the far end of the

17 spectrum of capabilities in terms of having a sense of the

18 pla n t, a feel for it.

19 'd e a lso believe Mr. VV das very conscientious in

20 terms of doing things safely in attempting to ensure the

21 plant was properly maintained, properly operated. But we

22 also had an assessment of his capabilities that he was weak

23 from an administrative standpoint, did not have in all cases

() 24 the right sense of priorities about those types of

25 requirements; certainly did not have any question in our

O
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G
V 1 mind as to his general honesty, his general integrity.

2 We did not feel uneasy that he would do something

Q 3 that we considered to be dishonest. We would not have had
.V

4 him in the position if we did.

5 BY MS. BR ADFORD ( Resuming):

6 0 Do you think tha t fact unduly influenced you or

7 any of the investigators when you were making the decisions

8 about disciplinary actions?

9 A In the July 1979 timeframe?

10 C Yes.

11 A No, I do not think it unduly influenced. I think

- 12 it is -- one's total experience with an individual should be

13 properly taker into account in looking at any given set of

O 14 circumstances in any particular instance. In some cases,

15 they may even predominate; in other cases, specific instance

16 may be the determinant factor independent of what history

17 exists.

18 0 Mr. Arnold, on page 3 of your testimony you use

19 the term " cheating in the broadest sense." Would you say

20 tha t the 1979 incident is covered under that term?

21 A No, I would not. And I would not because what I

22 meant by that is that cheating in its broadest sense to my

23 mind means the aisrepresentation, the deliberate doing of

24 something known to be impror,er with the intent of deceiving

25 people. And those kinds of actions can take place in other

A
U
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( ), 1 activities than just examinations.

2 I did not intend " cheating in its broadest sense"

3 to mean the case of looking at exams and sa ying tha t

4 whatever could be interpreted or characterired as cheating

.ght to be interpreted and characterized that way. I-s

6 really had not thought about attempting to define the

7 dividing line between what constitutes cheating and what

8 does not; but rather, that there is a whole spectrum of

9 activities that represent a violation of a trust that is

10 placed in an individual, and that that violation of the

11 trust in whatever form it may occur when it is delibera te,

12 wilf ull, knowing, is cheating.

13 0 When Kr. VV was placed in the accelerated training

O 14 program, was someone assigned to fill in for him on his job?

15 A I was not aware in July 1979 that Mr. VY, to the

19 best of my recollection anyway, was placed in an accelerated

17 training program. Typically, when someone goes on vaca tion,

18 as Mr. VV did in the early part of July, there would be

19 someone assigned to at least fulfill the administrative

20 parts of that - position .

21 There was an assignment of anotl.er person to fr.

22 VV's position subsequent to the pe rmanen t removal of Mr. VV

23 f rom the position. I do not know if anything was done on an

() 24 interim basis or not. But the incident, as I recall,

25 occurred on July 2 and it was around August 8 or Aucust 11,

O
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(]) '1 as I recall, that we put out the memorandum that assigned

2 another person to th. position previously held by Mr. VV.

3 0 Was that person Mr. MMM as in Mary?

4 A Yes, ma 'am .

5 0 And this was temporary position?

6 A Initially, I believe he was assigned in an acting

7 capacity. He was subsequently assigned on a permanent basis.

'

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Excuse me. Is it clear that

9 your answer is that MMM was placed in the position which Mr.

! 10 VV had occupied during the time when Mr. VV was placed in

11 the accelerated training, or is that not your testimony?

12 THE WITNESS: Tha t is not my testimony. My

13 testimony is that I do not know if anybody was formally

O- 14 assigned to tha t position during M r. VY's period of time in

15 the accelerated training program, which would not have

16 started until he returned from vacation, about mid-July.

17 And --

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am trying to follow the
;

19 testimon y. You said that MMM was assigned to Mr. VV's
,

20 position af ter Mr. VV had been removed, first on an acting

21 basis and then on a permanent basis.

! 22 THE WITNESS: Yes.

4

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Then did the period during which

() 24 M r. V -- I'm sorry, -- Mr. VV was assigned to accelerated

25 training , was that period before the period during which he

O
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.

({} 1was relieved of his duties? Are we talking about different

2 periods ef. time?

3 THE WITNESS: I think so. If I could try

4 chronologically to get at least the sequence if not the

5 precise dates, I think that Mr. VV would have been assigned

6 to his accelera ted t ra ining program about mid-July, and I do

7 not know if at that point in time anybody was formally

'

8 assigned to handle his position on an interim basis or not.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: WP.t was the --3

10 THE WITNESS: The first week of August I think is

11 when we finalized the decision to permanently remove Mr. VV

12 f rom his assigned position. At that time, Mr. MMM was

13 assigned to that position in an acting capacity. He

O 14 subsequently was made a -- that assignment was subsequently

15 made permanent. The acting aspect of it was superceded.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Was the accelerated training

17 assignment f ull time ?

18 THE WITNESS: Yes. It would have been at least as

19 required by the training proced ures, as I recall .

20 I might also point out that it probably would have

21 been completed in a week or ten days.

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Do you kncv whether he was

23 actually present in his regular job during the time he was

() 24 assigned to accelerated training ?

25 THE WITNESS: I do not know.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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() 1 BY MS. BRADFORD (Resuming):

2 0 You say that Mr. MMM --

3 A Excuse me, I wonder if I could interrupt just a

4 minute, perhaps elaborate on that last answer. I think that

5 one of the things that is perha ps germane to understanding

6 the answer to that kind of a question, or even the

7 circumstances - that may later he developed by others is in

8 the July 1979 timeframe.

9 Not only were we under very intense effort as a

10 result of the various investigations that I referred to

11 y er terda y , but we also had a situatica at the plant that was

12 still extremely uncertain. When one, you know, reflects

13 back on the plant conditions at that time, we had a badly

O 14 damaged reactor core whose conditions were unknown and

15 remain unknown to us at this point.

16 We were at a point that we elt we had achieved~

17 relative stability on the short term, but were frantically I

18 guess is really the wrong word -- were very intensely

19 working on putting into place a number of plant

20 modifications that were essential for providing reliable

| 21 control of plant conditions for the intermediate and the
!

221ong period.

23 The plant was heavily contaminated in many of the

() 24 critical areas necessary for operators to gain access to,

25 and we were attempt ing to decontaminate the portions of the

O
,
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({} 1 plant to allow access to equipment that needed to be

2 monitored and surveyed. We had yet to complete the

3 instal 15 tion of eruipment for processing the close to half a

4 million os11ons of water that +ere collected in the

5 auxiliary building, and which threatened to exceed the

6 storage capacity f or contaminated water in the plant.

7 We vere trying to find places to which we could

8 ship waste that we were generating and collecting on the

91sland --

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The relevance of all this is

11 wha t? -

12 THE WITNESS: The relevance of all this in my mind

131s the non-routine and very intense level of activity that
A
\- 14 all of were involved with and that Mr. VV had been a part of

15 u p until that time, and may well still, even after having

16 been assigned to acceleratad training program, had some

17 involvement in some of those types of things. And in my

18 opinion, very likely probably so. Even though under the

19 requirements of the training program he would have, under

20 normal circumstances, have been reassigned to the training

21 program on a 1007. basis.

22 So I think that the requirenents of the time have

23 to be part of the circumstances that are kept in mind when

(') 24 one evaluates the various judgments, decisions, activities

25 tha t were taking place then.

O
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() 1 BY MS. BRADFORD ( Resu mitig ) :

2 0 Mr. Arnold, is it then your testimony tha t Mr. VV

3 was removed from license activities and pla ced in an

4 accelerated program, and I believe you said in ono week he

5 cured' deficiencies which had been outstanding for two years,

6 at the same time he was involved in other plant activities?

7 A No, ma'am, I do not think several of those items

S are my testimony at all. First of all, I think that my

9 testimony has been that I am not aware, to the best of my

10 recollection, I was not aware in July of 1979 that Mr. VV

11 was in an accelera ted training program or even required to

12 b e . So all that flows f rom tha t clearly I cannot testify to.

13 What I did state and it would still be my

O 14 expectation , is that the na ture of wha t Mr. VV had to

15 upgrade in the way of knowledge level in particular training

16 areas probably could have been done on a f ull-time basis -in

17 a week to ten days.

18 The other aspects of your generalization I think I

19 would also disagree wi th , but I guess I have forgotten the

20 specifics of them at the moment.

21

22

23

() 24

25

O
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() 1 0 Okay. Let's go back to Mr. MMM. He was in August

2 assigned to a temporary acting position to fill Mr. VV's

3 assignment. Is that correct?

4 A That is my recollection or-that is my

5 understa nding based upon having looked at some of the

6 documentation that we have for that time period. And the

7 correct characterization of it is that of acting.

8 0 And at that time he was sent a memo notifying him

9 of that acting position.

10 A Well, I would expect we would have distributed

11 tha t memorandum rather widely within the plant.

12 0 And that is normally the means of communication on

13 job changes so that people in the plant are aware?

C> 14 A To the rest cf the organization, at that point in

15 time, that was one of the mechanisms. There are also

16 various organization charts tha t are maintained in which the

17 new assignment would have been shown, in normal times, at

181ea s t .

19 0 And was this change -- did it show up on an

20 organiza tional chart?

21 A Eventually it did, inasmuch as it shows up on the

22 ones currently. At what point in time it showed up I do not

23 k no w .

O 24 0 oker.

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. Excuse me. Is Mr. MMM a person

O
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(]) 1to whom confidentiality attaches?

2 MR. BLAKE: He is an individual for whom letter

{3 3 designa tions have been used.
s_/

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am sorry. I meant to say

S letter designa tions.

6 MR. BLAKE: He is an individual for whom letter

7 designations have existed to date. Mr. Wilson and I have

8 just been discussing him because he is not assioned at this

9 point to Unit 1 and I really, I guess --

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: He is not in my list of letters,

11 so I am having a hard time understanding th e testimony,

12 since that is the case. Are other parties similarly in the

13 dark as to the identity of MMM7

14 MR. BLAKE: No. The other parties would have a

1511st tha t identifies who hMM is.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Could you furnish that to me?

17 MR. BLAKE: I can and will.

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Thank you. You may proceed, Ms.

19 Era d'ord .

20 (Pause.)

21 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

| 22 0 '4 h en , if you know, Mr. Arnc1d -- and you migh'
i
'

23 have answered this question already, forgive me if you have
I

() 24 -- w h e n was Mr. MMM's position made permanent?

25 A I do not recall when that occurred.

I

! O
_
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(]) 1 0 Would a memo ~ have been generated'

2 A There would have been some documentation

3 developed, I believe, at least within the payroll system to

4 recognize that change. There may well not have been a

5 memorandum generally distributed. I just do not recall.

6 0 When that became a permanent position, would Mr.

7 YY have been notified?

8 A I do not know any reason we vould necessarily have

9 notified him.

10 0 If he was being replaced in his position would he

11 have been notified ?

12 A Yes, ma'am. I guess I would say it a little

13 dif f eren tly . He was replaced in his position and he was so

O 14 notified , it least he was notified that he was no longer

15 assigned to that position.

16 0 And how was he notified?

17 A I de not know.

18 Q Do you know who would know, Mr. A rnold ?

19 A I would expect that Mr. Miller or Mr. Herbein

20 would know.

21 Q Thank you.

22 Was Mr. MMM an SRO in '79?

23 A Yes, ma'am.

() 24 0 And did he also hold a d ual license f or both units

25 1 and 27

O
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(]) 1 A My expectation is that he was dual licensed, but' I

2 cannot be sure of that. I just was not that involved with

(~g 3 the operations, the details in the time frame in which he
(/<

4 would have been licensed on Unit 2.

5 0 Prior to the 20th of August in '79, what was Mr.

6 MMM 's position in the com; 'ny? Excuse me, I do not know. I

7 am not quite sure. Am I allowed to ask that on the record?

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Perhaps Mr. Blake could respond.

9 MR. BLAKE Let me cure that right now and say

10 that Mr. MMM's name is Joseph Chwastyk and we might just as

11 well use that name and his position, although it is not at

12 Unit 1. His position in Uni- 2 is clearly above the shift

13 personnel people at Unit 1 that we have used and tried to

14 retain the letters for under the current stipulation. And

15 it is my judgment that this individual should be discussed

16 by name.

17 So to the extent your hesitancy was with regard to

18 tracking his employment and, therefore, his identity, why

19 don ' t we just take care of that.

20 MS. BRADFORD: Thank you, Mr. Bla ke.

21 THE WITNESS: Mr. Chwastyk vas a supervisor prior

22 to his assignment as supervisor of operations on Unit 2.

23 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

() 24 0 Was the assignment, then, a promo tion f or Mr.

25 Chwastyk ?

O
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(]) 1 A Yes, ma'am.

2 0 Does Mr. VY hold a current operator's license for
.

3 TMI?

4 A My understanding is Mr. VV has a current license

5on Unit 2. His license on Unit 1 was permitted to lapse.

6 Q Do you know when he was recertified ?

7 i. ecertification is required at two-year

8 interva ls. My understanding is that his anniversary date,

9 as it were, his license was toward the end of 1979 or the

10 early part of '80.

11 0 Thank you. Is Mr. VV --

12 A Excuse me. One of the things that I recall that

13 Iou characte rized in my testimony earlier I would like to
,

O 14 specifically explain, is that we removed Mr. VV from

15 licensed duties. We removed Mr. VV from a supervisory

16 position that required a senior reactor operator's license.

17 We did not withdraw his qualification as a senior

18 reactor operator 2nd he could still legally, and dependent

19 upon his status within the training procram, continue to
I

20 function as a senior reactor operator. And that was a

21 deliberate decision on our part at that time. We requested
|

22 tha t his license not be renewed on TMI Unit 1 because we had

j 23 n o t , since the accident, and did not intend to use him in

() 24 any licensed capacity on Unit 1.;

|

25 0 Of whom --

,
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() 1 MR. BLAKEs Miss Bradford, excuse me. My

2 recollection of when you used tha t term was when you said he

3 was removed from licensed functions to go into an
('.))u

4 accelerated training program and I think to that extent the

5 clarification and the question cover dif ferent periods of'

6 time.

7 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

8 Q M r. Arnold, you just -- I cannot capture your

9 exact language, but you said that you requested that Mr. VYL

10 not be relicensed on Unit 1. Was that request made to the
,

11 NRC?

12 A Yes, at the time that we were requesting

13 reexamination of the operators and we identified to them the

14 specific individuals we would like to have sit for the

15 recertification examinations, we identified that we were not

16 including Mr. VV in th a t group and that we would be

17 withdrawing, in effect, our request for him and our

18 certification for him to have a .icense for Unit 1 but

19 retain it for Unit 2.
1

20 0 When was that request made?
5

; 21 A My recollection is tha t that was in the latter

22 part of 1980 based upon, again, documenta tion I have seen in

i

23 the last few weeks. I think it was in conjunction with

() 24 identif ying the people that we wanted to take the April 1981

25 NRC exams.
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(]}
1 0 What is Mr. VV's current position with GPU?

2 A Mr. VV is currently being utilired to provide

3 technical interface with the Department of Eaergy's RCD

4 programs at TMI-2.

5 C And he has a current operator's license for Unit 27

6 A To the best of my knowledge he still has a valid

7 TMI-2 senior reactor operator's license.

8 0 And his current position, does that require him to

9 use that operator's license?

10 A No. To the best of my knowledge he has not in

11 f act been utilized as as senior reactor operator since the

12 July '79 time frame.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Mr. Arnold, if I might ask you

14 one question now, the present position which Mr. VV holds,

15 would you say it requires a high degree of technical skill?

16 You characterire !!r. VV as having a high degree of technical

17 skill, righ t ?

18 THE 'dITNESS: Yes. It req uires a high degree of

19 detailed plant knowledge o* a technical nature.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN Very well.

21 BY MS. BRACFORDs (Resuming)

22 0 How does his current job compare with his former

i 23 position , I mean in respect to his position in the company.

() 24 A I believe on the organiration charts he would be

25 shown in a staf f position to the member of company

,
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() 1 management that interfaces with the Bechtel companies that

2 we have under contract for the decontamination and removal
,

3 of the fuel from Unit 2.gg
()

4 In terms of salary grades, I frankly do not know.

5 I suspect his position is among several that we still have

6 yet to complete the processing through reevaluation in our

7 salary administration program which was necessary when we

8 com pletely restructured the organizar.lon.

9 Q On the organizational chart, would he have moved

10 upwards or -- I am trying to make a comparison from where he

11 was in 1979.

12 A Yes, and I understand that and I presumed that's

13 wha t you vere trying to do. And I think the way in which to

b
14 best calibrate on that or the bes* measurement of that''

15 really is the salary grade which he is in and, as I say, I

16 do not believe that we accomplished that administrative

17 activity yet that would assign him to a salary grade.

18 There is no question in my eind tha t the

19 assignment represented a demotion and I would certainly

20 think there is no question in Mr. VV's mind or in the rest

21of the orgsnization's mind that that was a demotion.

22 C Mr. Arnold, I am going to go back for just a

23 mom ent . I have here a memo f rom Gary Miller and cc'd to

() 24 j o u . I would ask you to identify it, please.

25 (Counsel 'anding document to witness.)

A
.
(>

t
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() 1 (Witness reviewing document.)

2 A This memorandum was, as you identified, from Mr.

3 Miller to a number of management people, including myself,

4 and documents the assignment of Mr. VV to an ad hoc group

5 that I had set up subsequent to the accident for developing

6 the documentation of our internal investigations into the

7 accident of Three Mile Island.

8 And Mr. VV was assigned to that ad hoc group,

9 which was of a temporary nature.

10 MS. BRADFORD: Thank you. I would like to have

11 this marked Exhibit THIA Exhibit 54, I believe.

12 MR. GOLDBERG Excuse me. May I have a copy?

13 (Ihe document referred to was

O 14 marked TMI A Exhibit 54 for

15 identification.)

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: This is a memorandum dated

17 August 20, 1979, from Mr. G. P. Miller to M r. R. C. Arnold

18 and others entitled " Personnel".

19 (Pause.)

20 BY MS. BRADFORDs (Resuming)

21 Q Mr. Arnold, the last paragraph of this memo says

22 the addition of VV to the group will provided the

23 m uch-nee ded insight to the detailed design and daily

() 24 operation of the unit in both the pre- and post-accident

25 period .

O
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() 1 The -- can you explain tha t?

2 A Yes. The group that is described there, the

3 accident investigation documentation group, was an ad hoc

4 group that I set up headed by Mr. Wallace, whose assignment

Sit was to capture in a single document the results of the

6 various company investigations into the TMI-2 accident,

7 including the activities in the weeks a7d months followin-

8 the accident as we undertook to control and stabilize the

9 situation and stage ourselves for the long-term recovery

10 eff ort.

11 Part of what we wanted to do was to have that

12 document along with others. At a subsequent time it could

13 he read and.would be meaningful and understandable so that

O 14 there was a certain amount of priority placed with the

15 editorial quality of it. There was a shortage of people

16 with necessary plant knowledge and technical background to,

17 support that effort.

18 Mr. VV is identified and I think consistent with

19 my earlier characterization of his capabilities as being the

20 type of person that could bring that to the effort and this

21 memo reflects tha t.

22 0 And this is the temporary assignment that you

23 spoke of earlier ?

() 24 A No. I de not think I spoke of a temporary

25 assignment for Mr. VV other than I spoke about this ad hoc

O
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(]) 1 croup being a temporary group and Mr. VV was, you know,

2 assigned to that, the expectation thac he con cinue te work

3 there until he was no longer needed either.because the job

4 was completed or his contribution to it was complete.

5 0 And, however, the language in the ff.rst pa ra g ra p a
.

6 says that Mr. VV will be temporarily assigned to that -- to

7 the accident investigation documentation group and I assume

8 that is the ad hoc group to which you refer.

9 A Yes.

10 0 So it was a temporary assignment?
,

11 A Well. frankly, Ms. Bradford, I do not associate

12 a ny particular significance with the identification of that

13 being temporary as f ar as our longer-term intent on the

O 14 utilization -- for the utiliza tion of M r. VV is concerned.

15 If you are trying to develop a point that he was

16 there temporarily wit'a the idea that he was eventually going

17 back to the supervisor of operations, let me state very

18 clearly my testimony is at the time of the July 1979

19 incident my decision was to permanently remove him from that!

20 position . There was no intent on my part to have him return

21 to that position.

22 0 Did you notify Mr. VV of that intent?

23 A I think I told you before that I did not

() 24 personally notif y Mr. VV.

25 0 Are you aware if anyone notified Mr. VV?

)t
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() *
A I think I told you before that I am not aware of

2 anyone specifically telling him tha t .

- 3 MS. BRADFORDs Thank you, Mr. Arnold. I have no

4 f urther questions.

5 IHE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am.

6 MR. GOLDBERGa Judge Milhollin, is there going to

7 be a motion to admit this? I would like to note my

8 objection --

9 JUDGE XILHOLLIN: Mr. Goldberg, I do not think --

10 it seems to me it may be vaste of time to object to the

11 admission of a document which has not been offered into

12 evidence.

13 MB. C DBERG: I, not objecting to a motion to

O 14 admit it. I want to object to the examination of the

15 witness on a document which is not in evidence.

16 MS. BRADFORD: I am sorry.

17 JUDGE MILuv.LIN: On what ground do you make such

18 3 motion ?

19 MB. GOLDBERG: Well, if for some reason this

20 document is not admissible, and I am not suggesting it is

21 n o t , then it would not be proper to examine the witness on

22 the details of the document.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLINa Why?

() 24 MR. GOLDBERG: Because then his testimony would

25 have to be stricken if it is determined that the content of

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345



__

23,777

(]) 1 the document is not admissible evidence.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Are you saying that you cannot

- 3 cross examine the witness on a document which has not been

4 introduced into evidence?

5 MR. GOLDBERGs Not on the substance of the

6 document where the phrases are repeated and read into the

7 record. If it is being -- if this is going to be -- if tha t

8 testimony is admitted for the truth of the matters asserted

9 in this document then it would not be proper unless the

to document is admitted into evidence.
4

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I understand your point.

12 MS. BRADFORD: Judge Milhollin, I ask tha t the

13 THI A Exhibit 54 be moved into evidence. ,

14 JUDGE MILHOLLINs All righ t. There is an

15 objection. Would you like to state the grounds of it again?

16 MR. GOLDBERGs I do not have any objection to the

17 admission of this document into evidence. I have an

18 objection to the examination of the contents of the document

'
19 for the truth of the matters asserted in the document, if

i
20 the document is not in evidence, becTuse the document may be

21 ruled inadmissible.

22 It is just not proper.
,

23 MR. ADLER: If I can respond to tha t, the witness

() 24 is free either to agree or disagree to the truth of the

25 matters asserted in the document being used f or cross

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345



_- - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . __ _ _ _ _ _

23,778

() 1 examination. If we need to use that as a basis we will need

2 to strike about half of the cross examination questions

3 admitted in this proceeding to date.

4 The precedent established has been contrary to

5that principle.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I take it there is no objection

7 to the admission of this document into evidence, so the

8 document is hereby admitted into evidence.

9 (The document previously

10 marked THIA Exhibit No. 54

11 for identification was

12 received in evidence.)

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Off the record.

O 14 (A discussion was held off the record.)

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Go ahead.

16 MR. CLEWETT: Judge Milhollin, Mrs. Aamodt will be

|17 doing the bulk of the questioning of Mr. Arnold for the

18 Aamod ts.

19 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yo 1 do represent the Aamodts as

20 an attorney , is that correct?

21 MR. CLEWETT This is correct.

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I should say that if the

well, I should say that sequential23 exa mination --

() 24 examination has been granted by me as discretionary and I

25 think that I can withdraw that grant at any time. So if in

O
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() 1 sy judgment the cross examination is not productive then I

2 will withdraw it, especially in your case, since you are

3 representing the Aamodts as an attorney and have been

4 recognized as such for this proceeding.

5 So I think you being aware of that it might be

6 useful.

7 MR. CLEWETT4 Thank you, Judge Milhol.'.in.

8 CROSS EXAMINATION

9 BY MS. AAMODT4

10 0 I am Marjorie Aamodt.

11 A Yes, ma'am,

12 MS. AAMODT: Judge Milhollin, may I just explain

13 too that Mr. Clevett came quite late to this case and I have

O 14 been participating in it since last January and that does

15 causs some problems in just the amount of information that

16 he murt absorb and motions to prepare and so forth, which

17 has destracted him somewhat f rom the substance of the case.

18 And tha t has, therefore, thrust me into this

19 unwelcome role.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well. Go ahead.

21 MS. AAMODT: Yes.

22 MR. BLAKE4 Judge Milhollin, I would only observe

23 tha t Mr. Clevett has been here since the very first

() 24 prehearing conference in this reopened proceeding.'

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am aware of that.

'
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() 1 ER. BLAKEs Thank you.

2 BY MS. AAMODTs (Hesuming)'

3 Q Mr.' Arnold, would clearly defined bounds in the

4 administration of tests have deterred instances of cheating

5 at TMI?

6 A Could you clacify what you mean by clearly defined

7 bounds of administration?

8 0 Well, asy I ask you, have you had -- do you

9 believe that you have had clearly defined bounds for test

10 administration 1* the TMI training departme n t?

11 A I as sorry, Mrs. Aamodt, but I do not think I know

12 what you mean by clearly defined bounds of administration.

13 I really do not understand.

O 14 0 Were you aware of a letter from Mr. Collins in

15 1980, the latter part of 1980, concerning the administration

16 o f tests in the THI training department, whether they'were

17 closed book or open book?

18 A No, I have no awareness of that letter that I

19 recall .

20 0 And since the investigation you have no awareness

21 of the means of administration of the Category T tests, the

Z2 m akeu p tests?

23 A Yes, I am aware in general with the way our

() 24 training program has been administered for the last few

25 years, including in the time period in which Category T

O
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(]) 1 makeup exams were taken.
,

2 O Are you aware, then, of the way the testing was

3 administered in ?.he TMI training department, thes

4 requalification tests?

5 A I think I have a general knowledge of it.

6 Q Are you aware -- is it your understanding that

7 those tests were sometimes closed or open book, that

8 sometimes they were take-home tests?

9 A My understanding is that all three testing

10 techniques were employed by us as they are at most training

11 and education efforts.

12 O Do you plan to continue such a policy in your

13 training department for administration of tests?

O 14 A I would expect that we would continue to utilize

15 both closed and open book type of examinations. I do not

16 tl' ink that we are currently using take-home exams, by whic!

17 I mean a person is required to do what we would classify as

13an examination on an honor system.

19 But ' would expect th a t there would continue to be

20 w hat I would call take-home assignments, exercises typical

21 of what we would generally call homework assignments.

22 0 Did you feel that the administration of the NRC

23 exa31 nation contributed to the rumors and instances of

('jT 24 cheating?

'
25 (Pause.)

O
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(]) 1 A I think that the way in which the NRC exams were

: 2 administered in April may well have contributed to rumors

- 3 about cheating on the exam. I do not have a definitive

4 conclusion or judgment on that, but certainly I would not

5 think that that is unlikely.

6 I guess I would be -- would be very hesitant to

7 conclude that the cheating incident involving 0 and W grew

8 out of the way in which it was administered. I think that

9 the adminictration in a more closely controlled way would

10 probably have prevented that cheating incident, but I guecs

111f I understand what happened there was suf ficient

12 deliberateness to it, there was sufficient scope to it.

13 There was obviously mcre than a spur of the moment taking

O 14 advantage of the degree to which the examination

15 administration did not prevent it.

16 In the case of Mr. Shipman I think the lack of

17 control of conditions outside of the examining room probably

18 con tributed to that inasmuch as I think that was kind of a

19 chance encounter LT which the -laser administration *or more

20 controlled conditions would have prevented that having

| 21 happened .

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Excuse me. While we are on that

'

23 subject, you interviewed -- you testified that you

() 24 interviewed Mr. O with respect to his activities on the

25 April exan.

O
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() THE WITNESS: fes.1

2 JUDGE MILH07.I2N: Did he state to you that he had

3 copied f rom bl. w1

4 THE WITNESS: I do not recall that he admitted

5either in my interview with him and my recollection of his

6 signed statement was that he specifically denied that he

7 copied f rom Mr. W.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Did you ask him whether he

9 copied f rom Mr. W?

10 THE WITNESSs I am not sure I did. What I

11 principally took in the way of an approach in the interview

12 with Mr. O and Mr. W was to establish that what I understood

13 them to be acknowledging was their participation in the

14 cheating incident in the April 1981 NBC exams was in fact

15 true and I wanted to be clear to each of them, and

16 particularly Mr. O, inasmuch as his role was somewhat

17 dif ferent in character, as he admitted to it at least, was

181n and of itself a basis in my judgment for his termina tion.

19 And while I asked him about knowledge of other

20 cheating , I do not recall that I attempted to develop any

21 more specifically than the NRC had tried to develop or as

22 s pecifically what other activities he might have engaged

23 1n. I just do not remember that I did.

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: You said that you felt he was a

25 highly competent person, highly competent employee, and tha t

O
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(m) 1 I think I recall you saying that Mr. O was a competent
,

2 employee and skilled and his fellow employees shared your

3 view , or rather that you shared the, view of his fellow

4 employees.

5 Did you ask him why he felt it necessary to cheat?

6 THE WITNESS No, sir. I did not. I think, Judge

7 Milhollin, that as distrustful as that situation was for all

8 of them, that I would not have attached too much reliability

9 to any rationalization they would have given me at t-at

10 time. I think it is the kind of circumstance that it can be

11 very dif ficult for one to understand themselves why they did

12 it.

13 And I -- well, I nay have been wrong. I really did
,,

k 14 not feel that much productive could come out of that type of

15 a discussion, at that time at least.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Did you ask W why W thought it

17 was necessary to cheat ?

18 THE WITNESS: No, for basically the same reasons.

19 I migh t state that I was aware at the time I talked to W

20vhat he had sta ted in his testimony or in his signed

21 statement to the NRC was the reasan for his cheating.

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 Did you ask them whether they

Z3had conspired to cheat or agreed to cheat in advance?

() 24 THE WITNESS: I do not recall tha t I did. I do

25 not think I did. As I say, the thrust of my meeting with

A
(./
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(]) 1 them was to derstand what they had done that they had

2 admitted to at that point.

3 I guess if I had reflected further on it at thatS
~

4 time I would have had some concern as to the exten'. to which

5 the company can properly develop information which places

6 the individual in jeopardy once it goes beyond the point at

7 which the company's specific immediate needs are met.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN If you had -- well, if you had
.

9 pursued with them the reason for their decision to cheat,

10 wouldn't that have given you some information about the

11 company's training program that migat have been useful to

12 you ? That is, weren't you curious whether they were

13 cheating because they felt the training program was

O 14 inadequa te or because they felt the +vam wa s unfair or

oh, for any other reason.15 because they felt that --

16 Weren't you curious about the genesis of their

17 decision since it may have reflected on several things of

18 which you would -- over which you could exercise some

19 control?

20 THE WITNESS: Yes. Well, I think that while I was

21 curious, the only way in which the company could proceed is

22 to assume that all of those things or any one of those

23 things may have contributed so that our action had to

() 24 address , in my opinion, all of the potential reasons

25 independent of which ones they themselves may have selected.

O
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(')T
1 And I think that while the opinions of Mr. O and

L
2 Mr. W are a part of the total -- total picture in terms of

3 the attitude towards our training program and the perception,

us
4 of its adequacy by the operators, that can be gained by

~

5 talking to the others as well.

6 So -- and I think tha t we had to approach our

7 corrective action on the basis that any one of those things

8 that you listed could have contributed to it, so we had to

9 be sure that we took whatever steps would be necessary to

10 remove that type of issue, to contribute to it in the future.

11 JLDGE MILHOLLINs You said tha t in the case that

12 Mr. VV, when you were deciding upon his demotion or other --

13 or the other response which the compa'2y might make to his

14 actions, tha t you felt his motive was important in making

15 the company's decision. Don't you feel that the motives of

16 0 a nd W , the motives of those people were equally important

171n deciding how to deal with them?

18 THE WITNESS: Frankly, no. Their motive -- there

19 was no motive that I could conceive of that would have

20 mitigated the - perhaps let me choose a diff erent word

21 based on our discussion yesterday, but tha t would have

22 provided any rationalization for what they did tha t would

23 have made a different response on the part of the company

() 24 appropriate 1 f mind.

25 The aspect of Mr. O and Mr. W's activities I just

A
U
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Q ifelt took them beyond the threshold where the company had

2 any alternatives, was the extensive nature of it, and it

3 proceeding over two days when both of them had the

4 opportunity to reflect on what they were doing and to have

5 ceased and the fact that it would proceed as extensively and

6 on two succeeding days, in my mind, just took them to where

7 we could not do anything to help or protect them from their

8 actions.

9 They had gone beyond where the company's response

10 could be other than what it was.

11 BY MS. AAMODT (Resuming)

12 Q Mr. Arnold, do you --

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Maybe we have reached the time

Od 14 a t which the temperature has fallen and it would be
1

15 appropriate to take a break. So let's take a break for ten

16 minutes.

17 (A brief recess was taken.)

18

19

20

21

22

23

O 24

25

O
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() 1 BY MR. AAMODTs (Resuming)

2 0 Without asking O and W about their reasons for

3 cheating , can you be sure that you have hit upon the correct

4 reason?

5 A Mrs. Aamodt, I do not think that asking them or

6not asking provides assurance that we hit on the correct

7 reason, in my opinion. In other words, obviously, not

8 ask ing them does not provide any information on it. But as

9 I indicated before, I would not put much reliability in

10 whatever explanation they might give , particula rly at the

11 time of my interview with them.

12 It was a very distressing time for them. In the

13 case of one individual, he was clearly extremely distra ught

14 by the situation. It simply was not a time in which that

15 t ~pe of dialogue could have expected to be productive.

16 I was also aware that the NBC had pursued those

17 questions f rom the written statements that the people had

18 signed , and I think tha t we can reconstruct or we can

19 speculate on the potential contriPutors to such an incident,

20 and need to address them all. And I guess I have a high

21 degree of confidence that in the course of doing that we are

22 not apt to overlook at significant contributor to the

23 incidents that are caused by programma tic problems.

() 24 C I understand that you described these individuals

25 as being " intelligent" and invididuals that you highly

O
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() 1 respected, is that correct?

2 A Yes, ma'am.

3 0 Do you have any reason to believe that these

4 individuals could not ha ;e been insightful as to their

5 reasons for cheating? Well, let me ask you, I think perhaps

6 ycu feel you have been asked that question, so perhaps I

7 should ask you this question insteads Were these

8 individuals resentf ul at the time of this interview, which

9 would interfere with their abilities to communica te with

to you ?

11 A Their frame of mind was such that it would

12 interfere with them being able to objectively discuss the
f

13 reasons for why they did what they did.

O 14 I did not sense any resentmen t on their pa rt, but

15 certainly a great. deal of distress on both their parts,

16 distress to the point where it was difficult for both of

17 them to continue to maintain control of themselves from an

18 emotional standpoint during the course of that interview.
.

-

19 And as I say, I do not believe, did not at the time, it wa s

20 a setting under which those issues could have been

21 productively pursued.

22 0 Have you attempted to pursue those issues with

23 them at any time since that time?

(m(,) 24 A We have not.

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mr. Arnold, 4 you feel you know

O
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('} 1why they cheated, now?

2 THE WITNESS: I think I -- I guess it is something

- 3 I would try to represent by saying I am 80 to 90 percent
us

4 confident that I know why they cheated. And I -- I do not

5 know if I will ever gain more confidence than that, but I

6 think I have, you know, a personal opinion as to why it

7 happened, yes.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Would you tell us what that is?

9 THE WITNESS: Yes, certainly. I think that in the

10 case of Mr. W, that he went into the examinations, both the

11 ATTS and the NRC examinations very unsure of himself. I

12 think that lack of confidence was probably misplaced,

13 because he had always performed quite well in examinations.

14 But I think he is by nature a person with a little-

15 less self-confidence of his capabilities compared with

16 perhaps others of the shif t supervisors. And that anxiety

17 existed not only to the performance on the exam but to the

18 implications of f ailing the exam. And I think they were the

19 implications he was concerned with relative to himself.

20 He stated that was the reason in his interviews

21 with the NRC, and I have really no reason to doubt that wa s

22 the most likely immediate concern he had, that if he failed
1 .

23 the examination it could have significant consequences to

() 24 him in terms of potentially losing his position, losing his

25 license.
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(]) 1 I do not think that based on the expei-ience with

2 the company, he would have been concerned of having lost

3 employment as a result of that, because we certainly have

4 been able to utilize very effectively others who for one

5 reason or another no longer maintained a license.

6 And I think that he conveyed that lack of

7 confidence to Mr. O. And Mr. O, out of a sense of "we are

8 all in this together" type thing, "we have got a commitment

9 and interrelationship to each other that leads to helping

10 each other out," made a very serious error as far as what

11 the appropriate way to provide arsistance to Mr. W.

12 I think that there was not an expectation on the

13 part of either one of them that it would be nearly as

14 extensive as it turned out to be, particularly on the NRC-

15 exam . And I suspect that once they got into the exam

16itself, that the exam was difficult enough, was demanding

17 enough, tha t Mr. W -- I will not say " panicked ," although,

18 you know , it may be something verging on it -- became even

19 more anxious about things, to where he effectively got

20 him self in the mode of just utilizing Mr. O 's examination to

21 proceed .

22 ~ The exam was long. It was difficult. If you once

23 got in the mode of making progress on the exam by using
n() 24 somebody else's, I am not sure you could step back away from

25 tha t and start to work on one's own, even though the answers

C\
U
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() 1 were probably known in most cases to Mr. W. I think he kind

2 of got himself into a situation where he wa s unable to break

3 away from it, and that is why the cheating was so obvious on
(--)gu

4 the answers.

5 So I think those are, in a sense, sort of the

6 reasons that relate to the particular individuals involved.

7 I think there probably are other contributors that are

8 secondary considerations that still have to be addressed; in

9 particular, the conditions that permitted it to proceed.

10 But I do not think that those two individuals

11 cheated on the exam because they either thought it was okay

12 or that they individually f eit that the NRC exam was

13 completely irrelevant, even though they might have-been

O 14 critical of it in some ways,as others have been as well.

15 And I think the actions we have taken to upgrade

16 our training program and improve the administration of it

17 address both what I see as the reasons that these particular

18 individuals got involved with it as well as the secondary

19 kind of issues that permitted it to occur.

20 BY MS. AAMODTs (Resuming)

21 0 Did you ever check the attendance of Mr. O or Mr.

22 W in the OARP program?

23 A No, ma'am.

() 24 Q Do you have any reason to believe that they were

2 Sin full attendance during that program?

O
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(') 1 A I am sorry, I did not catch the word before --

2 0 Do you have any reason to believe that they were

("3 31n full attendance during that program?
%)

4 A Well, my expectation is that they would have

5 attended the majority of the training session's, and I would

6 expect nonattendance at particular segments of that to have

7 been exceptions and not -- I do not know that I would --

8 would be my minimum expectation.-

9 0 Were they on a one-in-six shift rotation at the

10 time they were in the OARP program?

11 A There are others that are going to be able to

12 testif y with more direct knowledge of the' program. But for

13 the OARP, my recollection is that that program was carried
7_s
d 14 out in -- as part of the one-in-six rotation sequence.

15 Q So you are not aware of reasons that personnel

16 would be prevented from attending that program?

17 A There can be reasons such as illness, particular

18 problems that come up of a personal nature or problems

19 within the plant that I would not be surprised would lead to

20 some absences, but not a systematic absence.

21 0 Could I give you a document to look at that was

22 serviced on me in this -- in the discovery period of this

23 reopened hearing?

() 24 A As far as I am concerned, you may.

25 (Counsel handing document to witness.)

O
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/]') (Witness perusing document.)1

2 MS. AAMODT: I will describe this page that I am

- 3 presenting to Mr. Arnold as attorney's notes relating to an

4 interview with GG. And it is represented there that --

5 HR. BLAKE: Mrs. Aamodt, can you hold just for a

6 moment while I read it?

7 (Pause.)

8 MR. GOLDBERG: May I have a copy of the document,

9 please?

10 MS. AAMODT: I really am sorry that I had not

11 intended to come into this, but it was elicited by the

12 Special Master in your inquiry as to the reasons for CCW

13 cheating . And I felt it came to this issue and felt the

[}' 14 question could be productive to be asked now.

15 BR. ADLER: If you can identify what discovery

16 response it was pertinent to, I may be able to come up with

17 another copy.

18 MS. AAMODT Yes. This was our discovery of the

19 Licensee about their records on the -- on any other cheating

20incidences.

21 MR. BLAKE: What it appears to be, Mr. Adler, is

22 the retyped versions of probably what are Mr. Jilson's

Z3 notes, and it is f rom the 9/3/81 interview of what looks to

() 24 b e GG .

25 MS. AAMODT: That is my understanding of what it
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() l is.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Do you want to mark this for

3 identification ?(}
4 MS. AAMODT: Yes, I think we might do that. Thank

5 you. And I will provide copies.

6 May I suggest that perhaps the witness could look

7at this document and respond to it, and perhaps we could

8 decide then whether we would need to make copies and isn t e r

91t in as an exhibit.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. The witness will respond to

11 questions you ask the witness on the document when the

12 witness gets the document. The witness has not received the

13 document yet.

O 14 MS. AAMODT: All righ t .

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Does the Licensee have a copy of

16 this document for itself?

I

17 MR. BLAKE: We do not have a copy of it here.

18 MR. GOLDBERG: Staff does not have a copy of the

19 document either, and I would like to examine the document at

20least before it.is given to the witness.

21 MR. BLAKE: Is it possible just to go on to

22 another line?

23 MS. AAMODT: Yes. Could I do tha t, and we will

() 24 bring this up after we get some copies?

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

O
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({} 1 MS. AAMODT: All right.
.

2 BY MS. AAMODT (Besuming)

J Q Have you communicated to your employees what the
)

4 company's definition of cheating is?

5 A We have included a definition of cheating from the

6 dictionary, or a dictionary, in a procedure that we have

7 recently developed for control of administration of

8 examinations. We had not prior to that put in any company

9 documentation a definition of cheating.

10 0 Have you included in that definition your

11 interpre tation of chea ting as being -- including the intent

12 and motivation of the individ ual?

13 A Hy recollection is the definition includes both of

(~#)' 14 those and, as 1 recall, the words " willful" and " intent to

15 deceive" are part of the definition. But that is, I

16 believe, entered as an a ttachment to the te stim on y of the

17 training panel. And I think it has probably been

18 distributed to the parties.

19 Q If someone should see something that they would

20 consider cheating and they did not report it to the company,

21 would you consider this a breach of the policy that was

22 recently distributed ?

23 A Yes, ma'am.

() 24 Q Can you tell me how an individual in observing the

25 actions of another individual can decide on the intent and
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Q 1 activation of that individual?

2 A I think he can only form judgments based upon the

( 3 circumstances. And I think that your prior question, which

4 included words to the effect of which he believes to be

5 cheating, are very important to how he responds to a

6 particular incident tha t he sees. He obviously -- a person

7 is probably not going to be in any position to know intent

8 or motivation, but tha t will not prevent them from forming

9 an initial judgment at least as to whether that is cheating

10 or likely to be cheating.

11 0 Was your direction then for individuals to report

12 any suspected behavior on the part of other individuals?

10 A Well, I think the document we provided, you know,

14 contains our instructions.

15 I think that we did not write it so broadly that

16 we ma ke it a case where whenever anyone sees something that

17 subsequently is shown to have been cheating, and perhaps

18 there was some small signal that that person should have

19 been sen sitive to, that they did not turn out to be, that he

20 has somehow violated our instructions.

21 I think there is, you know, just kind of a practical aspect

22 t o it .

23 But what we tried to do vac in a very

O 24 streightierwerd end with e pregmetic epproech to it,

25 identify to people that, "Look, we do not want cheatino, for

O
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U) 1 a variety of reasons. It is important to everyone that we/"

2 not have cheating. So first and foremost, each of us as

3 individuals should not cheat. And secondly, if we know
(-)sw.

4 about chea ting , we need to identify that so it can be

5 addressed." That is, I think, the substance and the essence

6 of what our instructions are.

7 Q Do you think that your employees did not recognize

8 that they should proceed in this way before the cheating

9 incident or befora this policy letter?

10 JUDGE MILH01LIN: Ers. Aamodt, I am not sure where

11 we are going with this testimony -- with this cross

12 examination. I am not sure that much.is being added to what

13 ve already know. Mr. Arnold's opinions about things which

14 are aircady in the record are interesting, but facts are

15 probably more interesting.

16 MS. AAMODT: All right, I plan to procead there.

17 Wha t I was trying to show is that management -- management's

18 job is to set bounds on the behavior of the individuals that

19 work within their employ and tha t the clarity with which

20 those bounds are set is important. And I was trying to

21 decide how clear those bounds were to the personnel. But

22 perhaps that has been already done and I ha ve not realized

23 i t . Is tha: --

0 24 auest "1tnott1** ve1- 11 ro= a ve e aec1ric

25 question about a specific bound, that vonld push back the

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VsRGINIA AVE S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

,.. ._. . , . . . . _ . . _ _ _ _ , , _ , ~ _ , . . , . . .



f.'

2 3 ,*/ 9 9

(]) 1 frontiers of knowledge.

2 MS. AAMODT All right.

<- 3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: But general questions which get
b)

4 rather lengthy general responses do not.

5 MS. AAMODT Yes. Yes.

6 BY MS. AAMODT: (Resuming).

7 0 Well, I am very much interested in your employees'

8 perception of what penalties would result from particular

9 behavior such as cheating.
>

10 A I think that our employees, both before this

11 incident and certainly since, have understood tha t cheating

12 was a serious matter and one for which discipline could be

13 expected. Whether they anticipated that an incident of the

14 nature that Mr. W and Mr. O vere involved with would involve

15 discharge, I do not know. I do not know that they ever

16 really thought about it tha t much.

17 I think if you had asked any one of our people

18 prior to July 27 if an incident such as Mr. W and Mr. O vere

191nvolved with would happen, htey would have said "No." Even

20after it was identified, there were many other co-workers

21 who had a great deal of difficulty accepting that they had

22 done what they did.

23 And so I think that when one asks about
m

24 hypotheticals, it is -- or whether people consider certain

25 hypotheticals -- I suspect that most of us do not really
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}(~}
1 think that much about hypotheticals that are outside our

2 expectations or our own experiences.

3 Q Are you saying that the policy is now tha t
Ue,

4 cheating of the kind that 0 and W vere involved in,

5 delibera te and extensive cheating, violating a regulation,

6 either company or NRC, would result in dismissal? Is that

7 understccd now within the company?

8 A As I understand, you asked two or three

9 questions. First of all, that -- that type of violation,

to under our present policies and under our previous policies,

11 would be dealt with by discharge, and I think that is

12 understood quite thoroughly by the total organiration now,

13 and I think it was understood to a great extent prior to

14 tha t. An incident that serious, when viewed in the

15 hypothetical situa tion , would be dealt with very seriously.

16 I can assure you, Mrs. Aamodt, that one's

17 reaction, one's inclination on discipline in a specific case

18 is always much more complex, always much more difficult to

19 decide on what the correct response is when you have a

20 specific situation and know the total range of circumstances

21 tha t apply to that than is the case when one is talking

22 about a hypotnetical and usually describing only one or two

23 particular aspects of the hypothetical and you do not have

.(]) 24 the total context within which the incident is going to have

25 to be dealt with.

1
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() 1 And it is usually much easier to come to fairly

2 simple conclusions in the hypotheticals than it is in the

3 actual.

4 0 How much in setting penalties do you take into

5 consideration the threat that the kind of behavior you are

6 dealing with has to the health and safety of the public?

7 A I do not know. I do not know that I have had

8 enough instances where we have been involved with improper

9 performance or -- in f act, I guess I cannot think of any

10 instances where we have been involved with improper

11 performance or an inadequate performance where there was a

12 direct threat to the public health and safety, in a

13 situation where we f elt discipline was appropriate.

O 14 And while there may be implications to public

15 health and safety if one extends, you know, sort of follows

is through the potential consequences of the action -- for

17 example, in the instant case of Mr. W and Mr. 0 -- that they

181n f act were not sufficiently knowledgeable of the plant to

19 f ulfill their responsibilities and they had a license and

20 potentially they could fail to perform in a way that

21 eventual 17 had public health and safety consequences, but

22 those are, as I see it, more indirect implications of the

23 incid en t .

() 24 And the judgment in that case, as I guess it has

25 been in all the cases I can think of, been based upon the'

(
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11mmediate considerations and not the direct considerations,(}
2 that the immediate considerations have governod.

3 So I do not know that I can really answer reliably

4 that type of a hypothetical, and I can think of no specific

S incident immediately where that wa7 one of the immediate

6 factor and therefore can show by example how I responded.

7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Excuse me, Mr. Arnold. I am

8 going to have to ask you to confine your responses to

9aaterial er information which is essential to answer the

10 question asked. I think we are consuming a lot more time

11 here than perhaps we need to consume with this cross

12 examina tion. And I think it is partly because the questions

13 are not precise enough. And I also think the answers are

141onger than necessary.

15 And so I think you all should keep in mind th a t

16 eventually I am going to have to decide all these questions,

17 and so if I say that I think the answers are too long, that

18 mea ns I think they are providing more information than I

19 need. I am not suggesting you not make a comp. tete response,

20but I am encouraging you to make it as succinctly as

21 possible.

22 THE WITNESS. I will certainly try, Your Honor,

Z3but I do have some anxiety as to whether or not I am

(]) 24 understanding the sense of the questions. And so I am

25 trying to be sure that I cover the issues. But I will --
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() 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: If you do not understand the

2 question , I encourage you to indicate that when it is

3 asked.

4 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

" JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am not sure I understand some

6 of them.

7 MS. AAMODTa I am sorry.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Go ahead.

9 BY MS. AAMODT (Resuming)

10 Q Did you consider the examination of your operators

111n April on the NRC examination a company requirement or an

12 NRC requirement?

13 A I am sorry, could I have the question read back to

O 14 me? I was not following the initial part of it.

15 Q Did you consider the examine tion of the operators

161n April on the NBC examina tion a company requirement or an
,

.

17 NRC requirement?

18 A In April of 1981?

19 Q '81.

20 A It was a requirement of both the company and the

21 N B C . The company requested in June of 1979 that cur

22 operatcrs be reexamined. That decision on the part of the

; 23 com pany was later incorpora ted into the orders of the NRC.

() 24 Q Mr. Arnold, I would have found it acceptable to
,

25 just say either "Ccepany and NEC requirement." I really do
,

O
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(} 1not mean to be eliciting such long answers from you, and if

2 I could have some brevity in the answer, I would appreciate
,

s

31t, too, so I could get through this.

4 Was there any time prior to today -- I am sorry -- '

5was there any time that you considered the reexamination of

6 operators to be merely a company requirement?

7 A Yes, ma'am.

8 Q At the time that the cheating of the operators on

9 the NRC examination occurred, did you consider the

10 reexamination of the operators at that time to be a company

11 requirement rather than an NRC requirement?

12 BR. BLAKE: Mr. Chairman, I object to the

13 question. The question has been asked and answered. He

14 regarded it as both.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLINs The question again is whether

16the witness considered the examinations given in April of

17 1981 to be --
,

|

18 55. AAMODT: At the time that they were given in

19 April of 1981.

20 JUDGE MIIHOLLIN: Are you referring to the NBC

21 exam?

22 MS. AAMODT: The NRC examination.

23 BT MS. AAMODT (Resuming)

() 24 Q Do you consider that that was both an NRC and a

25 company requirement?

O
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2 responded, yes.

3 MS. AAMODT All right. Okay.

4 BY MS. AAMODTs (Besuming)

5 Q Did you have any part in conveying or preparing or

6 communicating with the news media at the time regarding the

7 cheating on the April licensing examination?

8 MR. BLAKE Mr. Chairman, I am certain that that

91s going to elicit a fairly extensive answer, because it

10 combines several types of communication and because it is.

11 "at that time," an undefined period.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLINs The question is whether at the

13 tim e --
0 14 MS. AAMODTs At the time of the cheating

15 incid en t.

16 MR. BLAKE What time?

17 BY MS. AAMODTs (Resuming)

18 0 Were you in contact --

19 JUDGE MILHOLLINs It was discovered at the time it

20 occurred .

21 MS. AAMODTs I am sorry, sir, I did not hear you.'

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN You said at the time of the

23 cheating incident? Are you referring to the time when it

O 24 occurred 2 The cheeting or .nen it .es discovered 2

25 MS. AAMODTs When it vc,s released to the news

! O
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(]) 1 media.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: You have to be precise in your

3 questions.

4 BY MS. AAMODTs (Resuming)

5 0 At the time the news of the cheating incident was

6 released to the media, did you have any part in preparing

7 those news releases or communicating with the news media?

8 A Could I have a clarification as to which news

9 releases and communications with the news media you are

10 ref erring to?

11 0 Well, I am specifically referring to the news

12 release on KYW Radio from Philadelphia.

13 MR. BLAKE: Do wehave that available to us so tha t

O to the witness could see it?

15 MS. AAMODT This was a verbal release. It was on

16 the radio.

17 BY MS. AAMODT (Resuming)

18 0 Are you aware of the import of news releases at

19 tha t time?

20 A Whose news releases are you asking the question

21 about?

22 Q I am specifically referring to a news release from

23 KYW news at that time that indicated that it was their

() 24 understanding that this NEC licensing examination was a

25 company requirement. .Did you have any part in communicating

O
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1 that understanding to the news media?

2 A I am sorry, but I do not recognize that. Radio

3 stations make news releases. and I understood your question

4 to be a news release from KYW.

5 (Counsel for the Aamodts conferring.)

6 JUDGE MILH0;LIN: The question was whether you had

7 any part in preparing a news release which was then4

8 announced; is that right?

9 MS. AAMODT: That is right. That is what I am

10 trying to ask.

11 BY MS. AAMODT: ( Resu ming )

12 0 If you had any part in preparing a news release

13 which --

14 A A news release from the company?
4

15 0 To anyone, that indica ted that the NRC licensing

16 examination was a company rather than an NRC requirement.

17 A Is the question directed towards news releases by

18 the company?

19 Q Yes.

20 A Thank you. In general, news releases from th e
,

21 com pany concerning Three Mile Island are cleared through me

22 unless they concern very routine or relatively mundane '

23 matters or unless I am not available. I cannot speak with

O 24 regard to the specific ane that you are askina, because I do

25 not know what one it was.

O
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(~)T
1 Q Were you at all aware at that time of any

y

2 und-arstanding on the part of the press that this was a

.f-) 3 company requirement rather than an NRC requirement?
(>

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mrs. Aamodt, what is the

5 relevance of this line of inquiry?

6 MS. AAMODT I am trying to establish how

7 seriously the test, the NRC licensing examination, was

8 reg arded b'y management and by the operators and --

9 MR. BLAKE: This is a press release after --

10 MS. AAMODT4 I am basing this on an actual

11 observa tion of my own and on depositions that we took of the

12 operators.-

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: And you are trying to establish

14 that the company stated tha t the examination was a company

15 rather than an NBC examination? Is it your intention to

16 establish that the company stated that its view was that the

17 examination was a company rather than an NBC requirement; is

18 that the object of your line of cross examination ?

19 MS. AAMODT: I am trying to establish whether they

20 ga ve tha t -- put that significance onto the examination both

21 to the operators and to the news media, whether they

22 represen ted the NRC licensing examination as a company

23 requirement rather than as an NRC requirement.

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: If they had, what relevance
4

25 would it have?
;

O
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(} 1 MS. AAMODTs The attitude that the operators vould

2 have towards the examinatioz and pacsing the examination in

. 3 any vny they could, which we have had testimony to.

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Do you think that would make the

5 operators more or less desirous of passing the exam if it

6 were a company exam rather than NRC exam; is that what facu
> ;

7 are saying? Is that the thrust of your --

8 MS. AAMODTs The thrust is that without pr octo rin g

9 and with a pressure to pass it, rather than regarding it as

10 a valid measure and a needed measure, that they could have

11 used any means, could have been encouraged essentially to

12 cheat on the examinations.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: You hve asked the witness
ONJ 14 whether he believed that the examination was a company exam

15 or an NRC exam, and he said it was both.

16 MS. 5AMODT: That is right.

17 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: And you asked the witness

.

18 whether he participated in a news release which may have
l

19 said or may not have said that it was only one of the two.

20 And he says his answer is that he does not remember.

21 Is that right?
!

22 ^THE WITNES5 Well, I think my answer was that I

23 do not knew what specific news release the question is

(]) 24 directed towards. I do not think I gave any answer as to

25 wha t I thought the content of news releases in general were

i

|

|
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(]) 1 at that time relative to this question.

2 BY MS. AAMODT: (Resuming)

3 Q And to you have any knowledge of how the operatorsr-

4 regarded this licensing examination?

5 MR. BLAKE: Objection.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: What grounds?

7 MS. AAMODTa How seriously they --

8 MR. BLAKE: If she wants to say how they regarded

9 it from the print on the exam or from the lighting or the

10 surroundings in which it was taken or as to whether or not

li it was a Licensee or NBC requirement or any other specific

|
12 question , I would withdraw my objection. But the question

13 was do you have any opinion as to how your operators

14 regarded the NRC exam.

15 MS. AAMODT: We can specify tha t.
,

16 MR. BLAKE: You are going to get the same sort of

17 general answer.

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Rephrase your question and make

191t specific. If you are after something specific, make the

20 question npecific.

21 BY MS. AAMODTs (Resuming)

22 Q Did the operators, to your knowledge, regard the

23 NRC licensing exam as a company requirement solely or as an

| () 24 NRC requirement solely or both?

25 A My understanding is that the operators understood

O
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(]) 1 it to be both in the April 1981 time frame.

2 0 Is it your understanding that the operators

3 apprecia ted the significance of your requiring the NRC-

4 licensing examination?

5 ER. BLAKE: I am sorry, could you repeat that

6 question?

7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The question is whether the

8 witness appreciates the significance of the company-required

9 NRC examination; is that it?

10 MS. AAMODT I. am sorry, I am tired. Let me try

11 again.

12 BY MS. AAMODT (Resuming)

13 0 Could I ask you this: Do you have any knowledge

14 of the attitude of the operators toward taking the NRC April

15 1981 licensing examination?

16 A Yes, ma'am.

17 0 How would you describe tha t attitude?

18 A I am of the opinion that those operators who had

19 previously been licensed on THI Unit 1 resented very much

20 tha t they had to re take tha t examination.

21 C Do you consider that attitude to have possibly

22 con tributed to opera tors a ttempting to get through the

23 examination any way they could, even cheating?

() 24 HR. BLAKE: Objection.

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: On what ground?

O
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1 MR. BLAKE: I do not know what the basis is for

2 "ge tting through it any way they could."

3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN Your objection to the question
,

41s what? I mean the question is --

5 MR. BLAKE My objection is that it is a

6 hypothetical without a foundation. She has laid no

7 groundwork for saying that their attitude was they could get

8 through any way they could. It assumes that was their

9 attitude .

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I will overrule it.

11 MR. BLAXE: Could I hear the question again,

12 please?

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The question is whether the

14 attitude of the operators created a situation -- well, as I

15 recall, the question is whether the attitude of the

16 operators might explain their attitude -towa rd getting the

17 exa mination .
i

18 Is that right?

19 MS. AAMODT: That is right.

| 20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 Perhaps you could fill in the

21 details of that question if you have it written out.

:

i 22 MS. AAMODTa I have it here someplace, my notes,
I

j 23 my cross examination plan.

({) 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Will the reporter read it

25 back?

)
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() 1 MR. GOLDBERG Judge Milnollin, excuse me, I would

211ke to make a general objection to the examination by the

3 Aamodts, and I will make it now, or we will wait if you

4 prefer. But I would like to make an objection.

5 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well. We will wait until

6this question is read back and answer it, and then you can

7 make your objection.

8 (The record was read as requested.)

9 THE WITNESS: My answer to the uestion is "No,"

10 because I do not believe that that was their attitude.

11 BY MS. AAMODT (Resuming)

12 0 Are you aware of --

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Excuse me, Mrs. Aamodt, I think

O'~' 14 there is an objection on the floor.

15 MS. AAMODT: Oh, I am sorry.

16 MR. GOLDBERG: With all due respect to Mrs.

17 Aamodt, she is represented by counsel in this proceeding. I

18am concerned with the inordinately large record that we are

19 creating with a series of questions which I think one after

20 another are improperly phrased, compound, a mbigous, and, to

i 21 a la rge, extent irrelevant.

22 I think there ought to be a genufle concern about

23 the length of time that we are taking with this examination

() 24 and the extent to which it is contributing to new

25information that is not already on the record. And I just

O
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() 1have a general objection to proceeding in this fashion when

2 Mrs. Aamodt 1; represented by counsel who ought to be able

3 to ask proper questions or at least guide her in ask ing

4 proper questions.

5 JUDGE MILHOLLIN : I agree with t.70 objection. So

6I am going to give you a short additional period of time to

7 ask questions, and then I am going to insist that either

8 your counsel begin the examination or that your counsel not

9 be permitted to do any examination of this witness.

10 MS. AAMODT: Now, do I understand that you are

11 giving me the opportunity to contir.ue if I --

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am giving you an option.

13 Either you can continue for a shott period of time and then

O 14 you can turn questioning over to your counsel under my

15 discretionary grant to you of the authority to cross examine

16 by more than one cross-examiner; or you can continue beyond

17 that short period of time, at which time I will withdraw my

18 discretion to allow cross examination by more than one

19 person.

20 Do you understand? Mr. Clevett can fill you in if

21 you do not understand.

22 MR. CLEWETTs * wonder if we might ask the

Z3 indulgence of the Special Master for about a five-minute

() 24 break to see if we can organize our presentation in a manner

25 th a t would be most suitable.

O
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() 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Not more than five. Yes. Very

2 well. We will break for five minutes.

3 (Brief recess.)
,

s
4 MR. CLEWETT: Judge Milhollin, the procedure which

5 we would like to suggest is this that Mrs. Aamodt continue

6 for about ten minutes, af ter which I will have a very few

7 questions, and that will wrap up our questioning of Mr.

8 Arnold.

9 JUDGE MIL?',0LLIN: Very well.

10 BY MS. AAMODT: (Resuming)

11 Q Nr. Arnold, are you aware of an allegation that

12 operator EE signed and circulated a memorandum, a memorandum

13 addressing the improper acquisitions of one department from

O 14 the supplies of another?

15 .A Yes, ma'am.

16 Q Are you aware of allegations by operator KK that
,

17 the originator of that memorandum, operator EE, engaged in

18 that sort of behavior and ordered others to ?

19 A I aa not aw2re that operator -- excuse me, no,

20 m a ' am .

21 0 I am sorry, is it YY? I believe it is YY who made

22 those allega tions. An operator who is no longer with the

Z3 company made the allegations that an individual --

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mrs. Aamodt, I do not think the

25 witness now understands what your question is, and I do not

O
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(]) 1 understand it either.

2 MS. AAMODTs Oh, I am sorry.

3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: What is your question?

4 BY MS. AAMODT: (Resuming)

5 Q My question iss Are you aware that there are

6 allegations that were under investigation by the NRC that EE

7 ordered acquisitions of materials and supplies of other --

8 from other departments in an improper manner?

9 A No, ma'am.

10 0 Have you read the NRC investigation of that, or

11 are you not aware of that?

12 A Would you clarify what "that" is, please?

13 Q Of that allegation.

O 14 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mrs. Aamodt, your question is

15 not precise enough for anyone to answer it. You asked the

16 witness whether the witness was aware of an allegation, a

17 rather detailed one , and I think he said "No."

18 Is that.right?
j

19 THE WITNESS 4 Ye s , si r , that is right.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: And then I think your question

21 was was he aware of an NRC, whether he had read an NRC

22 investigation.
|

23 MS. AAMODTa Yes, and he is not aware of that. I

() 24 u nderstand.

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I assume you mean has he read a

-
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!

({} 1 report of the NRC with respect to that allegation. Is that

2 your question?

3 MS. AAMODT That is right.-

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN Have you read a report by the

5 NRC with respect to that allega tion?

6 THE WITNESS: No, sir. But if I could beg your

7 indulgence, I have read a report that relates to an

8 allegation tha t I understood to be similar to that, but it

9 was not, as I understood it -- recalled it anyway, as stated

10 by Mrs. Aamodt.

11 BY MS. AAMODT: (Resuming)

12 0 Could you recall for us your understanding of tha t

13 allegation?

O 14 A The one that I -- allegation that I recall being

15 made that was similar to that is an allegation that Mr. Ross

16 would do th.it sort of thing; that is, that Mr. EE, who was

17 among those removed from protection, that Mr. EE would do

18 that sort of thing. I did not recall that the allegation

19 said tha t he in fact did that type of thing.

20 Q May I ask you if you have spoken with Mr. Ross

21 about this allegation?

22 A Yes, ma'am.

23 0 Has Mr,. Ross indicated to you that he would do

() 24 tha t sort of thing , make acquisitions improperly from

25 another department?

O
\s/
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(~l 1 (Pause.)
v

2 A Could you repeat the question, please?

- 3 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Has Mr. Ross inoicated to you

4 whether he would do such a thing?

5 BT MS. AAMODT (Resuming)

' 6 Q Have you spoken with Mr. Ross about any possible

7 acquisitions that he would have made or ordered to have been

8 made in an improper manner, as discussed in the memoranda
4

9 that he --

10 A No, ma'am.

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am confused. I thought you

12 answered this question "Yes" a moment ago.

13 THE WITNESS: The question she asked me then was,

O 14 "Can I ask you a question?"

15 JUDGE HILHOLLIN: She asked you if you had spoken

16 to Mr. Ross, and I think you said "Yes," did you not?

17 THE WITNESS: She said, "Could I ask you the

18 question ?" To that question I had to answer "Yes." She can

19 ask me any question that you do not cverrule.

20 BY HS. AAMODT (Resuming)

21 Q Did you speak with Mr. Ross about this matter?

22 A No, ma'am.

23 0 In view of the -- are you agreed that there were a

.( ) 24 large number of similarities between the answers of 0 and W

25 on the A pril 1981 licensing examination?

O
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() 1 A No, ma'am.

2 0 Do I understand that you are caying that you are

3 not aware that there was a large number of answers of 0 and

4 W on the licensing examination that were similar, if not

5 identical?

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mrs. Aamodt, the proper way to

7 asK that question is to ask the witness whether he was aware

8 of it at a particular time or whether he was ever aware of

9 it.

10 BY MS. AAMODT: (Resuming)

11 0 Were you ever aware, Mr. Arnold, of the extent of

12 the similarity of answers between Mr. O and Mr. W on the NRC

13 licensing examination?

14 THE WITNESS: Your Honor, could I ask for some

15 assistance, in order to try not to complica te things

16 f urther? In terms of knowledge, th answer to the question

17 would have to be "No," but in terms of awareness of

18 allegations tha t tha t was the situation, the answer would be

19 " Ye s . " And I do not want to, you know, just confuse things

20 by being that tight in the interpretation of the question.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All righ t.

22 BY MS. AAMODTs (Resuming)

23 0 You then are aware, either through our own

() 24 knowledge or someone else's knowledge, that there were a

25 number of similarities on the examinations of 0 and W7

O
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(]} 1 A No, ma'am.

2 (Counse for the Aamodts conferring.)

3 Corrections a number of similarities. I would-

4 say the answer to that is "Yes."

5 Q So you have knowledge that there were a number of

6 similarities on these examinations; is that correct?

7 A ' Yes, ma'am.

8 Q All right. Are you satisfied tha t none of the

9 operators who were seated in the same room with 0 and W have

10 come forward to indicate that they observed any collusion

11 bei ween C and W?

12 JUDGE M7LHOLLINs The question is whether you are

13 satisfied tha t they have not come forward , I think.

14 Mrs. Aamodt, I am going to have to rule in a few

15 minutes that you do not know how to ask q ue stion s .

16 MS. AAMODTs I am sorry. Can I just I will let--

17 Mr. Clevett ask the questions. Maybe I can direct him.

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: That would be much better.

19 MS. AAMODT Okay. I am sorry.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mr. Clevett has represente d to

21 us he is going to have just a few questions. Is that right,

22 Mr. Clevett?

23 MR. CLEWETTs This is correct.

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right.

25 (Counsel for the Aamodts conferring.)

O
!

I
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() 1 BY MR. CLEWETTs

2 0 Turning first of all to the incident involving Mr.

3 Shipman, I believe it was your testimony yasterdny that you
)

4 did not talk to Mr. Shipman until you had " essentially

5 decided" what to do in the case of Mr. Shipman. 'Is my

6 reco11ection correct in tha t regard?

7 A Yes, sir.

8 0 Just as a point of clarification, did you mean to

9 convey by saying essentially decided that you did not talk

10 to Mr. Shipman until you had decided or that you were still

11not sure and that there could have been things that Mr.

12 Shipman could say that would affect your decision?

13 (Pause.)

O 14 A I understood that to be a compound question. But
;

15 the decision was not analyzed until I had met with Mr.

16 Shipman, just as my decision was not finalized with regard

17 to Mr. W and Mr. O until I had met with them.

18 0 So when you said that you had essentially decided

19 bef ore you met with Mr. Shipman, did you mean to convey that

20 it would take some unusual showing by Mr. Shipman to change

21 your mind?

22 A Yes, sir.

23 0 And he did not make that showing?

() 24 A No, sir. Excuse me. It is true he did not make
|

25 tha t showing.

(
l

l
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O ' o ra =' rou-
2 (Pause.)

3 Referring to Mr. VV in the two-year period before

4 he was removed from supervisory activities, would he have in

5 the normal course of events been required to stand watch in

6 the control room from time to time?

7 (Pause.)

8 A Yes, sir.

9 0 How often would that have been?

10 A I think it would have been perhaps on the order of

11 once or twice a month as he filled in for shif t foremen or

12 shif t supervisors that may need to be away temporarily from

13 the duties. - It would not have been a systematic

O'

14 requirement.

15 0 Is there any requirement that as a licensed

16 individual he would have been required to stand watch from

17 time to time in order to maintain his license?
:

18 A Not to my knowledge.

19 0 I believe you referred yesterday to Mr. VV having

20 been perceived at the time of his removal from supervisory

21 activities a s having caused a " vulnerability" to the

22 o rg ar. ira tion . Is my recollection of your testimony there

23 accurate?

O 24 A res, sir.

25 Q What did you mean by the word " vulnerability" with

"
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O ' r = > ct to the ora a1= *1oa2

2 A The organization is structured and administered to

3 try to give us maximum assurance that we will control and

4 conduct our activities as we intend to do. That includes
,

5the way in which we administer our activities. The weakness

6 that Mr. VV had shown in administrative areas made that

7 aspect of our organizational structure have a weakness that

8 creates a vulnerability te breakdowns and adequate

9 administration of our activities.

10 MR. CLEWETTs Excuse me for one moment here.
i

11 (Pause.)
|

12

13

O'

14'

15

|
| 16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

O
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(]) 1 BY MR. CLEWETT (Resuming):

2 0 Referring to page 4 of your prepa red testimony ,

fs 3 several lines up f rom the bottom you refer to operators of
')\_

4 nuclear plants as being as a group subject to the same human

5 f railties as any other group. And I believe also in your

6 testimony yesterday that you referred to, or that you stated

71n reference to the matters under consideration in these

8 hearings that absolute perfection is not obtainable.

9 While I would imagine that everyone could agree

10 with that, my question is whether you feel it is appropriate

11 for those who operate a nuclear power plant to be held to a

12 higher standard of integrity than the normal man in the

13 street would be held to an ordinary job.

O'' 14 (Pause.)

15 A Could I have a clarification of what you mean by

16 held to?

17 0 Well, do you feel that it is reasonable for the

18 assumption to be made that the people who are in charge of

1Goperating a nuclear power plant with its attendant risks of

|
20 extraordinary dangers, whether it is appropriate for people

(

j 21 to assume that the people running such a plant will manifest
l
'

22 a higher standard of integrity than the average person?

23 A Yes, sir.

([ 24 0 Do you feel that if that er.pectation were to be

25 sho wn to be wrong, tha t i t would be appropriate to impose

,

I
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({} 1any penalties on nuclear pow?r plant operaters? I am

2 sneaking back up to the notion of " held te" and whether you

3 feel -- I an asking you whether you feel that if nuclear
(3

4 power plant operators demonstrate that they do not have any

5 higher standard of integriti than anyone else, whether there

6 would be any circumstances under which any penalties might

7 he appropriate.

8 A To nuclear power plant operators as a group, is

9 that the question?

10 0 Well, or individuals within them who f ail to meet

11 those standards, those higher standards.

12 A I think operators who fail to fulfill the trust

13 placed in them in being operators are accountable for that,

(' 14 and that they have to expect a response tha t, in effect,

15 imposes a penalty.

16 Q And when you refer to the trust that has been

17 pla ced in them , do you mean to convey tha t that is a greater

18 trust involving a higher standard of integrity than would be

19 the case with an ordinary individual in the street?

20 A No, I do not think it is a matter of -- as you

21 describe it, I think that the trast is greater or more

Z2 broad-ba sed than is imposed on the average man in the

23 s tr ee t . And I would make a distinction between, I guess,

() 24 integrity and the implications of that and the trust.

25 I think it is a lot more helpful for us to think

O
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(]) 1 of these responsibilities in terms of the trust that is

2 placed in them, because I think all of us are obligated to

e- 3 act with integrity, the man on the street or a nuclear power
O)

4 pla nt operator. But the trust tha t is placed in us for that

5 integrity varies in degree.

6 (Counsel for the Aamodts conferring.)

7 Q On page 3 of your statement --

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: You are referring to his

9 testimony, is that right?

10 HR. CLEWETT: Yes.

11 BY MR. CLEWETT (Resuming):

12 0 Page 3 of your prepared testimony, you state that

13 the company needs to know about probler.s and all the

O 14 circumstances related to problems relating to problems, and

15 a little bit further you refer to a balancing of the

16 conflict that exists between being sure that people
,

17 understand they will be held accountable, and the

: 18 const,;ainin g snfluence of this on their willingness to be

I
| 19 completely f rank.

20 I am wondering whether you feel currently hampered
|

21 1a Tour ability to impose penalties because of your need,

22 your felt need, your presumable felt need to maintain a

23 minimum complement of operators.

() 24 A No, sir.

25 0 How many operators of your present complement

(
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(] could be dismissed before you reached a situation where you1

2 had an inadequate number to operate the plant :saf ely?

3 (p ause. )

4 A I would have to review the specific data on that.

5 I do not know the answer off the top of my head.

6 0 Do you have a feel for a rough estimate as to how

7 auch of a margin you have in this regard?

8 A On the order of 207. or 25%.

9 (Counsel for the Aamodts conf erring. )

10 0 I believe in the memoranda concerning operator W

11 and operator 0 which THIA entered on the record yesterday

12 you had indicated in each case tha t your decision with

13 regard to each of those operators was based primarily upon
P

O 14 your oral discussion with them. Is this correct?

15 A I do not believe so, but perhaps if you could give

16 se the specific reference it would be helpful.

17 0 Referring to TMIA Exhibit 52 which concerns

18 operator W, on the third page of your memorandum, the last

19 paragraph reads, quote , "I would like to amplify that the

20 action taken by the company was not based on the contents of

21 the written statements provided to the NBC, which contain

22 inconsistencies, but was based on the degree of involvement

23 in this incident orally acknowledged to me by Mr. W in Mr.

O 24 Hukill s presence.-

25 Has there been any statement, any reduction to

O
.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

49 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

. - _ - - - . - , - , - . . . ~ . . _ - - , . . _ . . . _ . . . . - , - . . . _ . .-



i

.23,828

(]) 1 writing, of the substance of that oral conversation?

2 A Not anything other than this memorandum

3 represen ts. I still agree with my previous answer to the-

4 question prior to getting the reference, though, tha t the

5 answer to the question was no.

6 0 I am not sure I f ollow that. So if you could

7 briefly explain.

8 A I understood you to read or interpret that last

9 paragraph as meaning that the interview was the prima ry

10 basis for taking the action, and that I relied upon that

11 interview primarily for taking the action. And I just

12 wanted to be sure it is understood that..that is not what
13 that paragraph means.

O 14 0 What else did you rely upon?

15 A All the information that was developed in the

16 course of the NRC's investigation, of which I was aware of.

17 0 I am not sure I understand. My reading of that

18 last paragraph would be tha t the action tak en, which is

19 presumably the decision to terminate the employment of this

20 individual, was not based on the contents of the written

21 sta tements provided to the NBC.

22 A Perhaps it is inartfully worded, but the point

23 tha t I was trying to emphasize there is that independent of

() 24 the other information that was developed and of which there

25 were conflicts, the information that was acknowledged by Mr.

O
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(]) 1W to be accurate was, in and of itself, sufficient basis for

2 termination.

- 3 (Counsel for the Aamodts conferring.)

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mr. Clevett, how much longer do

5 you think you are going to go?

6 MR. CLEWETTs Nor more than five minutes.

7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All righ t. -

8 MR. CLEWETT: Let me take one moment right now.

9 (Counsel for the Aamodts conferring.)

10 BY MR. CLEWETT (Resuming):

'

11 Q Are you aware of any allegations concerning

12 cheating which involve other parties who have identities

13 that have not been identified at this time? That may not be

O 14 a very artfully phrased question.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Do you mean lettered individuals?
|

16 MR. CLEWETT No, I do not. That is an example of
|

17 how inartfully phrased that question was.

| 18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am sorry.

19 BY MR. CLEWETT (Resuming):

20 0 In the report of the ICE, there are matters which

21 I would like to inquire as to whether you are aware of them,

22 which --

23 A Before you go on, so I could follow the question

() 24 would you identify which ICE report you are referring to?

25 0 I -- the second, the third of the three that we

()
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(~) Ihave to date. They are --

2 A Okay.

3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN : Mr. Clevett, are you going to

4 ask him questions about the con tents of those reports? Is

5 that what your question is going to be?

6 HR. CLEWETT. No, I am not. I was just referring-

7 to those two in an attempt to establish whether Mr. Arnold

8 had been aware at all of any allegations. I am not asking

9 him about the specific allegations that flow from that.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: What you want to ask him is

11 whether he knows of any cheating beyond that which is

12 reported in the ICE reports? Is that what you are trying to
,

13 ask him?

O 14 MR. CLEWETT: No, let me try again and see if I

15 can do better here.

16 BY MR. CLEWETT (Resuming):

17 0 Are you concerned -- well, are you aware of any

18 allegations which involve individuals or which allege that

19 there were individuals involved who were not in any way

20 identified such as the accounta that there were telephone

21 calls to shif t technical advisors f rom, in one instance, a

22 person who is not identified at all, in one instance a

23 person whose identity has been the subject of some dispute.

| () 24 In another matter there is -- in the Shipman incident there

251s on the part of Mr. Shipman, a stated f ailure to be able

O
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(]) I to recall the identity of the individual who asked and

2 received an answer to a question f rom the examination.

3 And my question is whether you are concerned about

4 the f act that there is the potential for there being further

51nvolvement of additional individuals who have not yet been

6 identified. Does it concern you that there may be other

7 people out there who have been involved in cheating whose

8 identities are not yet known?

9 A Yes, sir.

10 0 What steps, if any, are you taking to attempt to

11 resolve those outstanding questions?

12 A As I provided in my prepared testimony on page 11,

13 the beginning of the first full paragraph, I believe that we

O 14 have taken the appropriate steps and the ones that are

*Savailable to us to pursue those issues as far as we can

16 pursue thes . We do not have any f urther effort going on at

17 this time relative to any of those rumors.

18 (Counsel for the Aamodts conferring.)

19 0 Am I correct in my understanding that Mr. NNN

20 reported a rumor to you in June?

21 A No, sir.

22 MR . CLEWETT I do not believe we ha've any further

Z3 q ue stion s, Judge Milho111n.

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Thank you, Mr. Arnold.

25 THE WITNESS: You are welcome, sir.

O
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9

(]) 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well. We have a report

2 from the staff before lunch.

3 MS. SWARTZ I am reporting in answer to your

4 questions regarding the grading of the SRO and RO

5 examinations given in October of this year.

6 I talked with the Chief of the Operator Licensing

7 Branch, which is the branch administering, preparing,

8 administering and grading the NRC licensing examinations.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: That is Mr. Collins?

10 MS. SWARTZa Yes, he re ported to me that the RO

11 examinations are being graded by Battelle Laboratories in

12 the state of Washing ton. That grading is expected to be

13 completed this weekend. The grading is being conducted by

. % 14 contractors who work for Patte11e under contract to the NRC.

15 The graders will meet with Mr. Boger, who also

16 works under Mr. Collins in the Operator Licensing Branch, in

17 Lynchburg a t the B CW simula tor where Mr. Boger is nov
|

18 conducting simulator examinations. They will meet on the

1917th to go over the examinations that the contract graders

20did grade.

21 Mr. Boger, however, --

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 They meaning Mr. Boger and --?

23 MS. SWARTZs And the contract graders. Mr. Boger,

() 24 however, cannot begin his review of the examinations until

25 the 23rd of November because he is in the midst of giving

O
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(]) 1 simulator examinations at the BCW simulator.

2 The SRO examinations are being graded by two NRC

- 3 staff people, Mr. Campbell and Mr. Buzy. . Tone of these have

4 been graded yet, but I understand from Mr. Collins that they

5 expect to start grading those today.

6 The staff still believes that the exam results

7 will, or the examination grading, will be completed by
;

8 November 30. This process includes, as I understand it,

9 initial grading, review by the ir.dividuals who prepared and

10 actually administered the examination and then a management

11 review by section leaders and by Mr. Collins, the Branch

12 Chief.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN When will the SPO examinations

14 be f j nished?

15 MS. SWARTZa He did not give me --

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: By finished, I mean the first

.

17 tound of grading.
I

18 HS. SWARTZ: He did not give me an indication of

19 tha t.

20 The staff stated, Mr. Collins sta ted that more

21 people could be put on the grading, but this would be at the

22 expense of examinations be.'.ng administered at other plants.

23 Those examinations that are now scheduled to be given at

() 24 other plants would have to be cancelled to be given at

25 another date. And staff is hesitant to do that because it

O

t ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
|

| 400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

L.



23,834

.

(]) 1 may cause delay at the other plants.

2 Staff does want to be able to do a thorough job of

3 grading and reviewing these examinations, especially in

411ght of the importance that is being placed on these

Sparticular examinations to the parties here, to the Special

6 Master, to the Licensing Board and maybe most important to

7 the examinees themselves.

8 A question that the staff has is when the results

9 are available, in what form is the Special Easter and the

10 Board going to want these results? Are you going to want

111etter designations, pass /f ails are you going to want names

12 and grades? I would like to sa y if you do want names and

13 grades, we vill probably be seeking a protective order

O 14 because there might be Privacy Act problems with that.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 Is it anymore burdensene to give

16 us pass / fail results than to give us grades?

17 MC. SWAETZa No, we could give you pass / fail. It

181s not more burdensome to give you pass /f ail than it is to

19 give you grades.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: My question was, is it more

21 burdensome to give grades than pass / fail?'

i 22 MS. SWARTZ: No, that is not more burdensome,

Z3either. Our only problem with that is a Privacy Act problem

! () 24 that we might be asking for a protective order, so that it

25 does not get published in the newspaper as to the f act that

'
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This review has indicated that because the results on athe NRC examinations.
written examination are not by themselves a sufficient basis for determining
if an opeistor is qualified, an attitude has tended to develop which views the
examinations as unrelated to deter =ining an operator's qualification.

We vill work with the Training Department and the NRC (in the case of
licensed operators) to try to assure examinations are prepared properly;
however, we rely upon you to understand the importance of examinations andOur view of their importance includes:display a proper attitude towards them.

(1) Examinations are an essential element ni at effective education and
training program,

(2) Objective measurements of the knowledge and understanding of plant
behavior, equipment, syste=s and procedures are necessary to
deterrine if an operator is qualified.

NRC examinations are one important and necessary element of the(3) licensing prccess in determining qualifications of a license
bs~') candidate, and

Because of the potential for a nuclear plant to affect the health(4) and well-being of the people living in the vicinity of the plant,
we have an obligation to demonstrate by our attitudes, our actions
and our administration of examinations that examinations are taken
seriously and that they meaningfully measure the knowledge and
understanding of the operator on the material covered by the
examination.

You areI urge you to reflect on your own attitude toward these issues.
one of those we depend upon to understand them and carry out your work

Because of the importance;

assignments consistent with those understandings.
of these issues, department heads will be scheduling group meetings in the
near future to discuss these and other related issues in more detail.

,

|
t

b H. D. ill
L/ Director, TMI-1
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Q 1a specific orp individual got a 96.8 on his examination.

2 T.HOLLIN: But in terms of -- okay. I

. 3 assume that mething we can decide.

MS. e-nnTZa I just wanted to present a possible-

5 problem.

6 JUDGL MILHOLLIN: Yes. So your response is that

7 you cannot give us any assurance that the results will be

8 available before November 30.

9 MS. SWARTZ: That is true.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: According to the present plans.

11 Is that right?

12 MS. SWARTZa That is true.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Thank you. Do you have any
,

!

14 other information on that subject that you think I should

15 know about?

16 MS. SWABTZa No, I do not believe so.

17 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Oh, let me ask you tnis. How

( 18 many of the examinations are there in each category?

19 MS. SWARTZ: That I do not know but I think I can
1

20 get that for you f airly easily.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right. Could you -- when

22 could you get that information?

23 MS. SWARTZ: I think it is written down in

O 24 something the licensee gave us yesterday as to how many

25 people took the RO and how many people took the SRO.

O
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(]) 1 JUDGE MILHOLLINa Maybe the licensee could supply

2 that information.

. 3 (Pause.)
~J,

4 MR. BLAKEa I think, Judge Milho111n, it is

5 available in two dif ferent documents which have been

6provided. One of those is what I sent out last Friday, that
!

71s November 6th, the chart of the exams. The last entry on

8 that was the NRC October exam, and although it does not give

9 the number --

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Each person has a letter?

11 MR. BLAKEs Yes.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLINa So we can count the letters and

13 determine how many there are.

14 MR. BLAKEa I also --

15 JUDGE MILHOLLINs That is true of both categories

16 of exams, so I can look at that and count the letters and

17 know how many people took the exams?

18 MR. BLAKEa Yes, sir.

19 I also believe it is derivable from Mr. Hukill's

20 prepa red testimony which has been distributed.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I see. Have you made any

22 progress on your a ttachment to tha t chart?

23 MR. BLAKE: We have made progress, but we have not

() 24 distributed it and gotten everybody's agreement yet on the

25 attachment to the sequestration order.

O
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() 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: No, I am referring to the chart

2 which ycu provided.

3 MR. BLAKEa You mean the pass / fail?

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yes. How many passed and failed

5 the various examinations.

6 MR. BLAKE: We'are making progress on that, too,

7 but we have not completed that. That is not a quick item to

6 do.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right.

10 If there are no other matters this morning we will

11 break for lunch, and I assume af ter lunch we will be ready

12 f or the Commonwealth examination.

13 MR. ADLER: That is correct. I do not expect th a t

O 14 it will te very long. Certainly, less than an hour and

15 maybe f ar shorter than that.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well. So the licensee can

17 plan to have Mr. Hukill a vailable this af ternoon.

18 MR. BLAKE: All right, we vill do that.

19 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: We will break until 1430.

20 (Whereupon, at 12:26 p.m. the hearing in the

21 above-entitled matter recessed for lunch, to reconvene at

22 1:30 p.m. the same day.)

23

() 24

25
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Q 1 AFTERNOON SESSION

2 ($;g2);

3 JUDGE MILHOLLINs The hearing will come to order.

4 Hr. Blake?

5 MR. BLAKE4 Judge Milho111n, over the noon hour I

6 have provided to the parties and as well have put a copy at

7 your place of the typed version of the sequestration order

8 which the parties approved and agreed upon yesterday. What

9 the parties had not seen yesterday and had not seen until

to the lunch hour today is the attachment to the sequestration

11 order, which I also passed out to the parties and have made

12 available to you.

13 It is a list of the prospective witnesses to which

14 the sequestration order would apply. Let me describe f or

15 your benefit and for the parties as well how we went about

16 generating this list.

17 We first went through our list of witnecses for

18 whom we had distributed prepared written testimony.

19 Secondly , we went through your special prehearing conference

20 order in which you had identified individuals that either

21 the Licensing Board or you expected to have testify. Third,

22 we went through TMIA's and the Aamodts' trial plans and

23 listed f rom those all of the individuals that had been

O 24 iden tified.

25 Now, some of that took interpretation, for

O
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(]) 1 example, where there were classifications of people rather

2 than specific identified individuals. We have sought to

- 3 identify all the individuals who we think would be within

4 that class and have now identified them on this list either

5 by letter or by name, as we have agreed to in the

6 stipulation. And it is my judgment tha t we have done that

71n the broadest f ashion that we know how.

8 It includes in the list not only current employees

9 but ex-employees as well. And as I say, the parties have

10 really gotteu this over the lunch hour, this Attachment 1,

11 so I do not have returns from them on their thoughts

12 regarding it.

13 You will note,' Judge Milhollin, that in the

14 sequestration order that the parties agreed to it attempts

151n one f ell swoop to put out a protective order for both

16 prospective witnesses and envisions that at the end of each

17 witness's testimony, you would provide whatever additional

18 instructions above and beyond this order wo uld be necessary.

19 I have not talked with the parties about how we

20 would attem pt to get this order out, although it is my

21 intention to mail it by presumably certified mail to each of

22 the individuals' home addresses that we have. I cannot

23 speak for some of the ex-employees who are on this list, and

() 24 I cannot confirm for you now that we have their addresses.

25 We certainly -- I will, however, if this is approved,

O
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1 undertake to expeditiously get it served on these

2 individuals and alert you to any that I do not know where to

3 send it to or I do not have confidence will receive it

4 properly .

5
~

The second piece of paper, which I have put for

6 you, Judge Milho111n --

7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Can you indulge me just a

8 moment? Just a moment.

9 (Pause.)
.

10 Go ahead. You were going to explain the

11 sequestration order. The document with the attachment.

12 MR. BLAKEs No. I had -- I did not intend to say

13 anything more about the sequestration order other than that

14 we had attempted to incorporate both the idea tha t you would

15 speak with each witness at the conclusion of his testimony

16 and answer any questions that any individual had at that

17 time.

18 The second document that I was going to refer to

191s a document dated November 11, 1981, and it's entitled

20 ASLB Hearings. It is an interoffice memorandum of GPU

21 Nuclear; a one-page document, and this document, Judge

22 Milho111n, has not been distributed anyplace other than this

23 hea ring room.

| O
-

The company has had a policy throughout the24

25 hearings tha t are going on, and particularly those where

O.

|
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() 1 everybody his an interest in what is occurring at the

2 hearing, within the comptny that on a periodic basis -- and

that3 in this case it is currently envisioned to be daily --

4 they would put out a little news blurb to keep people

5 advised of what was occurring. This -- obviously, it is of

6 considerable interest to the employees in the company, and

7 it is an attempt to keep the employees advised.

8 The reason that T hand it out, er that I am

9 sensitive in particular about it now is because of the

10 pending sequestration order. Bearing that in mind, this one

11 has been generated and I envision doing it, or would

12 envision the company doing it, from here on out throughout

13 the hearings.
O

- 14 I have showed it to each of the parties here who

15 does not have a problem -- none of whom have expressed a

16 problem with this one, although they understand that we

17 could step over the line, or there is the potential for

18 that , in this practice. I have given it to you as well to

19 salicit your judgments about this practice.

20 It is my believe that by allowing the company to

21 continue this, which will be reviewed each day at least h7

22 Mr. Wilson, who is f amiliar with the sequestration order and

Z3with .he spirit with which we are entering into it, I think

() 241t is probat ty better method of doing it than -- it

25 satisfies some of the curiosity about what is going on and I

O
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(]) think, quite frankly, might avoid and have a positive effectI

2 on avoiding problems with compliance with sequestration.

3 I also have committed to Ms. Bradford that he

4 would make copies of these available here to the parties so

5that they can track these as they do it. But I wanted to

6 alert you to this practice in advance, and as I say, to

7 solicit your views on whether or not we can continue it.

8 Bearing in mind the spirit in which we are entering into the

9 sequestration order.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN I see nothing about the first

11 one -- I have read it very quickly. I see nothing in it

12 which concerns me. I do have a question. Who prepares

13 these daily itens?

14 HR. BLAKE4 The signature at the botton -- no t the

15 signature, but the name which appears at the bottom of this

161s Mr. Osterhout. Mr. Osterhout is here today; he is in the

17 communications department of the company, who has

one of the responsibilities is to18 responsibility --

19 distribute throughout the company to the em ployees

20 inf o rm ation to keep them abreast of company affairs.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: It is understood that 'f r .

22 0sterhout's communications will do nothing to defeat the

Z3 spirit of the sequestration order, either by communications

() 24 in this document or other communications he might make. I

25 assume tha t is understood, is it not?,

O
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], 1 MR. BLAKEs Mr. Osterhout is not a prospective

2 witness, and in that regard he is not covered. But it is

3 certainly within the spirit of sequestratior '4hich has given

4 rise to the sensitivity which causes me to bring the

5 document to you at this poin't in time.,

6 Assuredly, the worst thing that can happen is for

7 us to wind up in even the potential of being chastised for

8 running afoul of that order, and it is with that spirit that

9 we want to still continue to maintain this system.

10
!

11

12 -

13

14,

15

16

17,

| 18
|

19
!

' 20
|

l 21
1
'

D
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| -O 24

25
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(]) 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I only mention it because he is

2 here. It has not been mentioned before. It is certainly

- 3 clear from what I have said that counsel and anyone excepted

4 from the exclusion rule would be covered by the

5 understanding that they would do nothing to undermine the

6 spirit of the sequestration order. So I just wanted to make

71t clear that he would be included in the persons we have

8 already described.

9 MR. BLAKEs He certainly is bound by the spirit

to with which the sequestration order would be entered into.

11 I must observe, though, that I indicted yesterday

12 I do not know where to draw the line with restrictions on

13 counsel, but as I stated yesterday, I would vigorously

14 object to the sequestration orders infringing on
,

15 a ttorney-client rela tionships or my ability to prepare

16 witnesses.

17 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I think the normal expectation
.

181s that in preparing a witness the attorney does not

19 communicate the content of another witness' testimony. It

201s the content of a witness' testimony which is the target

21 of tne prohibition and not the activity which attorneys must

22 do to prepare a witness to give his own testimony.

23 MR. BLAKE: I guess to the extent we are into an

() 24 attorney-client relationship area and to the extent you mean

25 to restrict my ability to prepare witnesses based on the

O
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O 1 hearing and what I regard to be the issues in the hearing
v

2 and preparing the witness the best way I know how in order

3 to serve my client, then I guess I would like an opportunity

4 to brief that quartion.

5 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Well, let me ask you what your

6 position is, then. Do you feel at liberty to discuss with

7 any prospective witness the content of a previous witness'

8 testimon y?

9 MR. BLAKE: Since we are dealing here in the

10 hypothetical and you are not asking for any past

11 communications that I have had with particular witnesses --

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am just asking for your

13 position on the law. Do you think the law gives you that

14 right and are you prepared to engage in such

15 communientions? If I do not order you explicitly not to, is

16 it your intention to, for example, communicate the content

17 of a witness ' testimony to another wj tness who has not yet

18 testified?

19 MR. BLAKE Judge Milho111n, I must say that I was

20 not aware of a restriction generally on attorneys that would

21 prohibit them from discussing another witness' testimony in

^

22 preparing the witness as a general proposition, nor the

23 content of the record. <

O 24 avoct Mrtnottn > ve11 rou eeree,aoa t rou, ta t

25 there is very little to be gaineo by a sequestration order

O
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(} 1 if it can be circumvented by counsel communicating the

2 content of the previous testimony?

3 MR. BLAKEa I think that when you are talking

4 about an attorney-client relationship and the proprieties

5 that attach to preparing a witness it may be quite a

6 different matter from what could be envisioned in

7 discussions between two individuals who are not subject to

8 the codes of professional responsibility and the system

9 which attaches and I think in respected among counsel.

10 And to that degree I do not know.

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Well, if a witness should tell

12 you that the witness plans to testify to facts X, Y and Z

13 and that the witness plans to testify that the facts are a
f

14 certain way with respect to those issues X, Y and Z, and you

15 know that another witness has testified that with respect to

16 those issues the f acts are exactly opposite and both

17 witnesses are employed by the Licensee, are you going to

18 tell the witness, the second witness, that the previous

19 witness has testified to the con tra ry?

20 MR. BLAKEs I cannot tell you what I would say. I

21 can tell you that in my preparation of witnesses it is not

22 my intention to alter the f acts or their racollection of the

33 f acts one iota.

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLINs That was not my question,

25 whether you were intending to alter the facts. My question

O
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() I was whether you were intending to communicate the contents

2 of a previous witness' testimony.

3 MR. BLAKEs And I -- I do not know that I have

4 come up against tha t yet, b ut certainly I would say that to

5the extent there are areas of interest in the proceeding

6 which become better framed as the proceeding coes on, I

7 would anticipate in my preparation of a witness saying so,

8 to the extent the issues change throughout a hearing with

9 respect to certain preparation before the hearing starts,

10 and as the hearing proceeds where new issues come up or

11 where new concentration -- new concentration or new slants

12 on issues are developed, I think as a hypothetical matter I

13 would anticipate trying to prepare in my preparation of a

0 14 witness having him be f amiliar with -- as f amilir r as he

15 could to be best prepared to provide meaningful testimony in

18a case.

17 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: If I or an Intervenor or the

18 Commonwealth were to call an operator, operator letter

19 number blank --

20 MR. BLAKE: Yes.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN It is possible that witness

22 could be called as an adverse witness.

23 MR. BLAKEs Yes. Yes.

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. It is possible that that witness

25 could be called as a Board witness. If the witness were

O
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] 1 called as an adverse witness, how would you -- what would

2 Jou do with respect to preparing such a witness, anything?

3 MR. BLAKEa Well, that came up back earlier in

4 this case, as an example. Back earlier in this proceeding,

5 the Board called several maintenance people because they

C vanted to get a feel for wLat an individual in the'

7 maintenance department felt. That was Mr. McCurdy and I an

8 afraid I forget the other individual's names -- Eberly.

9 I never met with Mr. McCurdy nor with Mr. Eberly

appearing as a witness when they had10 prior to their being --

11 been called by the Board. Mr. Eberly's case, my

12 recollection is he was previously, prior to that, identified

13 either by TMIA as a witness or to be deposed and I have

14 f orgotten now which. I think it was to be deposed.

15 And prior to those Mr. Eberly in that instance,

16 and other individuals being deposed by THIA, I met with then

17 and described the subject of the proceeding, try to alert

18 them to the types of questions they might be asked, and gave

19 what I would regard as f airly general instructions to a
,

20 witness.

21 I have wrestled somewhat with what might occur

22 here with you having identified at least by class a number

23 of individuals and wha t I would do on that occasion. What

O 24 vas -- and quite frankly I had arrived in my own mind at the

25 determination that if you were to call them as witnesses I

0 '

1
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(]} 1 would put the question to you what you were expecting by way

2 of preparation by me or alterna tively I would talk with them

3 and give them general instructions, tell them who the

4 parties were in the proceeding, how it would be set up, tha t

5 they were being called, obviously to be honest and

6 straightforward, to listen to the questions -- that sort of

7 business -- but not preparing them as I might a witness who

8 was more clearly appearing on behalf of my client.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I would like to hear the views

10 of the other parties on this subject.

11 MR. CLEWETTa Well, I guese our initial reaction

121s one of a certain degree of surprise to the extent that it

13 appears entirely possible tha t the spirit of the

14 sequestration order could well be circumvented by means of

15 the preparation of individual witnesses.

16 I gather from the immediately preceding discussion

17 of the Special Master and Mr. Blake that there may be some

18 -- some evolution in the position that Mr. Blake is taking

19 with regard to witnesses called by the Board or by the

20 Special Master, and I would be interested in learning more

21 about what distinction there might be between the attitude

22 of Mr. Blake toward witnesses in that circumstance vis-a-vis

23 witnesses in other circumstances, and whether if indeed the

() 24 approach toward Board witnesses would be substantially

25 dif f eren t, whether that approach might also apply to

C'
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(]} 1 specific witnesses called by the Intervenors.

2 That would leave only the class of witnesses

- 3 called by the Licensee, who would be in a position whereby

4 the spirit of the sequestration order might be circumvented

5 and perhaps there would be other arrangements that could be

6made in terms of tight scheduling of witnesses that would

7 make it less possible as a practical matter for the

8 sequestration order to be circumvented.

9 I an at somewhat of a loss on this matter. It is

10 sort of a surprise. I am hoping to hear more as to the

11 precise import of all this.

12 MR. ADLERa I guess I have two comments. It is
'

13 obviously an extremely difficult question. I tend to agree

14 with the observation of the Special Master that the purpose

15 of sequestration might be defeated if counsel were permitted

18a carte blanche. On the other hand, they a re Licensee's

17 employees for the most part, and I do believe that they hav e

18 a right to prepare them and confer with them.

j 19 I micht suggest one line that could be drawn. I

20am not sure exactly how it would be enforced except for,

|

21 trusting Mr. Blake, which I do. I think it would be proper

22 in preparing a witness to say the following area of facts

23 may be pursued and the sorts of preparation which would not

() 24 inherently bias the response that would result from the

25 witness .
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(]) On the other hand, I think that any extent to1

2 which you inform a prospective witness of facts olicited

3 from other witnesses by the very definition would

4 potentially bias their own answer. I just de not think there

Sis any way around that. A pure objective account of what

6 was said by a previous witness could bias a subsequent

7 answer. So that might be a line that could be drawn.

8 The only second suggestion that I have is that we

9 attempt to group witnesses in subject matters where we think

to there might be some bias and, as Mr. Clevett has suggested,

11 bunch them together so that counsel would not hear what the

12 other witnesses said before the the subsequent witnesses

13 came on the stand.

14 The problem I see with that is that it could
,

15 result in delay in some instances, which is a result that we

16 should try to avold. Those are in the way of practical

17 suggestions rather than a position.

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN Thank you.

19 HR. GOLDBERGs I know of no proposition of law and

20 I know of no case that restricts the right of counsel in

|
2111tigation to discuss with his witnesses prior testimony of

22 other witnesses in tha t same litigation.

23 Counsel has a professional obligation and

! () 24 responsibility as an officer of the court or as a

25 representative in this rase in an NRC proceeding and as a

O
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{} 1 member of a bar to comply with the applicable standards of

2 professional conduct and ethics. That to me means that

3 there is a big dif ference between one witness talking to

4 another witness about the subject of their testimony.

5 Ihose witnesses are not held to any standards of

6 prof essional ethics with respect to the litigation at hand.

7 Counsel, however, is. One of those obligations is to not

8 elicit testimony which counsel believes is perjured in any

9 way and to ensure to the best of his ability that the

10 witness is telling the truth. That is emphasized to the

11 witness by his taking of an oath and it being clear to the

12 witness that he is tectifying under oath and is expected to

13 tell the truth.

14 I believe that counsel's right to discuss with his

15 witnesses the testimony of prior witnesses in the same case

181nclud'es , b y way of example, stating that Witness A

17 testified as to X. If that 's a recollection is that your

18 understa nding. That witness is then obligated when he

19 testifies to tell the truth and tell wha t his understanding

20it.

21 There is absolutely nothing improper with counsel

22 testing his witness as to what that witness' independent

Z3 recollection is, whether it might be consistent or
1

() 24 inconsis ten t with the prior testimony. That witness would

25 have an obligation to tell the truth when he is on the stand

O
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(]) 1and the counsel would have an obligation to bring to the

2 attention of, in this case, the Special Master, or in the

3 case of a court of law, the judge, if he has any knowledge

4 of any perjured testimony.

5 I, therefore, believe that even in light of the

6sequetration order which we have in this case or which has

7 been proposed in this case that counsel for the licensee

8 would be free to discuss with his witnesses the details of

9 the testimony of prior witnesses.

10 MR. ADLERs I have a need to respond to one

11 element of Mr. Goldberg 's remark s. I belie ve that one of

12 the purposes of sequestration has nothing to do with some

13 sense of conspiracy or preparing the witness to essentially

O 14 agree with the witness of an earlier -- the testimony of an

15 earlier witness.

16 One is to elimina te bias. One of the best ways to

17 determine the truth of the facts, particularly of an

18 occurrence six months ago, is to get independent testimony

19 and I perceive that as one of the major purposes of

20 sequestration here and that purpose would certainly be

21 frustrated if counsel were allowed to discuss prior

22 testimony with witnesses as suggested by Mr. Goldberg.

23 MR. BLAKEa Judge Milhollin, I ha ve a ttempted,

() 24 obviously, to research this question of sequestration and

251ts bounds. There is not a whole lot in the NRC world. I

O
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({} 1 find only one case, a Midland case in 1977. Quite frankly,

2 that case, as I read the Appeal Board'.s order or as the

3 Appeal Board 's order is reported to me, says that in the

4 NRC's practice we ought to go -- step lightly in applying

5 the Federal Rules, that this is a different world and we

6 probably are not -- we do not just sign up for the Federal

7 Rules of Evidence.

8 We are past that. We all signed up yesterday, at

91 east yesterday, for the Federal Rules and their application

10 here, and in general I have not resisted. What I have not

11 found in any sequestration case is that an element of

12 sequestration order inf ringed upon an attorney's right,

13 counsel's right, to protect his client's interests.

14 Whi.t I see in some of the cases is a question

15 about who my client is in this proceeding. It is obviously

16 the company. But I also see in them -- and I am told the

17 recent Upjolin decision, Supreme Court, which takes away

18 controlling interest group and says -- I have not read the

19 case myself, but was told late last night that in an

20 instance like this where the party to this proceeding is the

21 company and I represen t the company, that I am effectively

Z2 counsel to the individual employees of that company who are

23 acting within the business interest n of the company in

() 24 a pp ea rin g a s -- in this proceeding, and tha t in f act the

25 attorney-client relationship attaches. '

O
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() 1 I think that is clear in the case of Mr. Arnold as

2 a prime example. As you ge' down further and further in the

3 organization, the questions begin to arise and become -- and

4 loom bigger and bigger, but --

5 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Yes, I think there are some

6rather difficult questions.

7 MR. BLAKE: These are tough questions, several of

8 them.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: In whNse interest you represent

10 with respect to a witness when the witness' testimony could

11 be potentially damaging to the people higher up the ladder
.

12 whom you represent.

13 MR. BLAKEs That is right, and with this

O 14 particular issue it has been even tougher. I mean, here,

15 for example, we have a couple of individuals who are

16 ex-employees, one who is still an employee of the company,

17 who are represented by Mr. McBride and Mr. Cole.

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yes, we have an example, as you

19 point out, of someone who is still an employee of the

20 company who -- well, about whom we cannot assume that there

21 would be a congruity of interest with the company's.

22 MB. BLAKE: True, and this is tough stuff. But I

23 guess I meant to signal this very strongly yesterday, which

() 24 appears at transcript page 23,574. I as a little bit

25 surprised at Mr. Clevett's expression of surprise where I

O

GERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC,

400 VIRGINtA AVE S.W, WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (2C2) 554 2345



23,856

(]) 1 said to go beyond the instructions, which I had indicated,

2 putting out a sequestration order and instructing people

3 about what was expected, to go beyond that, however, and

4 interfere potentially with counsel's ability to prepare

5 witnesses and to talk with a client and to prepare our case

6in this proceeding.

7 I clearly indicated yesterday where, as you

8 clearly indicated yesterday, we have the burden, we would

9 resist.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Let me tell you what my thought

11 1 s. I, of course, have no intention to interfere with your

12 ability to give your clients effective assistance of

13 counsel. They are entitled to that. Certainly I would be

O 14 reluctant to do anything which diminishes your power to

15 render that assistance.

16 However, I think if we had an ordinary civil case

171n which the question were whether someone was liable to

18 someone else for X amount and there were ten witnesses

19 standing out in the hall, I could order you not to talk to

20 any of thes. I think that is pretty clear.

21 You might find a few decisions going the other

22 vay , but I think that when you get close to the trial and

23 the possibility of compromising the sequestration policy is

() 24 very high, I think you'll find that in order not to nullify

25 the policy the courts have allowed judges to forbid

O
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(]) 1 attorneys to talk to witnesses.

2 MR. BLAKE: I must say that, one, with respect to

3 the ten witnesses out in the hall, if all those were my

4 client I would find' that --

5 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I do not think there is going to

6be a prohibition against talking to your client. The

7 question is whether you can communicate the contents of a

8 previous witness' testimony which are two different

9 questions.

10 MR. BLAKE4 And I also must observe that to date

11 in our research va have found no case where counsal was

12 prohibiting from discussing with a client, no matter how

13 close to the case they were.

O 14 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Okay, well, I think this is a

15 subject we are going to have to give some more thought to.

16 I think there might be a compromise arrangement which would

I

17 be possible and I think when I ust my ipagination and Mr.
18 Clevett uses his and you use yours we ckn already see tne

'19 outlines of a compromise.
,

,

20 I think we have different categories of witnesses

21 and with respect to the category which is lhvest in the

22 hierarchy of the company there comes the question of'whether

23 you should be taken to represent their, interests in t'h e

() 24 h ea ring . So that is sort of a nature dividing line that

25 suggests itself to me anyway.

'

(^) .
, .
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{]} So I would encourage you to think about the1

2 possibility of coming up with some kind of a formula under

3 which you would undertake not to disclose testimony to a

4 certain category of witnesses and to think about it.

5 MR. BLAKEs I think you are right, that it may

6 vell be deserving of more thought and I obviously will need

7 to consult with my client. Not to aggrevate tP.e situation

8 in that regard, but certainly a split along the lines of who

9 calls an individual is not going to be easily parsed either.

10 For example, Hr. Arnold has been listed in the

11 trial plans of other people. There is no doubt but what I

12 regard him as my client here.,

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN Yes, the question of who calls

. 14 the witness can be separated from the question which counsel

15 represen ts tha t client's interests, I think.

16 MR. BLAKE: All right. I will indeed think more

17 about it, but it may well be a complication to our ability

18 to agree on the sequestration order which has been stated.

19 But for the moment I must make clear that I do not regard
*

,

20 myself at the moment as having any restrictions to continue

21 to represent my client and maintain a proper client-atterney

22 relationship.

23 And I think, quite frankly, I would be subject to

() .24 a t least criticist and severe criticism if I did not so duly

.:
25 attempt to represent my client's interests.

1

I

|
|

|
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t

) 1 JUDGE MILHOLLINa I think we can all agree on that.

2 Any other preliminary matters before we continue?.

3 (No response.)

4 MR. ADLERs :Thank you. Judge Milhollin, I will

5 try to the-best of my ability to track my o riginal cross

6 examination plan. It has been dissected considerably.

7 Whereupon,

8 B0BERT C. ARNOLD,

9 the witness on the stand at time of recess, having been

10 previously duly sworn, resumed the stand and was further

11 examined and testified as follows:

12 CROSS EXAMINATION - Resumed

13 BY MR. ADLER:

14 Q M r. Arnold, I would like to begin with a few

15 rather general questions and then we will get into specifics

16 af cer that. First, I would like to make sure I understand

17 the general nature of your testimony with regard to the two

181ssues of management's responsibility for and response to

19 the April cheating incident on the NRC examination.

20 As I understand y ar testimony you Egree that to a

21 certain extent management has been deficient in certain

22 procedures and attitudes that were not undertaken to prevent

23 cheating of this sort. Is that correct?

() 24 A I do not think that is correct, as I understand
,

25 what you just said.
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1 Q Please correct me. In what manner was it
(}

2 inaccurate?

3 A I think that I would agree that, and I indicated
f-
(>)

4 both in the direct testimony and the course of cross

5 examination, that the company did not do some of the things

6 which we recognize now it is desirable to do and which we

7 are undertaking to accomplish, which helped to shape the

8 proper attitudes.

9 Also, I do not think I would say that the cheating

10 incident on the NRC exam was the result of our inadequate

11 procedures. But certainly those inadequate procedures

12 permitted the opportunity for cheating and failed to put

131nto place proper or, let me say, adequate safeguards
.

%/ 14 against cheating on our own examinations.

15 But the NRC examination was fully the

16 responsibility of the NRC to administer. We had no part in

17 t ha t .

18 0 All right. Now I am also going to infer, and

19 again correct me if I am wrong, that prior to the time at

20 which you learned of the April incident it did not occur to

|
21 you as Met Ed's management, GPU's management, that the

ZZcorrections that you have now undertaken were necessary.

23 You simply did not believe that they were necessary or it

() 24 did not occur to you. Is that correct?

25 A Well, I think the axtent of effort that we are now

l

!
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I taking was not taken before because we did not reffect upon(])
2 the implications of not having them in place.

3 0 I am going to cover what I believe are three areas

4 of your response to your learning of the cheating

S incidents. One is that you embarked upon a complete

6 investigation of whether you could determine whether other

7 cheating incidents had occurred in the past, not in the

81nfinite past but in a certain segment of the past.

9 The second is that you embarked on a program to

10 change and correct procedures and the third is that you

11 tried to do something to convey to your operating staff a

12 renewed sense of the need to be honest through meetings,

131etters, et cetera.

14 Are all those accurate?

15 A Yes, sir.

16 0 I would like to go back in time a little bit. Had

17 you personally, prior to the April incident or learning of

18 the April incident, ever heard of any rumors of cheating on

19 past examinations other than the VV incident, which is

20 obvious?

21 A Not on examinations for our licensed operator

22 program.

23 0 Any rumors? Tha t implies tha t you had hea rd

() 24 rumors with regard to cheating on other examinations or

25 programs.

O
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:

1 A Well, I did not hear rumors, but we did know of at{)
21 east one incident of cheating on general employee training

3 examinations in the time f rame which you are talking about.

O 4 I also as aware that Mr. Williams had an article published

Sin a local newspaper. To the best of my recollection that

6was, in fact I am sure, that was after we knew about the

7 NBC's investigatien. I do not recall any other information

8 relative to cheating incidents prior to July 1981 when we

91 earned about this.

10 0 The two that you just mentioned, Mr. Williams'

11 article and the GET incident. Are those two distinct

12 incidents? -

13 A Yes, they are.

( 14 0 Can you describe the nature of the GET incident

15 that you just referred to?

16 A When one of our new management level employees was

17 taking his general education training instruction in late

18 January or early February of 1980 there was an incident

19 where two employees who were temporarily assigned to Three

20 Mile Island from one of the operating locations were

211nvolved in giving assistance to each other or having

22 improper assistance on the examinations. I do not remember
.

23 the specific details of it.

() 24 0 The follow-on to that is almost obviously. Why,

251n light of at least that incident, didn ' t it occur to you

O
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(]} 1 prior to July 1981 that steps needed to be taken to prevent

2 cheating on examinations related to THI operation?

3 A I think the circumstances with regard to general

4 employee training are quite a bit different and we took

5 steps to further reduce the likelihood of that type of

6 improper conduct occurring at that time.

7 And I think that my own perception is that the

8 general employee training is considerably different in

9 character than the type of or rather the scope of that

10 program that inherently the nature of the way the program is

11 run is quite a bit different than the operator training

'12 program.

13 And I think if you had asked me at that time

14 whether I thought there were safeguard in place.in the

15 operator training program that were sufficient, I probably

16 would have answered yes. I did not conduct an investigatin

17 a t that time.

18 Q I am not sure I understand your response. Do you

19 believe that the general employee training program is more

20 susceptible to cheating than the operator training prog ra m ?

21 A Well, I do not know if susceptible is the right

22 word or the word I would choose , at least. I think th a t ,

23 first of all, the purpose of it is quite a bit different.

() 24 The purpose is to orient people to the administrative

25 procedures and practices, some of the rules and regulations

O
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(} 1 that apply within the site that they need to know in order

2 to effectively function at the site.

3 It is much less level of qualification and it is

4 -- the examination, I think, on that is much more of a type

5 of a screening process to be sure that before people have

6 certain degrees of access within the plant that they are

7 sufficiently knowledgeable and I think that the people that

8 are taking it undoubtedly, you know, have a different

9 attitude towards -- towards that examination and I think

10 clearly people's attitudes towards an exam influences the

11 way they look at what their kind of obligation is, what the

12 trust is that is sssociated with that.

13 C So you think that people's attitudes -- attitudes

14 toward the GET exams make it more likely that cheating will

15 occur in those exams than on operator qualification exams?

16 A Well, I * hink that the spectrum of people that.

17 take this is so much broader that the likelihood of having

18 people or the predictability of having a fraction of the

19 people take it who have an attitude that is not something

20 they need to do their homework on is substantially higher

21 than the likelihood of having that type of an attitude in he

22 operator training program.

23 0 Is that implying the numbers of people who take

() 24 tha t program or the types of people who take th a t program?

25 A I am a little bit reluctant to talk about types of

C
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{} 1 peo ple. It has to do with the number and the spectrum of

2 background. If by different backgrounds we sean different

3 types of people, taen, yes.

4 Q Do you think the reactor operators are inherently

5 more reliable, have more integrity than yo2r general

6 employee ? Is that wha t you are trying to say? I really do

7 not understand your answer.

8 A I think I said earlier that I thought that our

9 reactor operators had a higher degree of reliability for

10 acting with integrity than the general population. I feel

'

11 that and I think we get a f air cross section of the general

12 population going through our general employee training, so I

13 guess the answer to that question would be yes.

14 But I think there is much more than that aspect as

15 f ar as the additional confidence I have in the operator

16 training program or have had, is that I think, again, the

171evel of trust that is understood by the people in the

18 operator training program I would expect to be considerably

19 different in character in the sense that some faction, some

20 aeaningf ul f action of the people coming through the general

21 employee training would perceive as the trust that is

22 associated with them taking the exam that they are taking.

23 0 At this point in time do you believe that given

({) 24 your reactors operators as a group they are less likely to

25 cheat on an exam than your general smployees as a whole,
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[}
1 given what you have known since July of this year? *

2 A Well, I can -- really can only answer that, I

3 guess, on the basis of our general experience in living it,

4 in the much larger group that -- and the vider spectrum of

5 backcrounds that exist in the cross of employees as a whole

6 compared with the cross of operator employees, that the

7 answer is yes. I think that I had more confidence in the

8 reliability or -- of the operators in carrying out their

9 responsibilities with integrity than I associate with the

10 total class of employees as a wnole.

11 Q Let's get back to the issue of prior rumors. I

12 asked you about you personally. Do you at this point know

13 if other members of management who have in the past, that is

14 prior to July 1981, heard rumors of cheating at THI?

15 (Pause.)

16 A Well, I am not entirely sure. The -- as we

17 carried out our various investigations it was not always

18 clear to me whether people who said sure, I heard rumors,

19 were clear in their own minds as to whether they heard them

20 before or af ter it came up in July of '79.
.

21 I do not have any sense right now that there was

22 within the level of management that would be represented by

23 Hr. Ross and above, a sense of rumors of cheating. I think

() 24 such incidents as the phone call that Mr. KK received and

25 related , you know, that undoubtedly had to lead to some

O
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.

O 1 degree of rumors within the organization.
v

2 0 Have you read Mr. Ross' testincity filed in this

3 proceeding?

4 (Pause.)

5 A I thought I had read everybody's. Yes, I have

6 read Mr. Boss' testimony.

7 Q I am going to quote a sentence from page five of

,

8 Mr. Ross ' testimony which reads: "I cannot say that I have

9 never heard rumors about cheatino, although I can say that a

10 story must have made so little sense by itself that it

11 seemed most reasonable to ignore it."

12 Does it disturb you that Mr. Ross had heard rumors

13 of chea ting prior to July 1981 and did not report them to

14 his superiors?

15 A In the -- in the abstract, yes. But I think that

18Mr. Ross' characterization of them is he is even uncertain

17 as to what he really heard. It is indicative that obviously

18 1t required some judgment. In a group as large as we have

19 there is going to be talk that I guess is generally referred

20 to as loose talk.

21 I think some practical application of a threshold
|

221evel of meaningfulness has to be crossed before one can

23 follow up or has the grounds for following up on it. And so

O 24 in the abstract, if someone hears something that really is a

25 rumor of cheating that appears to have any meaningfulness,

O
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(]} 1 yes. But I guess, you know, I qualify that response by

2 saying that I can certainly envision comments that are of so

3 unspecific a nature, so speculative that they do not warrant

4 f ollow up.

5 Q So you think that it sho'uld be up to the

6 individual management officials, say Mr. Ro ss , to judge

7 whether he finds that rumor to be sufficiently credible to

8 bring it to your attention or Mr. Hukill's or Mr. Herbein's?

9 A I think in any case where judgment has to be

10 applied, the first person that has the ability to apply the

11 judgment makes it. You know, I do not -- I do not see that

12 it can be any other way.

13 What we have to do is be sure tha t we provide

14 enough sensitivity to the seriousness of these types of

15 issues- that we have got people's threshold for deciding ther

16 need to be followed up sufficiently low tha t we do not have

17 meaningf ul concerns unaddressed.

|
18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 We seem to be slipping back into

|

| 19 our habit of giving ra ther long answers. It is important to

i 20 keep in mind the necessity for moving forwa rd.
|

21 MR. ADLERz I apologize if my questions are broad.
l

| 22 I think they may be misinterpreted or overinterpreted, but

23 that may be my fault.

() 24 BY MR. ADLER: (Resuming)

25 0 Let's go to the rumor allegedly passed from Mr. U

)

|

|
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1 to Mr. NNN, as in Nancy. Are you aware of that rumor that

2 passed, allegedly, in June of this year? I believe that you

3 subsequently had a discussion with Mr. NNN regarding tha t

4 rumor.

5 A Would you ask me what your question is again,

6please?

7 0 I am simply asking if you know what rumor I am

8 ref erring to as a background question.

9 A Yes, I do.

10 0 And I believe it was true that you reprimanded Mr.

11 NNN for not bringing this to your attention earlier. Is

12 that correct?

13 A Yes, sir.

14 0 Can you de scribe the nature of that rumor? I do

15 not believe we have that anywhere.

16 A I believe I did describe it on the record earlier,

|
'

17 but I will do it again.

18 0 I must have missed that.

19 MR. BLAKEa He was in fact asked about this by

20 Hiss Doroshow and went through in some detail, in f act, the

21 interview with Mr. Polon, who is NNN, a ra ther detailed

22 explanation.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: This refers to the rumor

O 24 coaceraiao over tor ata it aat- eaa the overetor a

! 25 conduct within the examination room ?

O
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() 1 MR. BLAKEs Correct. -

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Concerning a piece of paper.

3 MR. BLAKEs Right, crib sheets and handwriting on

4 the hand . That is correct.

5 MR. ADLER: I recall now. Thank you.
4

6 BY MR. ADLER: (Resuming)

7 0 I think we have discussec at great length the YV

8 and 0 incident and I do not wan t to go over that in detail.

9 There are a couple of points that were left over. I am not

10 sure if you were asked very directly why you provided that

11 information to the NRC on July 28, 1981.

12 We sort of went around tha t issue . I just want a

13 brief response to that.

14 A I considered it a piece of background information

15 on Hr. O which I anticipated would be of interest to the NRC

161n their investigation.

i 17 0 Okay, that is the point I wanted to hit. If it

18 did not involve Mr. O vould you still have reported it a t

19 the time, if it was VY and P, for example?

20 A I do not know, but I may well not have.

21 0 When you were discussing with Ms. Bradford the

22 reason for transferring Mr. VV you said that one of the

Z3 elements was his poor job performance. Was one aspect of

() 24 tha t your perception that he was not a capable supervisor?

25 A I think that I said his ability as a supervisor
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(]) 1 was limited by some weaknesses he had, particularly in

2 administrative ability and the a pplica tion of appropria te

3 judgment to some types of situations.

4 0 So it was a combination of factort that led you to

5 transfer him?

6 A Yes.

7 0 You also indicated to Ms. Bradford tha t you could

8 not f a' ult him entirely for his negligence of certain of his

9 training duties because he was very pressed for time

to following the accident, very long shifts and so forth. Are

'

11 you aware that one of his stated reasons for obtaining work

12 from Mr. O was his desire to go on vacation ?

13 A Yes, sir.

() 14 0 I presume that you do not consider that an' -

15 acceptable excuse for neglecting his training duties.
:

16 A That is correct, sir.

17 0 Of the recent set of examinations in both April

18 and October of this year, certain training personnel took
|

19 the examinations. Do you know why it is that training

20 personnel take NRC qualifying examinations?

21 A Yes, sir.

22 Q Can you please explain that?
,

23 A We have in the training department a need, in our

() 24 judgment, to have some of the course material provided to

25 the operators by people who have the qualifications of

O
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D 1 licensed operators and therefore some of the members of the
G

2 training department maintain their license.

3 0 Is it necessary for them actually to take the

4 exam? I am not sure I understand that link.

5 A They cannot maintain a license without taking the

6 examinations.

7 0 Well, you referred to the level of training.

8 Can 't you maintain the level of training necessary to be

911 censed without being licensed?

10 A I do not think you can effectively maintain the

11 quality and level of training of licensed operators in some

12 areas unless the person in fact has the knowledge level

13 equivalent to a licensed operator. And the best way of

14 verifying he has that requisite knowledge level is by having

15 him take the license examinations and maintaining his

16 license .

17 0 I would like to discuss the Trunk investiga tion

18 briefly .

19 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Before you do that I would like

20 to follow up on your last question.

21 You said that the best way to make sure that

22 someone had the competence necessary was to have the person

23 take and pass the requisite examinations. And you also said

O 24that you thought that Vv ves e high11 comoetent individue1.

| 25 I wonder how you view the f act that VV continued to fail his

O
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(} 1 requalification examination two years in a row. How do you

2 conclude that the examination was an important way to know

3 whether someone was competent and how do you conclude that '

4 VY was very competent and yet draw these conclusions in the

5 f ace of the fact that he continued to fail these

6 examina ticas?

7 THE WITNESSs Well, let me say that the

8 examination scope and -- covers a number of different

9 areas. I honestly do not know the specifics of Mr. VV's

' 10 training deficiencies in the period of time which we are

11 talking about.

12 The major day-to-day visibility we have on an

13 operator '- knowledge of the plant and what we generally,

14 sense is his competence, his capability, relates to plant

15 design f eatures, operating procedures, things that he

| 16 utilizes on a day-to-day basis and in those -- in that

17 day-to-day interf ace with Mr. VV he demonstrated to be very

18 knowledgeable.

19 I think that perhaps what the examination of the

20 reocrd would show is that one of the values of the training

21 program and the examination process associated with it is

22 tha t it assures that the knowledge level is maintained

Z3 across the f ull spectrum at an acceptable irsal, including

(]) 24 areas of knowledge which perhaps do not get demonstrated or

25 challenged , as it were, in routine situations that we would

(!
l
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{} 1 typically be having visibility of the operator's knowledge.

2 And I only offer that as a possible explanation

3 f or why he would be having difficulty with some of the

4 sections and there was a limited number of sections where,

5 overall, our assessment of him was very good.

8 JUDGE BILHOLLIN: I take it by that you mean that

7 you continued to believe he was very good beyond the timu

8 when you demoted him because you'said that you put him j n

9 the position' that he was in because of his technical skill.

10 And yet during that period he had not successfully passed or

11 he had not passed his exams. Is that right? He did not

12 just fail one. He failed two in a row. Isn't that right --

13 ' 79 a nd '80?

14 THE WITNESS: I am sorry, sir, but I do not know

15 the specifics of his background.

16 JUDGE HILHOLLIN: I am sorry. I am confused on

17 tha t. He failed on the '79, apparently, and also failed the

18 previous year, did he not?

19 THE WITNESS: I think that the -- my recollection

20 of it, the requalification exam administered at the end of

21 the '77 '78 time frame had deficiencies in it which he was

22 required, in effect, to upgrade in the cubsequent '78 '79

23 training year. At the requalification exam, annual exam, he

() 24 would have taken in March of '79, the comprehensive one, he

25 also showed deficiencies and that it was in conjunction with
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(]) 1 the closure on those areas that he was deficient in that

2 March '79 exam,'that the incident arose and the topic of

3 discussion.
s

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: So perhaps it is not accurate to i

5 say he failed the exam. It might be more accurate to say he

6 was deficient in certain ca tegories.

7 IHE WITNESSs Yes. As I indicated yesterday, I

8 think we provide for gradations between sort of f ailing the

9 exam and coming away with a clean slate.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Yes. Well, my concern was that

11 -- I guess my question was directed to the issue of whether

12 che com pany rega rd ed the performance on examinations as

13 indicative of a person 's competence.

14 THE WITNESS: I think we clearly regard it as one

15 indicator of competence, but not -- not a determining one.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 All right.

17 THE WITNESS: Unless the perforrance is just so

18 bad that, you know, it is fairly evident that the person --

19 certainly people can have results on the exams, I would

20 f eel, that make the exam results not determinan t as to

21 whether they have the requisite kncwledge.

22 I think they can do so badly I would decide

23 clearly they do not knov enough about the sab,ect matter to

() 24 be considered competent. They can alco do an intermediate

251evel perf ormance . So I would say it !? an open question.

O
,
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({} 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I have a few more questions on

2 that area but I do not want to create too large a gap in the

()
4 MR. ADLEBs I was in-between subjects, so you can

5 proceed if you wish.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN I was -- it also occurred to me

7 that in reading the documents we have available to us that

8 there were two opera tors who, as I recall, failed the

9 Category T examination three times. They failed the

10 original Kelly examina tion. They f ailed the first round of

11 the makeups and failed the second round of the' makeups.
_

12 Do you feel these operators are still qualified?

13 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I think one of the things

O 14 it is important to realize is the passing grade for the

15 Category Ts was ninety percent, which is a pretty demanding

16 requirement, of course, depending upon the ease of the

17 exam . But in general rela tive to, I think, the degree of

18 dif ficulty of our examinations is a very demanding

19 requirement.

20 So that I think -- and I think that Category T

21 being on a very limited scope of the total range of

Z2 kno wledge that the operators needed to know is not

23 necessarily indicative of unqualified status. It is one

() 24 data point. It is an important data point, but it is only

25 one of many.

O
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(]) 1 BY MR. ADLER: (Resuming)

2 0 I believe you testified to Ms. Bradford that one

3 of the reasons you selected Professor Trunk was that in your

4 view he could give an objective and independent evaluation

5 of potential cheating on past exams. Is that accurate?

6 A Yes, sir.

7 Q Now, as I understand it, Mr. Trunk and his

8 associates performed the physical analysis of the

9 examinations, presented potential suspect to the company,

10 and then follow-up examinations, interviews, and

11 invesigations were performed by Mr. Wilson, Mr. John

12 Wilson. Is that correct?

13 A Yes, sir.

O- 14 0 Can you explain to me why Mr. Trunk was not given

15 the task of performing the follow-up interviews and

16 investigations?

17 A I guess I can speculate on how we arrived at it.

18 I do not know that we even considered having Mr. Trunk

19 pursue the various f acets that were appropriate to be

20 pursued . I have no -- I had no lack of confidence in Mr.

21 John Wilson 's ability to pursue those issues and develop

22 whatever information was able to be developed. And after

23 that was accomplished, that was reviewed with M r. Trunk.

() 24 So the follow-on effort came about as a result of

25 what was identified by Mr. Trunk as, I say, suspicious

O
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] 1 answers on questions. He was briefed on it.

2 Q Do you not believe that Mr. Trunk would have been

3 a far more objective investigator than Mr. Wilson?

4 A No, sir. -

5 0 You do not? Are you aware that Mr. Wilson has

6 been associated with the company for some 12 or 13 years?

7 A Yes, sir.

8 0 In a legal and representative capacity?

9 A Yes, sir.

10 0 And you do not believe that that bears on his

11 independence and objectivity in any manner?

12 A It bears on his independence, I guess, but not his

13 objectivity. I think Mr. Wilson understood very clear that
,

O- 14 ar objective was to find out whatever he could or whatever

15 needed to be understood in the way of factual information on

16 these incidents. So his objective was to go after the facts

17 on it .

18 0 You stated that one of the reasons you felt Mr.

19 Wilson would be appropriate was that he was familiar with

20 t he pla n t s t af f , that he got along with the plant staff. Is

1 21 tha t correct?

22 A Yes, sir.

23 0 would you say that he was friends with people in

O 24the 91 ant stafr2

25 A No, sir, not with the people that would be the

O
,
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Q 1 subject -- subject, in a general sense, of the follow-on

2 investigation.

3 0 Did you determine that before you gave him this
~J

4 task?

5 A No, sir.

6 Q }: ave you read Mr. Wilson's testimony?

7 A Yes, sir.

8 0 Do you agree with the conclusions in his

9 testimony?

10 A Yes, sir.

11 0 Have you discussed his conclusions with Professor

12 Trunk?

13 A No, sir.

14 0 Have you determined whether Professor Trunk agrees

15 with Mr. Wilson's conclusions?

16 A Only based upon conversntions I have had with Mr.

17 Wilson, Mr. John Wilson, as to the results of his review

18 with Mr. Trunk of what he developed in the way of

19 inf orma tion .

20 0 Have you personally reviewed the suspect

21 examinations, suspect examinations f rom the Trunk

22 inv estigatinn ?

23 A I personally reviewed the first set of Category T

| O 24 makeup exams. And here by " set" I mean those that we gave

25 to Mr. Trunk to review. I did not review any of the other
,

1

O
|

i
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(} 1 examinations that we provided to Mr. Trunk for follow-on

2 investigations.

3 .But the first effort that he undertook, I reviewed

4 the exams that vera associated with that where he had

51dentified potential problems. I did not repeat a review of

6 the ones which he did not f eel there were any problems

7 identified.

8 Q I am not sure if I just understood you to say that

9 you did not review the materials that were discovered as a

10 result of Mr. Wilson's follow-up investigations; for

11 example, lesson plans and so forth.

12 A That is correct. I did not look at those.

13 0 let us talk about the FF incident. I cannot

14 recall whether you were asked what Mr. FF's job position ist

15that is, Mister -- am I --

16 A Shipman?

17 0 Shipman, that is right.

18 A Mr. Shipman is an engineer on the staff of Mr.

19 Ross.
.

20 0 Ishe an assistant to Mr. Ross? Is that his job

21 title, assistant supervisor of opera tions?

22 A No. I think his job title is engineer senior 1.

23 0 Can you briefly describe his responsibilities?

() 24 A He provides technical staff support to Mr. Ross in

25 the areas that the plant opera tors are directly responsible

Ov
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1 f or, the activities that they are directly responsible for.

2 So examples would be that he assists in the

3 preparation and review of procedures developed by the

4 operations department and brings to that a technical

5 background that the shift supervisors, for example, would

6 not have.
.

7 So that he is assistant to Mr. Ross, I guess would

8 be one way to describe it, who has the technical background

9 of a graduate engineer, has the operational capabilities and

10 knowledge of the plant represented by his senior reactor

11 operator license, and assists in the supervision and

12 direction of the operating activities.

13 C Is it fair to say, in general, that his

14 responsibilities are directly related to the safe operationv

15 of the plant?

16 A Yes, sir.

17 0 Did you read his statements, his written
i,

18 statements to the NBC investigators?

19 A I read the one which he signed. I think I just
i

20 glanced at the one which he did not sign.

21 0 Then I am sure you saw that Mr. Shipman did not

22 feel that the time that his infraction was significant. Mr.

I 23 Shipman is a degreed engineer, and so he has been through

O 24 auite e dit or eceae ic tr 1=1ae eaa eaviroa eat =- oo ro=

25 find that s cre..ible response?

i O
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() 1 A Ies, sir. I do not agree with it, but I find it a

2 credible response. Mr. Shipman does not have that opinion

3 either at this point.

4 Q I do not want to get back to the general area of

5 defining cheating and drawing those fine lines. I think we

6 have sort of kicked that to death.

7 But I note that you decernined that Mr. FF did

8 have the necessary intent, Mr. Shipman at the time of the

9 incident, to constitute cheating. Is that a correct

10 recollection?

11 (Pause.)

12 A I guess I did not really try to form a judgment on

13 what his intent was.

14 0 Are you aware that in his statement he said that

15 a t the time he did realize that what'he uas doing was wrong

16 but that it was spontaneous?

17 5 Yes, sir.

18 Q And your testimony has been that intent is a

19 significant factor for you to consider in determining what

20 the appropriate punishment or response is. Is that not

21 correct?

'

22 A Yes, sir.

23 Q Did you not also testify that you believed that

() 24 M r . UV did not have in tent to deceive when he was involved

25 in hia incident of turning in Mr. O's work?

O
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() 1 A Yes, sir.

2 Q Can you explain why when Mr. FF, Mr. Shipman, did

3 have intent or kncwledge that what he was doing was wrong,

4 and Mr. VV did not, why Mr. VV's punishment was more severe

5 than Mr. Shipman's?

6 A I think I have tried to explain -- and I will try

7 to cut it short this time -- previously tha t Mr. VV 's

8 discipline or the discipline taken by the -- disciplinary

9 action taken by the company, which we do not characterize as

10 punishment and do not feel it is punishment, was based not

11 only upon this incident but upon this incident in the

12 context of other problems that I felt we had with his

13 perf ormance in an supervisory position.

14 In the case of Mr. Shipman, we had had seven years

15 of experience with him in varying levels of responsible

18 assignments. They had been very satisfactory. And the

17 incident that he was involved with, in my opinion, taken in

18 the context of the total circumstances, warranted the

19 response we made.

20 I have difficulty making the comparison you ask,

| 21 because we had never looked at, never made a judgment as to

22 wha t discipline we would have imposed on Mr. VV if the only

23 thing that we were addressing -- or let me say it

() 24 dif ferently -- if what we were addressing was this as an

25 isolated incident, incident in an otherwise completely

O
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(]) 1 adequate, satisfactory performance of his job

!2 responsibilities.

3 It wasIdone in a different set of circumstances,

4 and the total set of circumstances is what has to be the

5 basis for making the judgment of what the a ppropria'te

6 discipline would be.

7 0 All right. Your testimony on page 11 asserts that

8 there has been no management involvement in the isolated

9 cases where cheating occurred. And Ms. Bradford asked you

10 to define " management," and I am not sure I completely

11 understand who f alls into the category of management, in

12 your opinion.

13 You referred to exempt employees. Are you talking

O 14 about exempt from a bargaining unit under labor laws? Is

15 tha t wha t you were referring to?

16 A Well, exempt under wage and salary law, yes.

17 0 I see. And you indicated that a position above

18 that of shif t supervisor was an exempt employee. Is a shift

#

19 supervisor a management employee?

20 A First of all, I do not think that I said above a

21 shift supervisor was a management employee. Shift

22 supervisors and shif t foremen are both positions occupied by

23 exempt employees, and I was careful to make the distinction

() 24 of what we meant by the word " management" for the purposes

25 of the testimony I was giving in response to Ms. Bradford.

p
x
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(]) 1 I thin kthat it is important whenever we get into

2 that line of discussion or inquiry that we understand what

3 we mean by the word.

4 0 Earlier you were discussing Mr. W 's potential

5 reasons for cheating, and you referred to the fact that

6 perhaps the key factor was his lack of self-confidence.

7 Do you have any reacon to believe that Mr. F was.

8 less self-confident about the exam with all of his years of

9 operating experience than the reactor operators or the new

10 reactor operator candidates?

11 A Only that of my general experience with people and

12 with the spectrum of self-confidence that one encounters

13 within any group. And I think that Mr. W's personality is

O 14 such that he would , by his nature, tend to be at the lower
v

15 end of the spectrum in terms of self-confidence within a

16 group of reactor operators.

in comparison to a new candidate who17 0 Even with --

18 had never before been licensed and never before taken the

19 exam which Mr. W had passed in the past?

20 A I do not have that much exposure, frankly, to

21 people that are in that category, so I am not sure my

22 comparison would be meaningful.

23 0 If we look at the individuals who have been

() 24 involved in cheating or some sort of incident involving

25 potential wrongdoing , if we look a t Mr. Shipman , Mr. W, Mr.'
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() 1 0, Hr. VY, what we find is that we do not have reactor

2 operators, we have someone at a higher level, shift

- 3 supervisor or above.

4 Do you have any explanation for why the incidents

5 that we know occurred occurred at the sort of shift

6 supervisor level or above rather than the lower levels?

7 (Pause.)

8 A I guess I would offer two observations. One is

9 that when going for help, one will go to a more

10 knowledgeable person if the option exists to go the re a s

11 opposed to a less knowledgeable one. So, to some extent,

12 Hr. O, f or example, Mr. Shipman represented more
C.

13 knowledgeable people, perhaps, than the average of the total

O 14 operator spectrum.

15 I think, secondly, it is generally the opinion of

18 the operating staff that the reactor operator exam requires

17 more specific detailed plant knowledge and specific

18 procedure knowledge than the senior reactor operator exam

19 requires. lhe senior reactor operators do not tend to have

20 the same degree of involvement with that on a day-to-day

21 basis that the reactor operators do.

22 So that I guess if one looks at people like Mr. W,

23 for example, who had been a senior reactor operator for

() 24 several years, he may well have less confidence about his

25 knowledge about some of the specifics than he does about

! ()
|

|
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{} 1 some of the broader issues in the areas that are more

I2 specific to a senior reactor opera tor's additional level of

3 knowledge requirement.

4 Q I have follow-ons to both of those two reasons.

5 The first was that you would tend to go to someone with more

' 6know?.9dge if you wanted information during an exam.

7 Is it not true that in all of the cases except for

8 Mr. FF, we know that it was also solicited from a higher

91evel, and with respect to Mr. FF, Hr. Shipman, we do not

10 know where it came f rom, but it could have? !

11 A That is true. |

12 - Q With respect to the second , do you have any

13 comment with regard to the f act that Mr. O and M r. W cheated
r

14 on both the RO and the SRO exams?

15 A I do not think I can provide any more, I guess, of

16 my opinions on that than I provided to Judge Eilhollin when

17 he was asking me similar questions.

18 Q Did you mean to imply that you feel that the

19 senior reactor operators are less prepared to take the

20 reactor operator exam than the senior reactor operator

21 exam ?

22 A No.

23 0 In that case, I am not sure I understand your

() 24 answer that they would be nors inclined to cheat on the RO

25 than the SRO exam.

)

.
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(]) 1 A I did not give that answer, I do not believe.

2 0 You cited the more detailed nature of the RO

3 exa m. Is it that you feel that the more detailed nature of

4 the 30 exam would cause a senior member of your staff to

5 cheat than a junior member of your staf f ? Perhaps you can

8 simply rephrase your answer.
,

7 A I think that the concern that the senior reactor

8 operator may have about his readiness to take a reactor

9 operator exam may be much greater than that of a reactor

10 operator taking the reactor operator's exam. I do not knew

11 that I would conclude at all that that concern was

12 necessarily well-founded. You are asking me to get into

13 areas where obviously I am speculating. I cannot give you

O 14 completely -- answers that would completely cover all the

15 spectrum .

18 0 At the very beginning of this cross examination we

17 ref erenced three general a reas, your knowledge of the April

18 incident. I would like to go'back to the VV 1979 incident.

19 To your knowledge, did management make any effort to

20 determine at that time whether there were other potential

21 instances of impropriety of this sort?

22 A I am not awe.re of any that we undertook at this

23 tim e .i

1

() 24 0 We re there any changes in procedures made as a

25 result of that incident?
.

|
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1 A I do not know.( )
2 O Were any concrete steps taken at that time either

3 to meet with the operating staff or to in some other way

4 convey to then the knowledge that this was not acceptable

5bahavior?

'

6 4 Yes. I think a very concrete step was taken in

7 the discipline imposed on Mr. VV as a result of what he had

8 done. And I think that the staff, you know, in general, was

9 aware of that.

10 Q And that is the only thing that was done?

11 A Well, we were in the process then of a complete

12 restructuring and reupgrading of our training program. And

13 so there were a lot of things that were being done to

14 improve the training, the training program. Again, I would

15 urge that, you know, the total spectrum of activities that

16 ve had underway at that time and the extent to which very

17 urgent matters were requiring the time and attention of the

18 management of the plant be recognized. I think that the

19 com pany was clearly allocating tremendous importance,

20 priority , to the training program and the improvement of it

211n that time period.

22 As others will testify later, the focus of that

23 did not inicude the administration of the examinations and

() 24 the way in retrospect it clearly would have desired to be

25 the case. But I think it certainly would be improper to

p ~.
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2 occurring at that time and try f.o make a judgment about it

3 in some absolute sense.

4 MB. ADLERs Thank you, Mr. Arnold. I have no more

5 questions.

6 BY MR. GOLDBERGs

7 0 Mr. Arnold, my name is Jack Goldberg, and I

8 represent the NBC staff I have just a few questions.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Before you begin, Mr. Goldberg,

10 it might be an opportune time to take a b reak. How long do

11 you think you will be? 15 or 20 minutes at least?

12 MR. GOLDBERG4 Probably not that long.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Well, let us take a break anyway

O
14 until 25 minutes to 4:00. 3 35.

15 (Brief recess.)

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

0 24

25

0
.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345



_ _-

23,892

{} 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The hearing will come to order.

; 2 Nr. Goldberg, do you have a cross examination plan

3 for this witness?

4 HR. GOLDBERG No, I do not have a cross

5 examination plan because I did not have any cross

8 examination based on his direct testimony.

7 Hy cross examination questions arise because of

8the cross examination testimony brought out by the

9 Intervenors.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

11 CROSS EXAMINATION

12 BY MR. GOLDBERGs

13 Q Hr. Arnold, you testified tha t the NBC

14 administration of the April '81 exams may have contributed

15 to rumors of cheating. Is that correct?

16 A Yes, sir.

17 0 Mr. Arnold, do you have any personal firsthand

18 knowledge that the NRC administration of the April '81 exa m s

191n f act contributed to rumors of cheating?

20 A No, sir.

21 Q You testified concerning the attitude of operators

Z2concerning the NRC reexamination in April of '81. Does

! 23 management share that attitude that you described earlier in

() 24 your testimony?

25 A I would need for you to verify for me what you

|
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1 mean to indicate by the term " management".

2 Q Do you personally share the. attitude of the

3 operator that you described earlier?

4 A Of being resentful of the requirement?

5 0 Yes, tha t is correct.

6 A No, sir. I was a party to the decision to request

7 the NRC to recertif y our operators.

8 0 I take it, then, that that vould be the company

9 position with respect to the reexamination.

10 A Absolutely.

11 Q Does the company have the same position with

12 respect to the October '81 reexamination?
.

13 A No, sir.

14 0 What is the company position with respect to that

15 reexamination?

16 A That the incident of cheating on the April 1981

17 exam was shown to be isolated, was shown to not involve

18 aanagement in the sense in which that term, I think , has

19 been used in the various NRC investigation reports, and that

20 it was unf air -- it is -- it was unfair to our operators to

21 require them to retake the examinations which they had

22 passed in April.

23 Q Did you convey that company position to the

(]) 24 operators?

25 A Yes, sir. It was a matter of public record with

O
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(]) 1 the letter that we sent to the Commission.

2 O Did you convey to the operators any instructions

3 with respect to the October '81 reexamination?

4 A I think that some of the discussion that were held
'

5 and one specifically that I was a party to would fall within

6the realm of your question. That is, that va told the

7 operators that we felt we were going to lose the appeal of

8 the decision . They would undoubtedly have to take the exam

9 again, that the retaking of the exams would be very

10 important to them as well as to the com pany. We would give

11 them the maximum assistance that we could in order to ensure

12 their readiness to retake the examination and that we-

13 expected and encouraged them to make their very best effort

14 to in ef fect accept the requirement that was going to be

15 imposed and le t's ge t on with .it.

16 Q Did you provide them with the opportunity to

17 prepare for that exam on company time?

18 A Yes, sir.

19 Q Mr. Arnold, I am sure at this point that you think

20 you have been asked every conceivable question on the VV

21 incident , but I do believe that the record is incomplete in

22 one respect and I have a couple of questions that I would

2311k e to ask you to hopefully complete the record on that

() 24 matter.

25 You have testified concerning VV 's weaknessos and

O
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.

(} 1 I believe you testified yesterday that VV's submission of

2 another person's work product was common knowledge within

3 the organization. Is that correct?

4 A I think I testified that I would expect it was

5 common knowledge once it was identified by the training

6 department, which was more or less immediately and as a

7 result of the action that was taken.

8 I think I testified, though, as to the

9 expectations I had.

10 0 Yes, I believe you are correct. Would you expect

11 that it was common knowledge within the organization of the

12 weaknesses of VV that you identified today and yesterday?

13 A Yes, sir, in the same sense in which my own

14 weaknesses, I am sure, are common knowledge within the

15 organization .

16 0 Could you explain why you believe your action in

17 removing iV from his supervisory position would have been

18 considered by the organization, byjthe employees of your

19 organiza tion , to be a response to both VV 's submission of

20 another person's work product and VV's weaknesses which I

21 believe you testified were the reasons why he was removed

22 from his supervisory position?

23 A I guess I do not have confidence that it would

() 24 have been general knowledge as f ar as the total scope of our

25 considerations in making our evaluation. I have confidence

O
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(]) 1 that the incident was known and was clearly a part, if not

2 all, of the reason for the response. |

3 It is not our practice to discuss in general the

4 performance evalua tion of individuals or individual

5 disciplinary action we take. But clearly in that type of a
4

6 situation that we have at a power plant, those sorts of

7 things become general knowledge.,

'

8 MR. COLDBERGs I do not have any further

9 questions. Thank you, Mr. Arnold.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Is there redirect?

11 HR. BLPIE: I just have one area of clarificaton

12 f or the record, Judge Milho111n.

i 13 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

() 14 BY MR BLAKEs

15 Q Mr. Arnold, do you recall Mr. Adler in the course

i 16 of his cross examination asking you a question about wh e the r

47 you were aware that members of management were aware of

| 18 rumors of cheating?
|

| 19 A Yes, sir.
|

i 20 0 Do you recall that your answer was framed saying

21 that you were not certain as to the timing of those

22 vis-a-vis July and it is -- well , vis-a-vis, tha t is, before

23 or af ter July.

() 24 A Yes, sir.

25 0 And it is my recollection, Mr. Arnold, that you

(
,
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(]) 1 said July 1979. In that answer did you intend July 1979?

2 A No, sir. I intended to say July 1981.

3 MR. BLAKE: I have no other questions.-

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I have a few questions.

5 EXAMINATION BY THE SPECIAL MASTER

6 BY JUDGE MILHOLLINs
.

7 Q I would like for you to tell me, if you could,

8whether you were aware that the NBC investigators were

9 opposed to the presence of a management representative

10 during the interviews which they conducted?

11 A Yes, sir, I was.

12 Q Do you agree with their conclusion tha t a

13 management representative inhibited the free flow of

14 inf orma tion ? Are you aware of that conclusion in the

15 documents?

16 A I am aware of that conclusion and I have no basis

17 other than, I quess, common experience to draw the

18 conclusion as to whether or not it hindered the

19 investigation. I have no information in the affirmative

20 from my people.

21 I am aware of the evaluation that is contained in

22 the NRC's reports.

23 Q I think you said, or perhaps I may just have

() 24 inf erred , that you were concerned with the rights of the

25 employees or perhaps -- well, I hate to use the word -- I am

O
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L

(]) 1 reluctant to use the word protect the employees, but let's

2 use the word rights of the employees. I think you may have

- 3 testified that you were concerned with the rights of the

4 employees.

5 Could you tell me from what sort of things you

6 were trying to protect the employees by having a management

7 representative present?

8 A I think the only thing I would characterize in the

9 way of a protective nature is the mental strain and the

10 a nxie ty that comes out of being in that kind of a situation

11 on your own and the questions one invariably has af ter tha t

12 type of interview as to gee, did I say this or did I say

13 tha t, or something else. And in a sense the reassurance

O 14 that one can obtain from having had somebody there to be

15 able to discuss with someone that was there what was in, fact

16 said as at least that person heard it.

17 I think that is the only sense in which I would

18 say it was being protected, that the motiva tion was a

19 prot . ctive one.

20 3 Well, perhaps I should have asked you a more -- a

| 21 broader question. What was your -- what result did you hope

22 to achieve by having the representative present?

23 A The principal result I hoped to achieve was a

() 24 continuing reassurance to the organization, specifically the
,

,

25 operators, that the company was very much interested in

O
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(]) 1 them, had confidence in them, was supportive of them and

2 would continue to give them support until there was good

3 reason to justify why we could not.

4 I think, you know, it has to be again understood

51n light of the tremendous examina tion inspection that our

6 operators have gone through the last two and a half years

7 and they are tough times. They are hard on people. And the

8 support of the company is important to them.

9 0 The NRC reports which we have contained somewhere

10 within them a statement that it would have been impossible

11 to guarantee confidentiality to the ' operators during their

12 interviews because of the management representative. Do you

13 recall seeing that statement somewhere within the NRC

14 documents?

15 A No, sir. I do not recall seeing it, but clearly

16 it is the case.

17 0 Do you think that is true, that if there had been,

18 for example, information which an operator might have given

19 which would have required confidentiality from management

20 that it would have been impossible to give that statement

21 because of the management representative being present?

22 A Well, I would hestitate to say it would have been

23 --

() 24 0 Impossible is a strong word. What I am getting at

251s does it concern you that there migh t have been that

O
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(]} 1effect on the employees?

2 A Yes, sir. It does. It does concern me.

3 0 If you had to make this decision over again wouldgg
\_)>

4 you make it the same way?

5 A Absolutely, I would. And if I may --

6 0 Elaborate on that? Go ahead.

7 A Dur experience has been that if there is anything

8 of substance that needs to -- is there or anything of

9 importance it usually is not a case of being able to be

10 taken care of in the sense of the first -- first interview

11 and I think we have been very successful in being able to

12 provide the assistance or the support for the individual

13 employees to the point where it is no longer appropriate for

14 us to involve ourselves in the same way in those instances

15 where that has come up.

18 And there are follow-on interviews and I guess my

17 judgment based on the experience of the last two and a

18 half plus years now is that by and large the company's

19 approach to it in total has overall been a large net benefit

20 through being able to obtain information and get at the

21 f acts in an expeditious way and I think tha t showing initial

22 support has been important and in this specific instance of

23 Mr. W and Mr. O I truly believe expedited being able to

(]) 24 c lose that issue out.

25 No question that Mr. W and Mr. O, for example,

O
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(]) Iwanted the management people, in my mind at least, to

2 accompany them down to -- to the intervieus that occurred

3 t he re.

4 0 Af ter the accident did you make an effort or did

5 you succeed in hiring a great number of new people whom you

6would seek to qualify as operators or are the people you are

7 seeking to qualify now for the most part the same people who

8 were present at the time of the accident?

9 A I do not know the current mix. It is my

10 reco11ection that in the spring when I testified or perhaps

11 earlier than that in the year, my estimate at that time was

12 about 75 percent were people with the company at the time of

13 the accident , if not l'icensed a t tha t time, and 25 percent

14 that were new.

15 It is perhaps a little lower percentage than that,

16 but it is a mixture and it does include a substantial

17 f action of people who were previously licensed and an even

181arger f raction of people who were with the company at the

19 time of the accident. But there is also a significant

20 f action th a t are new.

21 Q I asked you before about the practice of taking

Z2 makeup examinations, I think with respect to -- I do not

23 think I nantioned any letters, but there were employees who

() 24 repeatedly failed makesp examinations and I think you

25 testified tha t there had been a practice to regard the

O
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(]) 1 examination perhaps as an option which you have referred to

2 as a correspondent *s course.

- 3 Do you think it would be better if makeup

4 examinations were not allowed? That is, would it be better

5 for operators simply to be required to continue to take

6 sitdown examinations if they failed to successfully a

7 category on an NBC exam or -- I am sorry, on a company exam.
l

8 A Are you asking if it would be better if they had

9 one opportunity only and if they f ailed to pass whatever the

10 requirement was at that tim e --

11 0 I as sorry I was not clear. I am referring to

12 makeup examinations which can be completed simply by doing

13 an assignment.

O 14 A Well, as I understand our procedure, the makeup

15 examination is a part of a stud y package. It is not just

16 take an examination and that weighs or that fulfills the

17 requirements of the pa rticular section of the training

18 program that the exam covers.

19 They are supposed to review material in addition.

20 0 Let me be a little bit more specific. For

21 example, with respect to VV vould it have been better,do

22 you think, for the requirements to have been that once VV

23 f ailed the requalification examination that it was expected

() 24 within a certain period of time that VV vould absolutely

25 pass another examination of equivalent difficulty and and,

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE S.W WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345



___

23,903

(} 1 vell, equipment structure in terms of proctoring or be

2 relieved of his duties until he did so, rather than being

3 'able to continue until he f ailed to pass the examination the

4 second time and then be in the position of handing in a

5 takehome assignment?

6 A I think that what you are describing initially is

7 the requirement, as I understand it, with the exception that

8 we were permitting in the July 1979 time frame'for the

9 examination associated with that part of the training
.

10 material to be taken on shift or as a takehome exam.

11 I do not believe that we are any longer permitting

12 those makeup examinations to be taken unproctored, so that

131f the issue goes to how he takes the examination, that is a

14 requirement.

15 If the issue goes to, you know, how much

i6 flexibility is there before he is no longer able to be

17 assigned licensed duties, while we may not completely

18 understand each other at what point he ought to fall into

19 that category, the procedure, the requirements currently

20 clearly put him in that category. As a certain point in

21 time if he has not, you know, taken the path that clears his

22 qualification status.

23 And I think probably subsequent witnesses will be

() 24 able to speak more precisely about the process than I can.

25 But that was -- the fundamental design was to take people

O
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1

{~ }
that have some weaknesses, even if they are not in a sense

2 f atal weaknesses, provide a process by which they corrected

3 those or, if they did not correct them in a certain number

4 of steps, then they were considered to be fatal weaknesses

5until corrected, fatal in the sense they had to be removed

6 from licensed duties.

7 I might add, you know, in terms of our sensitivity

8 to it is we even negotiated a provision for that in the

91 abor agreement in terms of stepping down the qualification

to and the status of centrol room operators consistent with

11 their performance in the retraining program. So it was, you

12 know, an issue that we looked at quite extensively.

13 0 I only have one more question. If it should turn

14 out that a great number of your employees fail the October

15 1981 examination, how would that affect your view of their

16 overall competence?

17 A I do not think that I would be willing to make a

18 judgment based upon just the end result of a particular

19 e xa m . I have a lot of data points other than the April 1981

20 NBC exam that I do not feel are tainted to any significant

21 amount, at least, that give me a lot of confidence in the

22 qualification of our operators.

23 So that a low pass rate on these exams would

(]) 24 cer tainly be of grea t importance to me. It would be a

25 serious consideration. I would not be prepared until we
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() 1 looked further at what the nature of the failure was, you

2 know, what kinds of things were the causes of the f ailure,

3 to be able to make a judgment about their overall

4 qualification.

5 0 You would say a highly competent operator could

6 f ail an exam and perhaps continue to fail it, such as VV,

7 for example? ,

8 A I think a highly competent operator could

9 certainly f ail the exam and if he does not take steps to

10 review and upgrade his knowledge in one of the specific

11 areas he could continue to be weak enough in that area that

12 he continues to f ail it..

13 Q But 1: he did you would still consider him a

O 14 competent operator?
,

15 A I think it depends -- well --

16 0 Eased on your other data points?

17 A Other data points might give me a basis, such as

18 the csse of Mr. VY f or considering him a competent

19 operator . I could not answer that it automatically would or

20 would not. I would not see any of these exam results as

21 being determinant, but I think that is the reason that we,

22 because one cannot m ake those -- that degree of absolute

23 judgment based on particular exams that we set what are in

A) 24 essence arbitrary requirements. And I think it is(_

25 appropriate to do so.

(

:
,
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1 If they do not pass, then whether we judge them
s

2 competent or not they do not take licensed duties and I

3 think that, you know, they are required to fulfill various

4 aspects of training qualification programs or, regardless of

5 our subjective view of it, they do nor get to step into

6 those positions of responsibility.

7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Thank you. I have no further

8 questions.

9 MR. CLEWETT Judge Milho111n, may I inquire as to

10 whether it is procedurally proper to ask follow-on questions

11 that arise f rom the questions by someone who questions af ter

12 one 's questions, if that is understandable. In other words,

13 I have one or two questions that have arisen from the

14 matters discussed by Mr. Adler and I was wondering if it was

15 proper to ask those of the witness.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Are there responses to that

17 request from the parties.

18 MR. ADLER: I will say that it is consistent with

19 the procedure followed in the bulk of the hearing. The key

20 requirement is that it is clearly linked to a response that

21 arose af ter the party's cross examination and it is not

22 something they should have asked prior to that time.

23 Perhaps Mr. Blake will agree or disagree with that.

() 24 MR. BLAKE: I would not disagree with Mr. Adler's

25 characterization of what occurred in the proceeding. I

O
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(]) think the general proposition is that following direct but1

2 certainly in the preceding there were opportunities. I

3 would put the emphasis on the latter ground rule which he

4 referred to. That is, it is clearly something which only

5 could be asked now and could not have been asked earlier.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: How many questions do you have?

7 MR. CLEWETTs Essentially one which might have one

8 f ollow-on question.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well. Go ahead.

10 CROSS EXAMINATION - Resumed

11 BY MR. CLEWETT

12 0 Mr. Arnold, in response tc a question which Mr.

13 Adler asked you I believe you indicated that you noted a

14 newspaper article concerning Harry Williams within the past

15 f ew weeks. And I was wonde ring whether tha t was the first

16 time you had heard of the matters relating to potential

17 cheating which Mr. Williams discusses.

18 A Io the best of my recollection, it was the first

19 time I heard of those allegations.

20 (Counsel for the Aamodts conferring.)

21 HR. CLEWETTs Thank you very much.

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Thank you, Nr. Arnold, you are

23 excused.

() 24 THE WITNESS: Thank you, sir.
|

| 25 (The witness was excused.)

O
|
|
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Q 1 MR. BLAKEs Mr. Hukill is around but obviously not

2 in the hearing room. Mr. Arnold would be the first witness

3 to complete who will be subject ultimately to the

4 sequestration order, assuming we reach agreement on one and

5 issue it.

6 I do not know, quite frankly, what to do at this

7 point with regard to what instructions you might give his

8 absent our having agreed upon or your having issued an order

9 yet on sequestration. He has certainly been privy to the

to discussions that we have had.
1

11 JUDGE HILHOLLINs Yes, I think that given the fact

12 that there is perhaps still a small amount of thought still

13 to be given to this subject of sequestration, perhaps a

O 14 considerable amount of thought, that we could go forward on

15 the following assumptions; that is that Mr. Arnold has been

16 here while we have been talking about sequestration. I

17 think we have reduced to writing our agreement so f ar. I

18 can rely upon you, Mr. Blake, to inform him if there are any

19 changes and I will assume that Mr. Arnold understands the

20 import of this order and will abide by it.

21 THE WITNESSs I believe I do understand, sir, and

22 I certainly will abide by that understanding.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Is that adequate, do you think,

O 24 mr. Blake?

25 MR. BLAKEs I do not know how to do any better at

O
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O ' *nts =oint- 3udoe M11*a111a-
2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I do not either and I guess I as

3 persuaded that that should be enough at this point. Since
'

4 the only outstanding question is as to what you can do, I do

5 not see that there is much misunderstanding concerning Mr.

6 Arnold.

7 MR. BLAKEs Until this point I had not heard you

8 express approval or concurrence with the pa rties '

9 ag reed-upon --

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 I am sorry. My disposition is

11 to approve this, but I would still like to give some thought

12 to this last problem before I sign it. But I assume that

13 Mr. Arno1d understands at 1 east that portion of it which

O 14 applies to him.

15 MR. BLAKE: I think he has just indicated that he

18 does and he has read the draft order as we put it together.

17 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Whi1e we are waiting for Mr.

18 Hukill I might ask whether all the witnesses whom you are

19 going to present have already been sworn.

20 MR. BLAKE: I have to review in my mind. Mr.

21 Hukill has. Mr. Ross has. Mr. Kelly has. Mr. Brown has

22 n o t , one of the training witnesses, though the other two

23 h a ve -- Mr . Long and Mr. Newton.

O 24 Mr. M111er hes not. He did not eppeer in the

25 prior portion of the proceeding. I think with the exception

O
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1 of Mr. Brown and M r. Miller.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mr. Wilson?

3 MR. BLAKE: Mr. Wilson, he has not appeared and

4 Mr. Trunk has not.

5 (Pause.)

8 MR. BLAKE: Judge Milho111n, our next witness is

7 Mr. Henry Hukill. I would like to make two observations,
'

8 though, before we turn to Mr. Hukill, who has already. been

9 sworn.

10 One is tha t Mr. Hukill is not up to date with what

11 witnesses we are able not to talk about and what individuals

12 in terms of names as opposed to letters and the instructions

13 that we have given him is go ahead with the letters and as

14 they occur just for purposes of getting on with it, and we

15 may interrupt at some point in time and say that individual

18has allowed nis name to be used and we will get on, I think,

17 aost expeditiously if we at least start out that way.

18 It may prove to be unworkable, but that is at

191 east the instructions we have given him at this point.

20 The second is that I think I can represent to you

21 that there is a consensus among the parties with respect to
,

22 the sequestration order and attachment 1 that we ought to go

23 with tha t order even if it need be supplemented or modified

O 241 ter oa aeveadiae unoa aet co e= out ith re rect to

25 counsel participation or restrictions on counsel in order to
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Q 1get it on the street and start the ball rolling in this

|
2 respect.

I 3 JUDGE MILHOLLINa That is a good suggestion. Very

4 vell. I will now sign it and make it effective as of this
)

5 time.

6 Whereupon,

7 HENRY D. HUKILL,

8 was recallad as a witness by counsel for Licensee, having

9 previously been duly sworn by the Chairman of the Atomic

10 Safety and Licensing Board, was further examined and

11 testified as follows:

12

13

O>
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(])
1 DIBECT EXAMINATION

2 BY HR. BLAKE.

3 0 Mr. Hukill, I show you a copy of a document

4 entitled " Licensee's Testimony of Henry D. Hukill," dated

5 11/03/81, and ask whether or not this document was prepared

6 by you or under yor supervision?

7 A It was prepared under my supervision.

8 Q And are there any corrections that you would make

'9to this document?
.

10 A Yes. I think there are two corrections that I

11 should make. The first correction is on page 17, on the

12 very first line, where it states, "We will utilize training

13 personnel," I would like to insert after " personnel," "or

14 ST A s. "

15 The second correction is on page 18, fifth line

16 f rom the bottom. It should be " biannual" rather than

17 " annual . "

18 0 Mr. Hukill, looking at page 6 of your testimony

19 f or a momen t , in the full paragraph at the top of that page,

20 the third-f rom-the-last line in that paragraph, there is a

21 sentence that begins, "Mr. Christman has informed me that
|

! 22 this his experience was comparable." Is that correct? Is

23 tha t wha t your testimony will be?

() 24 A It looks like a typographical. I would say "this"
l

| 25 probably does not belong thers.

!

|
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Q 1 Q So you would like to correct --

,

2 A It to read, "Mr. Christman has informed me that

3 his experience was comparable."

4 Q With those corrections to this testimony, do you

5 adopt it as your testimony in this proceeding?

i

6 A Yes, I do.

7 HR. BLAKE: Mr. Milhollin, I would ask that the

8 document entitled " Licensee's Testimony of Henry D. Hukill,"

9 dated 11/03/81, comprised of some 21 pages and a two-page

10 attachment, be physically incorporated into the record just
.

11 as though read.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLINs It will be so incorporated.
'

-
,.

f

13 (The written testimony of Henry D. Hukill, with ,

O 14 attachments, followsa )

15 -

'

16

17

18
-
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1 MR. BLAKE: With Mr. Hukill's testimony accepted,{])
2 Licensee has no additional direct, and he is available for

3 cross.

4 CROSS EXAMINATION

5 BY MS. BRADFORDs

6 0 Good afternoon, Mr. Hukill. My name is Locise

7 Bradford.
;

8 A Good afternoon.

9 0 And I have a few questions for you.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mrs. Bradford, have I received

11 an outline of your --

12 MS. BRADFORD: I left it there this morning.

13 (Pause.)

14 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I have it. Go ahead.

f; ', - 15 BY MS. BRADFORDs (Resuming)
,

16 C At the top of page 5 of your testimony, Mr.
;

. - , -

17 Hukill, you state that, "It may have been a failing on my"
,

/ 18 part not to expressly communicate this integral part of my
,

: ;,

i 19 past experience with all members of the THI-1 staff when I

20 arrived and to assume that such a viewpoint about honesty
. -

21 was commonplace."

22 Could you please explain on what basis do you

23 conclude that such a viewpoint about honesty was not
,

() 24 commonplace'.

F
25 A Could you repeat the q ue stion , please?

3

C) .

t
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(]) 1 C I said could you please explain to me on what

2 basis do you conclude that such a viewpoint about honesty

3 was not commonplace?

4 A I personally believed that such a viewpoint about

5 honesty was commonplace and that it should be commonplace,

6 but I feel I should probably have let people know

7 immediately that I felt that way.

8 0 Er. Hukill, how do you propose to engrain your

9 philosophy concerning honesty in people?

10 A If you will let me look at my testimony, I think I

11 talk about that in my testimony. .

12 0 I think you will find it, Mr. Hukill', on the same

13 page, on page 5, at about the middle of that paragraph, the
_

U 14 middle of the page.

15 A I believe I talk about it in the back to where I

16 have also talked -- already started to talk to people about

17 honesty and about the certification process. It is farther

18 on in the testimony.

19 On page 12, "I have already taken some actions in

20 my talks with people." And on page 12, in the first

21 paragraph, starting with "Moreover," I say, "Moreover,

22 regardless of their opinion of the written exams they are

23 required to take, I p%eck significance on them and would not

() 24 tolerate miscondoc<. in tuntng these exams or, for that

25 matter, in thei. pu. vtpation in the training and testing

O
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({} 1 program which the training and education department has

2 developed for their benefit."

3 So not only have I done this now, I certainly

4 intend to do that in the future with new people.

5 0 When you -- did you have a number of interviews --

6 excuse me -- did you sit in on a number of NBC interviews at

7 the end of July?

8 A Yes, ma'am, I did.

9 0 Mr. Hukill, 2 have here a number of documents that

10 I would like to identify. They are copies of interviews

11 with individuals, W, S, EE, with 00, with individual 0 I

12 would like to show you copies of these documents.

13 (Counsel handing documents to witness.)

(D'> 14 (Witness perusing documents.)

15 .HR. B1AKE: Judge Milho211n, I should note for Mr.

16 Hukill's benefit that with respect to these documents he has

17 been handed, one of them relates to EE, and that is Michael !

18 Ross, and his name is used freely, Mr. H ukill . The others

19 we are maintaining letter designations for.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mrs. Bradford, we have five

21 documents, is that right?

22 MS. BRADFORD: Yes, Judge Milho111n.

23 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

() 24 0 Mr. Hukill, would you examine these, identify

25 these documents for me one at a time, please?

O
U
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~

O ' ^ 1 toox1== t the rir t ==e- oe rou v at ene
,

2 number at the top of the page; is that what you want?

3 0 Is this the examination of possible

4 cheating / collusion on NRC operator examinations administered

5 in April 1981, and the subject of this examination is Mr.

6 W?

7 A Yes, I have that one.

8 HS. BRADFORD: I would label this TMIA Exhibit

9 Number 55.

10 (The document referred to was

11 marked TMIA Exhibit No. 55

12 for identification.)

13 BY HS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

O 14 0 Er. Hukill, is there a similarly labeled document

15 which is the examination of operator Mr. S?

16 A Yes,.ma'am.

17 MS. BRADFORD: I would ask that th1s document be

18 labeled TMIA Number 56.

19 (The document referred to was

20 marked TMIA Exhibit No. 55

21 for identification.)
+

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN Number 56 is Mr. S, as in

23 Samuel.

24 55. BRADFORD4 Yes.
,

25 THE WITNESSa You labeled the first one THIA 55,

O
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(]) 1and this one TMIA 56. Do you want them different?

2 MS. BRADFORDs I misspoke. It was TMIA 55.

3 Excuse me.

4 BY MS. BRADFORDs (Resuming)

5 0 And a similar documen t, Mr. Hukill, and the

6 subject of this document is Mr. EE.

7 A That is correct. But I am supposed to use his

8 name; is that correct?

9 0 Mike Ross.

10 A Mr. Ross.

11 MS. BRADFORD: I would label this document TMIA

12 Exhibit. 57.

13 (The document referred to was

14 marked THIA Exhibit No. 57

15 for identification.)

18 BY MS. BRADFORDs (Resuming)

17 0 A similar document, Mr. Hukill, the subject of

18 this investigation is Mr. 00.

19 A Yes, ma'am.

20 MS. BRADFORDs Can we label that one TM!A 58?

21 (The documen t ref erred to was

22 marked TMIA Exhibit No. 58

23 for identification.)

(]) 24 BY MS. BRADFORD (Resuming)

25 0 And the last in this series, the individual in

O
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() 1 question is Mr. O, and I would label that one TMIA 59.

2 (The document referred to was

- 3 marked THIA Exhibit No. 59

4 for identification.)

5 MS. BRADFORD4 I v'ould ask at this time that all
6 of these documents be moved into evidence.

7 HR. B1AKE: Judge Milho111n, in quickly looking at

8 these, we believe these to be accurate and what we provided

91n the course of discovery and therefore would have no

10 objection.

11 We note that in the case of at least one of them,

12 THI A 55, on page 2 of that exhibit or proposed exhibit, down

13 near the bottom of the page, there are some circles and a

O 14 notation , " W ro n g , " which I do not think appear on the

15 document that we provided in the course of discovery. And

16 therefore, I do not know that that -- I do not know where

17 that notation comes from, and I do not know if there are

| 18 others in here that we would have to inspect.

19 But if I could get at least Ms. Bradford's

20 representation that that is not a portion of the company's

21 official documents -- and I will check f urther on it. Well,

22 I do not want to stop the procedure at this point. We will

23 take a look further, but at this point I would have no

() 24 objection is long as I could get at least that notation.

25 MS. BRADFORD: I apologize for not mentioning that

O
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(]) 1 there are some notations in here that were not there.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Are there other notations which

3 were there, untyped notations which will cause confusion?nv
4 MR. BLAKE: Yes, there are. By and large, you

5 will note they have initials, like Mr. Hukill's initials

6 where he made corrections. So we will try our hand at it.

7 I do not have any objection as long as there is an

8 understanding that these documents are not necessarily what

9 ve provided but they reflect some additional notations made

10 by TMIA.

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 While we are on the subject of

12 admissibility, my notes indicate that perhaps one exhibit

13 has not yet been admitted into evidence. Is there still an

14 outstanding question about that?

15 MS. BRADFORD: Judge Milho111n, Mr. Blake and I

16 have reached an agreement. The agreement is that we will

17 remove the third -- the second enclosure, the third page of

18 the document. That third page is a rough draft of the

19 letter which is the first enclosure.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Just a moment.

21 So I interpret what you have said to mean that the

ZZexhibit which you offer is changed to include only two

23 pages ?

() 24 MS. BRADFORD: That is correct.

25 JUDGE MILHOLLINs And is offered. There is no

O
k_/

I
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,

1 objection.

2 3o ahead.

3 MS. BRADFORD: Have the exhibits been moved into

4 evidence?

5 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: They are admitted, subject to

6 possible estrection.

7 (The document referred to,

8 previously marked for

9 identification as Exhibits

10 No. TMIA 55 through 59 were

11 received in evidence.)

12 FY HS. BBADFORD: (Resuming)

13 Q Mr. Hukill, in the interview with Mr. W, on page

O.

14 4 , the second-to-last question, do you recall that exchange,

15 Mr. Hukill?

16 (Pause.) -

t

17 A Yes, ma'am, I recall that exchange.

18

19
i

20

f 21

22

23

: O 24

25

: O
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1 0 Can you tell me was Ted merely silent or did he()
2 begin to answer and then stop?

3 A To the best of my recollection he was silent. He

4 never said a word.

5 0 Your handwritten notes of this exchange which

6 appear on the fourth page f rom the back of this document

37 would indicate that you began to write something but crossed

8 it out. Is that correct?

9 A Which page was that?

10 0 The fourth page f rom the back of the document.

11 A I would have to assume yes. It looks like I

12 started to write "AI" but crossed it out. But I do not.know

13 wha t that means.

14 0 Could it possibly mean that the " A" indicates

15 Ted 's answer ?

18 A No , ma 'am , not to the best of my recollection. I

17 specifically recommend -- recollect this question and

1C specifically remember that there was no answer.

19 0 Thank you.

20 Mr. Hukill, would you look at tre examination of

21 M r. S? Cn page two --

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mrs. Bradford, could you

23 identify the exhibit numbers?

(]) 24 MS. BRADFORD: I am corry.

25 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

l
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() 1 0 That is Exhibit 56.

2 JUDGE HILHOLLINa Would you give us the page

3 number again? I am sorry.

4 BY MS. BRADFORDa (Resuming)

5 0 On page two, the fourth question from the bottom,

6 the one which concerns Mr. EE. It discusses -- let me just

7 read that. The question isa "Could you see papers at the

8 other end of the table?" Answer: "Very ha rd. I saw one of

9 EE's on my way out to the head and I thought he had a wrong

10 answer but I did not say anything. Evidently he was right

11 because he sure did better than I did."

12 Did you pursue that?

13 A No, ma'am. I did not pursue any of these

O 14 questions.. This was the NRC investigation. It was not

15 min e . I did not pursue that.

16 0 At a later time did you ever pursue that?

- 1? A No, ma'am. I never did pursue that.

18 0 I expect -- I think I want to ask you the reason

19 you were Ltting in, your understanding of the reason thata

20 you sat in on those NRC interviews.

21 A I would like to go to my testimony and review that.

22 (Pause.)

23 On the bottom of page six and the top of page

() 24 seven I states "I did feel, however, that it would be

25 beneficial for me to attend if the interviewee requested our

O
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(]} 1 presence, since it would enhance the individual's

2 cooperation and confidence. Also, by attending I would gain

3 firsthand knowledge of the scope of the problem with .hich I

4 was faced as Vice President of TMI-1."

5 0 In the response from -- from this -- from Mr. S

6 that we just discussed, did you see a potential problem tha t

7 possibly if Mr. S had seen another exam candidate's papers,

8 tha t that -- that might not be an isolated event?

9 A No, frankly I did not. I remember the interchange

10 but I did not consider that S just having seen an answer as

11 he walked cut to the head really consisted of any flagrant

12 cheating or anything that I should get into. I just never

13 thought of it.

O' 14 Q Did you ever discuss that with Mr. EE?

15 A No, I never discussed it with Mr. Ross.

16 0 I am sorry, Mr. Ross.

17 Wot'd you turn to Exhibit 57? On page three, the

18 fif th question "Was it possible for one a t a table to

19 observe papers of the other?" Mr. Ross answered it was very

20 difficult. In light of the testimony of Mr. S, did you

21 think that -- not think that a possible follow-up was

22 indicated?

23 A No, I did not really. I am not sure whether I

() 24 ever thought of it, but the indication that one individual

25 going to the head happened to see one answer to one out of

O
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1 numerous questions just did not raise that question in my

2 mind.

3 And as he notes here, it was very difficult, but
,

4 he did not say it was impossible.

|

5 0 I just want to briefly look at Exhibit 58, which

6 is the interview of Mr. 00. At the middle of page two the

7 question is " Prior to today have you had any idea of

8 people cheating?" The response was that is a hard question,

9 rumors only.

10 A I am sorry. I am not -- where are you?

11 Q On page two at the middle of the page.

12 A The middle of the page.

13 0 Starting with " Prior to today".

Q.

b 14 A Okay.

15 Q Did you pursue these rumors with Mr. 007

16 A No, ma'am, I did not.
~

17 0 Do you know if anyone else pursued those runors

18 with Mr. 00?

19 A No, this was the NBC's investigation and as I
!
'

20 understood our part in it, it was as observer only and the

21 NRC was conducting this investigation.

22 0 Was the -- did the company conduct investigations?

23 A I did not. I cannot answer for the rest of the

O 24 company.

25 0 Did you make this information known to the person

! '
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{} 1 who was conducting those investigations?

2 A I did not personally make it known to him. I just

3 gave him the sheets that.you see typed up here that are your,

4 exhibits.

5 0 And dig yon point out that. Mr . 00 h ad heard rumors?

6 A No. As I ::emember it, I pi.Inted out that there-

7 might have been two or three people that said during the

8 investigation they had heard rumors.

9 0 Exhibit 59, Mr. Hukill, on page two, questions

10 " Any belief that there was cheating?" Answer: " Heard

11 rumors, but nothing definite."

12 Did you follow up on that one?

13 A No, ma'am, I did not.

14 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am sorry. I am not following.

15 You are referring to Exhibit 59?

16 HS. BRADFORDs Yes. It is -- I think it is the

17 fourth one f rom the bottom.

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right.

19 BY MS. BRADFORDa (resuming)

20 C Mr. Hukill, do you believe that turning in someone

21 else's work on an exam is cheating?

22 A Yes, I believe that turning in someone else's work

Z31s cheating.

() 24 Q Could you tell me when and how did you inform Mr.

25 W a nd M r. O that they had a right to have senior management
i

O
i

.
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() 1 present during their interviews ?

2 A Ies. I would like to use my testimony again, as I

3 think it is in there. And you question was how I informed

4 them?

5 0 Yes, and when.

6 A I did not inform them..

7 Q You did not inform them?

8 A No , ma 'am .

9 Q Did you go with them?

10 A Yes, I went with them

11 0 Do you know who did inform them?

12 A They were informed -- I do not think they were

13 really ever informed of what they were up there -- they were

14 shown the two exams and indicted by the NBC investigators

15 that they were investigating the similarity between the two

16exmms. When they came to my office they were not informed

17 of any reason why they were there other than that the NRC

18 wanted to see them.

t

| 19 0 I think you misunderstood my question. The

' 20 question was who and when were Hr. W and Mr. O informed that

21 tr.ey had a right to have senior management present during

Z2 their interviews?

23 A They were informed by me. They were called to my
i

() 24 office and were irformed by me. That was done after Mr.

.

25 Arnold had called me and said do not take them up until I
i

O
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|

(]) 1 get this cleared up, at which time he called me back in

1

2 about ten minutes and said he had talked to Mr. Stello and J

3 that we could be there during their interviews.

4 0 By this cleared up, are you indicating the NRC

5 objections to having a management person present?

6 A I understood yes. I know the NBC objected because

7 Mr. Arnold asked me to call and see if we could be there

8 with them. I called probably Mr. Baci, but I am not'sure

9 and he said no, they did not want us there. And I informed

10 him that I would then have to check back with Mr. Arnold

11 before I would bring the people up.

12 And that is when I called Mr. Arnold, who, to the

13 best of my knowledge, called Mr . Stello and made an

O 14 arrangement that we could offer our services to 0 and W if

15 they wanted them.

16 0 Did you have any discussion with Mr. Arnold or was

17 this more in the form of a response to a request for Mr.

18 Arnold? I mean, was there any discussion about your --

19 HR. BLAKEs Excuse me. Could we have one question

20 at a time?

21 MS. BR ADFORD s I am sorry.

22 BY MS. BRADFORDs (resuming)

23 0 When Mr. Arnold requested that you accompany Mr. 0

() 24 and Mr. W to the NRC investigation, was there any discussion

25 about that at that time?

O
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(]) 1 A To the best of my recollection, very short, and I

2 said I agreed with them.

3 0 Was there any thought to informing Mr. O and Mr. W

4 that they might vant to retain counsel?

5 A I do not think so. I do not think we discussed

6 that at the tisc.

7 0 Do you feel that they might have been better

8 served at that time to have been represented by counsel

9 tather than by management?

10 A I am really not sure I know the answer tro that.

11 Q Okay. Do you believe that your presence had any

12 effect on their decison to deny wrongdoing at the time of

13 the first interview?

O' 14 A No, that is covered in my testimony. Do you want

15 se to read it?

16 0 No. If you just --

17 A I will read from page nine. "In conclusion I do

18 not feel that my presence during the interviews * attended

19 constrained the NRC's investigation of cheating in any way,

20 nor do I believe dr. Christman's presence on several

21 occasions had that result.

22 "Moreover, given the fact that the ICE

23 investigators subsequently interviewed whomever they chose
|

h 24 to talk with without senior management of the company

25 present including reinterviewing individuals as they saw>

O
|
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{}} 1 necessary, I see no basis for concluding that licensing

2 management constrained NRC's investigation of cheating and

3 rumors of cheating in licensed operator examinations."
p)s
~

4 There are also some other words that I should find.

5 0 M r. Hukill --

6 A Well, to answer this question f ully, there are

7 other words. On page six in paragraph one, starting with

8 "To the best of my recollection I did not interject my views

91nto the interview process. I would estimate that in total I

10 probably only said ten or fifteen words in response to

11 questions. Mr. Christman has informed me that his

'

12 experience was comparable and that he did not interject his

13 views during th9 interviews he attended."

14 MB. BLAKE: Mr. Hukill, I believe the question

15 tha t was asked was do you think that your presence

16 contributed to Mr. O or Mr. W denying cheating at the time

17 you were there?

18 THE WITNESS Is that the question?

19 BY MS. BRADFORDs (resuming)

20 0 Ies, it is.

21 A No, I do not believe that our presence had any

22 effect on Mr. O or Mr. W, and I do not think that it had any

23 specific ef f ect on their denying that they cheated.

() 24 Q On the -- can you conceive of any reason why an

25 individual might not want management to know something that

O
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1{} they would tell the NRC?

2 A I can conceive that they might think that

3 management would take action against them by some words or

O >

4 some information they provided the NRC, yes.

5 0 And do you -- I am sorry. Would you repeat your

6 answer, please?

7 A To the best of my ability I will repeat my

8 answer. Yes, I can conceive that an individual employed at
~

9 the company sight feel constrained with management present

10 in an interview by the NRC and that he might not say

11 something for fear of retribution by the company.

12 Q And with that in mind , do you still believe that

13 your presence had an effect -- any effect on the decision of'

14 Hr. O and Mr. W to deny wrongdoing at the time of that

151nvestigatioa?

16 A No, I do not think that our presence would have

17 had any effect. They both asked for us. They both wanted
i
'

18 us there . I do not think that our presence would have had

19 any ef f e ct because I believe they knew that whatever came

20 out of that investigation was going to be made public and be

21 made Known to management in any case.

22 Q Did they request that you go along?

23 A Yes, they requested that we go along. When they

() 24 first came to my office, I told both of them that we had

25 permission f or a senior member of management to sit with

O
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Q 1 them during the in terview, that myself and Mr. Christman

2 were available if they wanted to use us, or they could ask

3 for someone else if they wanted.

4 0 Did they request you af ter you made that statement

5 or before?

6 A I cannot remember.

7 Q Do you think if a senior management person offered

8 that service to an operator that they would feel

9 uncomfortable turning down that management person?

10 A No, I do not think so. In at least one case one

11 individual did request someone else other than me.and in a

12 case where they were seeing Mr. Wilson they turned down and

13 asked f or one of their shif t supervisors to go up with them.

14 So I do not think they would feel anything wrong

15 with turning me down on my offer.

16 0 Fine.

17 (Pause.)

18 MS. BR ADFORD: Just one moment, please.

19 (Counsel for TMIA conferring.)

20 BY MS. BRADFOBD (resuming)

21 , Q Mr. Hukill, I have here a letter dated October 5

22 and an attachment of handwritten notes which is entitled --

23 the handwritten notes are titled operator interviews. I

O 24 ou14 11xe r = to -- 1 o=14 11xe to rx tai = T"r^-5o aa
'

25 ask that it be moved into evidence.

O
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1{} (The document referred to was

2 marked TMIA Exhibit No. 60

3 for identification.)rm
()

4 (Cocnseling handing document to witness and

5 parties. )

6 (Witness reviewing document.)

7 JUDGE HILHOLLINs This letter dated October 5,

81981, is siened by Mr. Hukill, is that right?

9 MS. PRADFORDs Yes, it is.

10 (Pause.)

11 THE WITNESS: I believe this is part of my

12 testimony, isn't it?

13 MS. BRADFORD This is the way that it was

'

14 presented to us in discovery requests. It is -- this letter

15 is also attashed to Mr. Hukill's testimony. However, the

16 handwritten notes which are attached to this letter are not

17 part of Mr. Hukill's tectimony.

18 BY MS. BRADFORDs (resuming)

19 Q Is that correct, Mr. Hukill?

20 A That is correct.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLINs So does the exhibit consist of

22 the handwritten notes?

23 MS. BRADFORDs Yes, it does.
1

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 It would be better to have the

25 exhibit consist of all four pages since it might be confused

; O .

!
I
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.

(]) 1 as to what the handwritten notes refer to if they are not

2 attached to the letter. So even though it it repetitious,

3 perhaps it would be better to have the exhibit consist of

4 all four pages.

5 MR. BLAKE: I have no preference to the form of

6 the exhibit and no objection to it.

7 JUDGE MILHOLlIN: Very well. It shall be entered

8 into evidence.

9 (The document previously

10 marked TMIA Exhibit No. 60

11 for identification was-

12 received in evidence.)

13 MS. BRADFORDs Thank you.

14 BY NS. BRADFORD: (resuming)

15 Q Could you turn to the handwritten notes, Mr.

16 Hukill, and would you tell me please are these notes of all

17 interviews conducted by you?

18 A Yes, I conducted 27. I assume the second page is

19 just a copy blanked out. These are the interviews I

20 conducted and these are the handwritten notes I made.

21 0 Next to several names are the words -- excuse me.

22 Next to several individuals' letter designations there are

23 the words "no problem." To what does that refer?

() 24 A That refers to the points I was making with each

25 and every operator, number one concerning his understanding

O
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(} 1 of both his position and the company's position being a

2 regulated agency and, number two , specifically an

3 understanding and a cr aplete agreement with his

4 responsibility as an operator for the safety and health of
.

Sthe public and the workers at TMI and his full understanding

6 of th a t .

7 Number four, it indicates that of the two specific

8 questions I asked every operator that their answer was no.

9 Those two questions were, number one, did you cheat on the

10 exam and, number two, do you know of anyone who cheated on

11 the exam.

12 Q So that the -- the letter designations that do not

13 have the words "no problem" beside them might have heard of

14 cheating or might have participated in cheating. Is that

15 true?

16 A No, that is not true. You would have to go over

17 each and every one of those and I can explain the comments

i 18 to you.

|

l 19 Q Okay, why don't we do that. On Number 20 on your

|
20 chart , Hr. C, could you read that comment to me, please?

21 A Number 20 says "no problems". You may have a

l
l 22 problem reading my writing. That is what it says.

23 0 It is number 21. I am sorry.

() 24 A Number 21? Number 21 --

| 25 .0 you have two Cs, I think.

()

| ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

|
- - - . .. - ----_ , .. .. _ - _ __ . __ _

.



23,936

Q 1 A No problem. I see. I took two lines for C. I am

2 sorry.

3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Does that refer to line 19, the

4 material on the line which was originally for the first C7

5 MS. BRADFORD: Yes.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. Is it the source of the

7 conf usion?

8 THE WITNESS: Yes, I understand. There is two Cs.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right.

10 THE WITNESS: Operator C indicated he heard

11 rumors. Anyone who indicated they heard rumors I asked then

12 w ha t the rumors were and in all cases they said they were

13 just rumors. There were no specific names. There were no
Od 14 specific incidences and they gave me nothing to follow up

15 from or with. And that is what tha t commen t means.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLINs To which comment are you

17 ref erring? I am now confused. The comment which says "but

18 heard rumors and other talking", is that it? Is that what

19 you are referring to in your answer?
.

20 IHE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

I
| 21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: And that refers to which
1

22 operator ?

23 THE WITNESS: Operator C.

O 24 JUDGE urtHOLLIN: Well, also you say, opposite C,

|
| 25 "No problem" on the next line down.

Ot
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1 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. And that to me, in my own,

2 writing, as I interviewed these people, meant there were no

3 problems in his understanding of what I was trying to get

4 across from him. I just indicated that he did mention rumors

5 and I tried to indicate on any of these those that did

6 mention rumors.

7 BY MS. BRADFORDs. (resuming)

8 0 But --

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right.

10 NR. BLAKEs I wonder if -- I am still not

11 convinced that we are straight here, Judge Milho111n. I

12 vonder if Ms. Bradford would indulge just asking Mr. Hukill

13 what the entire comment that he has down there on that paper

14 is for Operator I. Would you, Ms. Bradford?

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. That would be a generous

16 indulgence on her part, I think.

17 (Laughter.)

'
18 BY HS. BRADFORDs (resuming)

19 Q Mr. Hukill, would you read to us item 19, which is

20 the comment you had to make for Operator I?

21 A Oh, I see. I am sorry. It is Operator I. It says

22 " Wo n ' t testify without subpoena; no, didn't cheat but heard

| 23 rumors and others talking." I do not know what the "not

O 24 = ac =eens. I suet do not remender.

25 Q Could it mean not on the NRC exam, the rumors

| O
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(]) 1 pertained to cheating on exams other than the NRC exam?

2 A I cannot answer that. I do not remember.
,

3 Q And on the iten 22, Operator 00, would you tell me

4 what that comment is, please?

5 A It says "did not cheat or does not know anyone who

6 did but has heard all kinds of rumors, cheating on exams in

7 past has been commonplace and accepted."

8 0 Mr. Hukill, is this -- did you follow up on that

9 item ?

10 A Yes, I asked him specific names, ti m e s , events,

11 places of which he said they were nothing but rumors. I do

12 not know of any specific names and I do not know of any

13 specific times. I have just heard rumors and there are

14 rumors around the plant all the time and he would not give

15 me any o ther inf ormation.

16 0 Did he indicate when he heard these rumors?

17 A No, ma'am, not that I can remember.

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I would like to follow that up

191f I might.

20 Mr. Hukill, your testimony is that the last

21 sentence dces not stand alone. That is to say, is Mr. 00

22 according to your notes saying that according to Mr. 00's

Z3 knowledge, cheating on exams in the past has been

() 24 commonplace or been accepted?

25 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. That is what it says.

O
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(]) 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Well, I an asking you because it

2 seems to me your testimony could be construed in two ways.

3 It can be construed to say that 00 told you that he heard

4 rumors that there was cheating on exams and that it had been

5 commonplace and accepted or he is telling you that according

6 to his knowledge.

7 THE WITNESS: No, sir, Judge. He said to me he

8 has heard rumors and that he has heard rumors that cheating

91n the past was commonplace, not that he knows cheating in

10 the past was commonplace. .

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Did he tell you that he heard

12 rumors that it was accepted or did he say it was accepted?

13 THE WITNESS: No, sir. He said he heard rumors it

O 14 was accepted.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right.

16 BY MS. BRADFORD: (resuming)

17 0 How many people -- does this chart represent all

18 of the interviews that you conducted 7

19 A Yes, the two pages, to the best of my

20 recollection , represen t all the people I talked to.

21 Q And how many of these operators discussed rumors

22 tha t they had heard with you?

23 A I would say three or four but I would have to go

() 24 down and count them. I will do that if you like.

25 0 Yes, please.

O
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1 (Pause.)(}
2 A I count six.

,

3 0 And did you follow up these rumors?

4 A With each and every individual I followed up with

5 the rumors and tried to track down what the rumors were'and

6 try to get them to tell me where they heard them, who ther

7 heard them from, what did they involve and in no case would

8 anyoce say anything other than that there were rumors in the

9 plant and that they always heard rumors in the plant.

10 0 How did you select these operators for interviews?

11 A Ihese were all the operators that were presently

12 employed who took the exam. I am talking about operators

13 not STAS and not people in the training department. These

14 were all the people on the plant staff who took the exam who

15 were still employed.

16 0 Do you think it is unusual that so many people had

17 heard rumors and yet none of them could identify the source

! 18 of these rumors?

| 19 A No, I really do not under the circumstances. Once

20 the 0 and W thing had broken and it was the topic of
!

21 conversation of every single person in the plant, and I do

22 not consider it unusual for these people who work so closely

23 together and see each other so often to have all kinds of

() 24 rumors going on after the incident had broken.

25 0 Did any of these people indicate to you the rumors

O
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5'() 1were -- they had heard rumors before the incident was

?2 reported in the media or they were aware of the
'

3 investigation? '

4 A I do not remember asking them that. I just_ asked
:

~ ?

5 them the two questions and they were very specific. -Ther

6 were written down and I asked them the two questions and the

7snswer was I have heard rumors from the six people and

8 whether they were before or after I do not know, except for

9 the one here who -- and I have not reread these, so that the

10 one here who says he had heard rumors of cheating on exams

111n the past.

12 But whether they had heard rumors before the 0 and

13 W incident broke or not, I do not know.

O 14 0 But you said that you -- I believe you testified

15 earlier that you pursued all of them and now -- is that

16 correct you did testif y earlier that you had pursued all of

'

17 these rumors?

18 A I asked each one of these individuals if they

19 could explain the rumors to me and they could not.

20 0 And then I thought you just said in response to my

21 question -- to a question I asked that you asked them two

22 questions and you went down the list and asked every

23 operator two questions. Is that correct?

24 A That is correct.

25 0 And when you gained a response to those two e

O
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]}. 1 questions that might indicate that you would have to

'

2 question them further, did you indeed question further?

-t 3 A When any of them indicated to me that they had
)

' '
*

' 4 hea rd rumors I told them specifically I was dealing in

' " 5 facts. Could they explain the rumors and could they give me
7

/ 6 f acts? And if they could not give me f acts, rumors did not
,

. 7 help me. And that I wanted facts and that if they knew
,

8 f acts they had an obligation to tell me.

9 I specifically made it clear to them that they had

10 the obligation to tell me. And I told them that rumors did

11 not help me in , any way come to the bottom of this thing.

12 MS. BRADFORD: Thank you, Mr. Hukill. That is all

13 the questions I have.

14 JUDGE MI1HOLLIN: Mr. Blake, we are almost at the

15 point where we would normally break up. Based on your brief
:

16 encounter with Mrs. Bradford which I noticed from the bench

17 were you under the impression that she may have departed for

18 reasons / other than that her questions were exhausted ?
| -

19 MR. BLAKE: Well, I am not certain. That is what

20 I thought when I looked whether or not she was feeling badly

21 and tha t terminated her examination for that reason. She

ZZdid not indicate to me one way or the other but I would --

23 you are not going to hear an objection from me if when she

() 24 comes back she says she has some more questions.

I
But I would not like to terminate if we can maybe25 -

()
~

,
-.

'
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(]) 1 get another small parcel out of the way in the wLy of

2 questions. I would like to have us go on.

3 JUDGE HILHOLLINs Well, we .re -- our schedula is

4 that we break at 5:30. We have five minutes.

5 MR. BLAKE If that is all that Mr. Clewett has

6 for Mr. Hukill I would just as roon get that behind us.

7 MR. CLEWETT4 I think I can probably safely

8 represent that I have more than five minutes for Mr.

9 H ukill. If possible I would prefer to do it all at once

10 tomorrow morning. Since we only have five minutes, perhaps

11 we could usef ully discuss f urther the additional

12 sequestration matter or some other small parcel.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: It does strike me as -- well,

f}\- 14 unproductive to begin cross examination and then to have it

15 end after five minutes.

16 MR. BLAKEa That would also offer an opp 3rtunity

17 to get a fix on Ms. Bradford.

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 Yes, that is wh y I brought the

19 question up. It seems to me if she does have a few

20 additional questions in the morning we could take them up

21 rather than having to come back to her.

22 Does any party have a matter which should be

23 discussed before we break up this evening.

() 24 (No response.)

25 MR. BLAKE I am not sure that Mr. Hukill is aware

O
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Q 1 of the sequestration and where we stand on it, but I will

2 u ndertr.k e --

3 JUDGE HILHOLLIN: Will you undertake to inform him

4--

5 ER. BLAKEs Yes.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Of the order which I just

7 signed. If I now give this order to you, Mr. Blake, will

8 you undertake to make service of it?

9 NH. BLAKE: I will cerve it on the service list

10 and I will undertake as well to have it delivered to the

11 individuals on that list and I will report back tomorrow the

12 conDii ations I have with that because I do not know

13 addresses or what.

14 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well. We shall reconvene

15 here tomorrow morning at 9:00 a,s. We stand adjourned until

16 that time.

17 (Whereupon, at 5:26 o' clock p.m., the hearing was
|

18 recessed , to reconvene at 9:00 o ' clock a.m. , Friday,

19 November 13, 1981.)

20

21

22

23

| O 2.
,

|
25
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I. Nature of Testimony

My name is Henry D. Bukill. I am the Vice President

of Three Mile Island, Unit 1, the most senior member of GPU

( Nuclear Corporation's management with responsibility solely for>

TMI-1. I testified at length earlier in the TMI-l restart

proceeding, and my responsibilities and professional quali-

fications are described in the Partial Initial Decision (PID)
of August 27, 1981 at 11 148-151 and 71, respectively.

My testimony today covers a number of the issues

identified in the joint statement of issues prepared by the

parties to this reopened hearing, as modified by the Licensing

Board during the October 2, 1981 prehearing conference. First,

I will discuss the extent of Licensee's management knowledge

of, encouragement of, negligent failure to prevent and/or

involvement in cheating in NRC or Company administered exams,

from my perspective as the Vice President of TMI-1. Next, I

will discuss my participation in the NRC investigations cf

cheating and rumors of cheating on the April, 1981 NPC exams.

Third, I will focus upon my own investigations and response to

cheating on NRC and Company exams. I will then review the

adequacy of projected staffing of TMI-1 operations, and the

TMI-l operator certification process.

II. Prior Knowledge of Cheating

The first indication I had that there was a possibil-

ity of cheating on the NRC exams given in April of this yearf~sd occurred at approximately 5:30 p.m., Monday, July 27. At that

.
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() time, I received a call from Mr. Arnold, who requested that I

meet him at the office of Mr. Lake Barrett, the Deputy Director

fx of the NRC's TMI-2 Program Office, to discuss a very importantU
matter. I proceeded to Mr. Barrett's office and met with

Mr. Arnold, Mr. Barrett and several of the investigators from

the Office of Inspection and Enforcement (I&E). Mr. Arnold and

I were shown and requested to review two of our SRO license

candidates' (o and W) examinations. Together, we reviewed

portions of the suspect exams, shown to us by the Inspectors.

At that time, it was apparent to us that there may have been

collusion between operators O and W on the exam..

Prior to that time, I had absolutely no knowledge or

indication of any kind that cheating could have occurred or did

{} occur on the NRC exams, or on any other licensed operctor exam.

I was totally caught by surprise and shocked when I saw the two

exams which contained virtually identical answers, particularly

in view of my personal association with individuals O and W and

my familiarity with their reputations as highly competent

senior reactor operators and as supervisors. Even today,

knowing that both of these individuals have admitted to

cheating on the NRC exams, I find it difficult to understand

although I clearly recognize the fact that such conduct did

occur.

In retrospect, I feel somewhat naive and, in view of

(} my position as the senior member of management at TMI-1,

responsible for the cheating which has occurred. Needless to

.
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say, I have given this issue a tremendous arount of thought in,

$ the past three months or so. I would like to' briefly share my

perspective on the specific subject of cheating on NRC exams,

() and generally, on the issue of honerty in the conduct of one's

j job as an employee at a nuclear power plant.
1

As a graduate of the United States Naval Academy who
.

served on active duty in the Navy for more than . 22 years, most

of which was associated with nuclear power and submarines,i

ingrained in me is an understanding of the absolute need for4

total honesty and trustworthiness on the part of all
'

individuals, from the top to the bottom, in an organization,

and the strong belief that cheating, lying, falsification of
I

records, or any other conduct which reflects a willingness to

compromise the integrity of one's actions is totally unaccept-

i able and cannot be tolerated. In the environment I have worked

and lived in such actions on the part of any individual could

'

endanger the shir. its equipment and, in fact, the lives of

those for whom I was responsible. I cannot recall whether at
.

the Naval Academy we were told point-blank that any form of

cheating was unacceptable, however, I can say that it was clear

i to me from the day I entered the Academy that I was being

trained to be an officer in the United States Navy, and that

one certainly could be automatically dismissed from school for

: such an offense.
:
'

This principle -- that false representations are

intolerable -- was inherent in my submarine experience, where

~'-
; O

._ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _



_. _ .- . ..

.

, .

:

() the lives of the individuals in the submarine are dependent on

each person's honesty in his work. For example, when we

" rigged for dive", i.e., prepared to submerge, two individuals

would go through the submarine and open or close appropriate

hatches, valves, etc., necessary to safely submerge. These two

individuals signed a paper indicating that they had properly

completed their assigned task. The safety of the entire ship

and the lives of the crew depended on their honesty and

integrity.

When I went to naval nuclear school, it was clear to

me that the work that was being judged was expected to be my

own. Cheating was simply out of the question. Again, perhaps

I was naive; but it was always clear to me that cheating was

unacceptable, and that it was dishonorable.

As a commanding officer for five years, I considered

falsifying records or any form of dishonesty as the most
1

serious offense, less those of a capital nature, which one of

my men could engage in. Later in my experience while working

in Admiral Rickover's office, this principle was emphasized by

the Admiral in every detail of one's daily work: we were

expected to carry out every facet of every assignment with

absolute, professional integrity and honesty, regardless of the

significance of the assignment or the expected outcome or

results.

{} In summary, I arrived at TMI-l with an attitude about

my job which had been formulated from my Navy experience.

() -4-
'
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While it may have been a failing on my part not to expressly
' '

communicate this integral part of my past experience with all

members of the TMI-l staff when I arrived, and to assume that

() such a v:ewpoint about honesty was common-place, it was

certainly not a conscious ignorance on my part of a principle I

believe is critical to maintaining integrity in one's work,

particularly when the health and safety of the public is

entrusted to them as operators of a nuc7 aar power plant. As

discussed below, I intend to make my views on this subject

clearly understood by my staff, and have begun this process

over the past several months. I do believe that I and my

managers can make it absolutely clear to our personnel why

j honesty is absolutely necessary and required, and ingrain in

them the correctness of this philosophy which, in most cases, I

( believe merely vill be confirmatory of the values held by the

personnel at TMI. In stating this, I must observe that I have

read Mr. Arnold's profiled written testimony in this pro-

ceeding, and share the philosophy that he candidly discusses

there. I recognize that there is an ideal world for which I

strive and expect my people to strive, but that in application,

ideals are not always realized and shortcomings in this regard

must be recognized and dealt with fairly.

OG
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() III. Potential Constraints on NRC Investigation

During the NRC's investigation of cheating by

individuals O and W on the April, 1981 NRC exams, and on

O portions of the follow-up investigations condrcted by NRC's IEE

personnel, I attended some of the interviews of Operations

staff conducted by the NRC investigators. In addition,

Mr. Paul G. Christman, Manager, Plant Administration at TMI-1,
,

attended a few interviews of licensed operators conducted by

I&E. To the best of my recollection, I did not interject my

views into the interview process. I would estimate that in

total, I probably only said 10 or 15 words, in response to

questions. Mr. Christman has informed me that 4EEbP his

experience was comparable, and that he did not interject his

s views during the interviews he attended.
.

~

To the best of my knowledge, Mr. Christman and I

never discussed the issue of cheating with individuals

identified by the NRC investigators as persons with whom they -

J

sought interviews prior to the conduct of these interviews. It

was not our intention or desire to interfere in the NRC's

investigations or to in any way constrain the conversations

which did take place between members of my staff and the NRC

investigators. Rather, Mr. Christman and I sat in on the ,

interviews as GPU Nuclear management representatives at the
1

tequest of the interviewees, who were each informed of their |

entitlement to have us present, if they so chose. I did feel,

however, that it would be beneficial for me to attend, if the

h -6-
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interviewee requested our presence, since it would enhance the

() individual's cooperation and confidence. Also, by attending, I

would gain first-hand knowledge of the scope of the problem
,

O
with which I was faced as Vice President of TMI-1.

Senior management participation in the NRC investiga-

tion of cheating included my attendat:ce or Mr. Christman's

attendance at the following specific interviews:

(1) On July 27, with the agreement of Mr. Victor

Stello, the Director of the Office of Inspection & Enforcement,

Mr. Christman and I attended the interviews of operators O and

W conducted by I&E investigators. We a'.dnded these meetings

after the interviewees were asked by the NRC staff whether they

desired our attendance during the interviews. Just prior to

these interviews, I had individually informed O and W that a

( member of senior management, either Mr. Christman or myself,

was available and willing to sit in on their interviews if they

specifically requested. Both individuals indicated their

desire to have us present during the interviews. At no time

did I insist my presence (or Mr. Christman's) was required or

preferred, not do I believe that our presence was desired for
<

reasons other than providing emotional support to the suspect

individuals. During these interviews, the issue of cheating
'

was raised with O and W, both of whom denied any wrongdoing.

Because the interviews with O and W were conducted

[]} simultaneously, Mr. Christman attended individual O's

interview; I attended individual W's interview.

O
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(2) Mr. Christman and I attended the follow-up

interviews of 0 and W conducted by I&E investigators on

() *

July 30, also simultaneously given. Our attendance was again

proepted by the requests of 0 and W to have us present. At i
I

() these interviews, O made modifications to a statement prepared !

by the investigators of the substance of his prior interview on

July 27. Individuals O and W did not agree to sign the

statements prepared by the investigators of their prior

interviews until they obtained advice of counsel, who were not

present.

(3) Mr. Christman and I accompanied O and W to

Bethesda, Maryland for their respective meetings with

Mr. Stello. Neither Mr. Christman nor I attended those

meetings. Mr. Stello did give me a written copy of 0 and W's

statements concerning their cheating on the April 1980 examina-[';
tions.

(4) I also attended the following interviews

conducted by I&E investigators at the request of each

individual: on July 28, individuals EE and A, on July 29,

individuals U, S, R, H, 00 and O. Mr. Christman attended the

interview of individual DD at DD's request. Each of these
,

individuals was told prior to the interview that he could have

a member of senior management or any other individual he chose

present during the interview if he so desired. Each individual

expressed to me (or to Mr. Christman, in the case of

individual DD,) and to the investigators that he would like us

to be present.

-8-
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It is my understanding that sometime af t.er July 30,

{} Mr. Stello changed his mind with regard to allowing senior

management to be present during the investigation interviews,

and so informed Mr. Arnold. From that point on, a representa-

tive from senior management did not attend NRC's numerous

follow-up interviews of TMI-l employees.
;

In conclusion, I do not feel that my presence during

the interviews I attended constrained the NRC's investigation

of cheating in any way, nor do I believe Mr. Christman's

presence on several occasions hr.d that result. Moreover, given

the fact that the I&E investigators subsequently interviewed

whomever they chose to talk with without senior management from

the Company present, including re-interviewing individuals as

they found necessary, I see no basis for concluding that

() Licensee management constrained NRC's investigation of cheating

and rumors of cheating in licensed operator examinations.

!

IV. Management Response to Cheating

Perhaps the best way for me to describe management's

actions, and particularly my actions, since the discovery of

cheating on the April, 1981 NRC examinations is to chronologi-<

cally review the meetings I have either attended or conducted

with the individuals, specifically the operators who work for

me, who took the NRC exams last April. Let me preface that

review with the fact that this past summer, before the discov-

() ery of cheating on operator examinations, I talked with the

-9-
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entire plant staff of more than 300 individuals in groups of

five to ten individuals, for one to two hours, in order to
{~}

emphasize to them the issues of importance to me which we faced

as TMI-l personnel, to get to know them as individuals snd vice

versa, and to discuss with them the problems which were on

their minds. My focus, as a relative ne4 comer to the island,

was to instill in them pride in the organization and an

undeistanding that TMI-l is a place where people should like to

work and should excel in their work. I also wanted to ensure

they understood my philosophy regarding the absolute need for

professionalism in carrying out their duties.

During the first week of August, shortly after the

discovery of cheating on the NRC exams, Mr. Arnold convened a

meeting with all of the available licensed operators, myself,

() Mr. Toole, the Director of Plant Operations and Maintenance,

and Mr. Ross, the Manager of Plant Operations. During this

meeting, which lasted approximately one and a half hours,

Mr. Arnold addressed the group on the importance he placed on

maintaining our integrity as individuals and as a corporation.
,

He stated that cheating was intolerable, and emphasized the

tremendous responsibility placed on us as operators and

managers of a nuclear power plant. I did not speak during this

meeting.

Over ;he course of the next few weeks, I met with

each of the licensed operators by shift for approximately one

to two hours. The meetings took place in the plant. During

() '

-10-
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these meetings, I reviewed the following subjects with each

(]) group: (1) the facts related to cheating, as I understood them
,

at that timer (2) actions which I would not tolerate, including

cheating, and intentionally falsifying records; (3) why the

O Company had undertaken to rapidly resolve the O and W cheating
i

incident; that is, because O and W's actions were unacceptable,

delaying the matter would only increase 0 and W's anxieties and
.I

| the potential consequences to them of their misconduct, and it

was bad for morale generally to delay taking prompt action with

regard to personnel problems; (4) that I d'd not believe that

the management of GPU Nuclear ' d improperly treated O and W in
*

view of their conduct, although I was concerned with the me;e

complex problem of the degree to which O and W felt " driven" to

cheat, and I felt responsible for not ensuring that individuals

} felt ready (substantively and emotionally) to take the exams,

for ensuting proper administration of our own examinations, and

for having no rules on cheating; (5) reaffirmation of my

intention to utilize six shifts, although I anticipated that a

five shift rotation temporarily might be necessary depending on

the timing of TMI-l restart; and (6) requested feedback from

the group on my comments.,

.
On the basis of the feedback which I received at

1

i these meetings, I first became sensitized to the degree of the

morale problem with the operators, and of a need to change

(]} their attitude with respect to the importance of the examina-

tion process. My awareness of this problem was reinforced in a

() -11-
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follow-up meeting convened by Mr. Arnold at which most of the

O operators were in attendance. The operators did not feel that

the written examinations alone were an adequate measure of

() their abilities, and were frustrated and angry with the need

for them to repeatedly take the NRC exams, when other operators

around the country were not subject to this requirement, nor

did they cheat on the April, 1981 exam. It was at this

juncture that it became clear to me that I and others in

management positions in the Company needed to make it clear to

the operators that while tha NRC licensed operator examinations

and our mock exams were not te only gauge of an operator's

capabilities, they were indeed an objective measure of an

operator's knowledge. In conjunctica with their overe.ll

performance in training, on the job, and on the oral examina-

tions, the written exams were a measure of their qualification

and ability to perform as licensed operators. Moreover,

regardless of their opinion of the written exams they were

required to take, I placed significance on them, and would not

tolerate misconduct in taxing these exams or, for that matter,

in their participation in the training and testing program
,

which the Training & Education Department has developed for<

,

their benefit.j

During my subsequent normal bi-monthly managers

meetings, I strongly emphasized the information I had relayed

to the licensed operators. Attending the managers meetings

were the TMI-l Managers, as well as onsite managers from GPU

O
-12-
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Nuclear's support groups, such as the Manager of Quality

() Assurance, Mr. Blaine Ballard, the Manager of Training,

Dr. Ronald A. Knief, the Manager of Radiological and

Environmental Controls, Mr. William Potts, and others.~

During the weeks of October 5 and 12, I also met

individually with every TMI-l licensed operator candidate on

the plant staff who took the NRC examinations in April. At

these meetings, I focused on a number of subjects. The first

subject was a letter sent by Mr. Arnold to all GPU Nuclear

employees which emphasized the importance of regulations in our

business, and the commitment of management to not only the law

expressed in the regulation, but the intent of that require-

ment. I also discussed with them a letter I had sent to each

of them individually, a sample copy of which is attached. This

letter, sent to all TMI-l operators and management personnel,

emphasized the fact that their obligation to follow NRC's

requirements was based on the concern for safety. Almost

without exception, I would require my staff to adhere to these

or similar requirements even if there were no NRC regulations

on the subjects. I informed each individual that the Company

I expected them to be straightforward and honest and relied upon

their being truthful if the individual was interviewed by an
!
'

individual from one of our regulatory agencies, or if they were

called to testify in the restart hearings. I also reemphasized

(]) my view that the NRC written exams provide a means by which the

NRC and plant management can ensure and verify that operators

i

%
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have a certain minimum knowledge level. Finally, I reviewed ;

{ J with each candidate his personal responsibility as.a licensed

operator, for the health and safety of the public, and in ;

carrying out this responsibility, the absolute need to pay

O close attention to his duties in operating the plant strictly

in accordance with established rules, regulations and proce-

; dures. I was totally satisfied that each and every operator
;

I understood and would carry out fully this responsibility.

1i During these individual interviews, which generally
i

,

lasted from one to two hours, I asked each individual whether |

he had cheated on the NRC, Kelly, ATTS and Category T exams,

and whether he knew of anyone who had cheated on these exams.-

f.
' With one exception, the answer given by each individual to both

j of these questions was "no". The exception was the response by

() individual FF to the second question, namely, whether he knew

of anyone who had cheated on an exam.

| FF informed me that when he had gone out of the room
i
'

in which he was taking the NRC's April, 1981 exam for a cup of

coffee, an individual from the other exam classroom asked him a
:

question which he answered. FF then went back into the'

!

classroom where he was taking the exam. FF was not able to+

;

; recall the individual's name or the question. t

i,

f While FF's conduct raised questions in my mind about

j his judgment, including his capability to respond properly to

unexpected events, it was my judgment, based.on a number of'

conversations I have had with him and other management
;

|

.
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personnel, that he should be severely reprimanded, but not

removed from his assigned duties. The factors that went into ,

my decision included the fact that FF had volunteered this
,

information to me, that the instance did not involve a planndd
,

decision to cheat on his part but rather was a spontaneous

action, that it was an isolated instance, that FF admitted to

me that his answering this question was wrong and unacceptable,

that I do not believe FF will repeat this action, and that FF

has shown over a seven year period of time a high degree of

conpetence and honesty on the job. Certainly, misconduct by my

staff must be effectively responded to by me; however, I do not

believe that the proper response in all cases is to terminate

an individual's employment with the company. In my view, the

action we have taken makes clear to FF and to others who may

() know of it that answering a question which may be on an exam

while the exam is being conducted is highly improper conduct

which should under no circumstances take place. In my view,

for management to make this position. clear did not require more

severe action in this particular instance.

In summary, I have made every effort to personally

discuss with the TMI-1 operations staff and management, from

Mr. Toole down through the organization, the standards of

i

f conduct which I expect and which I will demand from them. To

remove any lingering doubts, these policies are being for-

malized now within GPU Nuclear. I believe that the most

important contribution I can make to preserving the integrity

.

() '
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of our operators and of GPU Nuclear, generally, is (i) to

ensure that procedures and regulatory requirements are

followed; (ii) to eneure that procedures necessary to safeguard

() the integrity of plant operations are established, including

exam administration procedures; (iii) to discuss my views with

members of my staff; (iv) to follow-up on any problem which

potentially reflects on the integrity of our operations; and

(v) to set a good example, both in attitude and in conduct, for

my staff. It is my intention to make every effort to ensure

cheating does not occur in the future.

V. Staffing

At the present time, we have employed 13 control room

. operators (one of whom has just submitted his resignation) who

() took the NRC RO exams last month. There are 4 shift foremen, 6

shift supervisors, 4 shift technical-advisors, 3 Training

personnel, and 2 non-shift Operations personnel who took the
.

October, 1981 NRC SRO (and RO) exams. Assuming an 80% pass

rate on these exams, which has been the typical performance of

TMI-l personnel on NRC exams, there will be 10 RO and 15 SRO-

qualified personnel available. It is impossible to ascertain,

without knowing exactly which individuals pass these exams and

which fail, the makeup of a typical shif t. Howevet, I do feel

that it is likely that we will not be able to maintain a six

shift rotation, and will thus utilize a five shift rotation for

a period of time. It is also possible that for that period of

O
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time, we will utilize Training personnel on shift who have

successfully passed the SRO examinations.

Given the figures stated above, and while I am unable

at this time to define the exact shift makeup, I reiterate our

commitment that we will meet our control room staffing commit-

ment to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, as set forth'in the

PID at 1 583(9), which was one of the conditions for restart

articulated by the Board.

Second, I am hopeful that we will roon have at least

four additional CROs available for shift work. At the present

time, five CROs are in training, along with one Training staff

member who is seeking an RO license. NRC reactor operator

examinations are anticipated to be taken by these individuals

in February or March of 1982. In addition, we are planning and

O hoge to reach the mennine 1 eve 1 of 24 cener 1 room operators

and 13 senior reactor operators (7 shift supervisors and 6

shift foremen) at TMI-1 next year, and have allocated suffi-

cient resources to meet these manning levels.

Finally, I am not concerned about the use of a five

shift rotation, which provides for three regular on-duty

shifts, one off-shift, and one shift which is in training.

li Missing is the relief shift, which instead overlaps with the
|

| training shift. Of course, over an extended period of time, a

five shif t rotation can reduce the effectiver.ess of the

training program because when there are absences in the regular

on-shift crews, individuals in training must fill those gaps.
!

I
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However, I do not anticipate this schedule to last for an

indefinite period of time, and I believe that the continuous

training program which exists at TMI allows individuals who

miss a day of training to still maintain the requisite know-

O ledge level, by training's providing to these individuals the

materials they missed, and requi'ing operators to take quizzes.

Moreover, with five rather than sc- shifts, more training hours

per shift are scheduled for the year.

VI. Certification of Licensed Operators to Take the
NRC Examinations

Since I assumed the job of Vice President (formerly tit' led

the Director) of TMI-1 in September of 1980, there have been

two sets of NRC examinations which required my certification,

those taken last April, and the recent October examinations.

() The process I used to determine the readiness, from both a

competence and integrity standpoint, of the April and October,

1981 candidates is described below.

In general, I do feel that we can be legitimately criti-

cized for not formalizing our certification process by estab-

lishing a written certification procedure. It is my intention
,

and commitment to institute such a procedure prior to certify-

ing our next group of operator candidates. A comparable

bl
procedure will be instituted for the annual recertification

j

process. By specifically stating in a procedure the necessary

reviews of candidate qualifications which must take place prior-

to certification, we provide a means of verifying the adequacy

of the certification process. However, this is not to say that

0
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the certifications which I made in the past, were substantively

(} inadequate. On the basis of the reviews I have participated in
,

this year, I am fully satisfied that our existing certification

O
process is a valid means of determining the readiness of an

individual to sit for the NRC examinations. However, we do

need to be more formal in the way we document and maintain

records of this process.

I would like to emphasize one point. In my mind, certifi-

cation to sit for the NRC examinations is only the first in a

two step process. As the Vice President of TMI-1, it is my job

to ensure that individuals are not only qualified, from a

licensing point of view, to operate TMI-1, but are people I

believe are qualified and have the proper attitude to staff the

TMI-l control room. Thus, the certification process which I

() undertake includes not only determining that an individual is

ready to take the NRC exams, but re-assessing, after the exam

results are in, whether individuals who have passed the NRC

exams are the right individuals for the job. I anticipate

formalizing this re-assessment process in the TMI-l certifi-

| cation procedure.

The method I employed in certifying candidates to take the
3

i

NRC exams -last April involved a lengthy meeting with

!

s Mr. Herbein, the Vice President of Nuclear Assurance and former

' Director of TMI-1, Mr. Toole, the Director of Operations and

Maintenance at TMI-1, Mr. Ross, the Manager of Plant

Operations, Dr. Knief, the Manager of Training at TMI,

| Mr. Newton, the Manager of Operator Training at TMI, and

-19-
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Mr. Brown, the Supervisor of Licensed Operator Training at TMI.

() As a group, we reviewed the results of each candidate on the

April ATTS examinations, the performance of individuals during
4

the past year's training program, and the performance of

O individuals on the job. Each candidate was reviewed separate-

ly. Weaknesses of particular individuals, whether in training

or on-the-job, were discussed.

For this group of individuals, attitude or performance

problems were absent. Several individuals had required special

training during the year, and we reviewed the competency of

these individuals. I discussed these personnel with

Messrs. Arnold and Clark, and we all agreed the individuals

appeared to be sufficiently capable to take the NRC examina-

tions. If I had thought that any individual would most likely

() not succeed on the NRC exams, I would not have certified him.

1 Last month, in certifying individuals for the NRC exams, I

held a similar, long meeting. Again, we reviewed each
:

candidate's records individually, focusing upon potential

weaknesses in capabilities and attitude of individuals. One

individual was not certified because we reached a consensus

that he simply was not ready to take the NRC examinations. A,

1
'

second individual's negative attitude about the Company was
i

! discussed; however, because of his conscientiousness and high
!

level of competency on the job, and full understanding of his
.

} responsibilities as a licensed operator I certified him for the

examination. Questions were not raised with respect to the

other candidates.

,
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Finally, while Mr. Ross' testimony will discuss the issue

() of certifying integrity, I would like to reaffirm Mr. Ross'

view that such an evaluation is inherently subjective, and

(]} would only suffer from formalization in a procedure. Thus,

while I intend to include in the TMI-l licensed operator

certification procedure the requirement that operator attitude

be evaluated, I do not intend to further specify the reans of

conducting this evaluation. Clearly, however, individuals who

reflect a lack of respect for the licensing process by cheating

on exams have an unacceptable attitude.

O

O

d
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GPU Nuclear-

| Mh h out 44 South
i Middletown. Pennsylvania 17057

717 948 8000
) TELEX 842 386
1 |

g October 5,1981

1 Mr.
Three Mile Islands

u P.O. Box 480
Middictown, Pa. 17057

,1 Dear

l
3

. Recent reviews of our nuclear activities by ourselves as well as by
,; outside organizations have alerted us to the need to ensure that our employees
l

'

understand the role of various regulatory requirements in the way we conduct
] ; our activities. Corporate policy statements are being prepared on these

matters; hovaver, as one of the initial steps in correcting this situation atq

TMI Unit 1, I am sending this letter to members of my staff who are mostq

! centrally involved in the activities affected by these regulatory requirements
and, therefore, are in the best position to effectively address this situation.

1

(b' One of the issues which needs to be addressed is the way we look at
regulatory requirements for conducting such activities as tests, inspections,
and surveillances and for maintaining documentation of this work. During the
course of the 1NPO review, it became clear that these efforts are sometimes,

, viewed as " motions" to be gone through because the NRC requires us to do it.
' '

Ihe very real value of the activities to us and the need to do them
! ,' effectively for our own purposes tends to be lost in the process. It is
; important that we as operators of TMI-1 recognize that the way we are
h fulfilling the requirements is consistent with what we desire and need to do.

] For example, surveillance testsneed to be done carefully and thoughtfully with
y equipment performance and conditions observed closely and critically,
f identified problems understood and corrected, and the results documented and
E thoroughly reviewed. The objective is not just a completed check-off list,
I the objective is primarily an assessment of the reliability and material
I condition of the plant equipment. There is a lot more to the monthly

surveillance of the emergency diesels than just showing they will start and
,

carry the required load. Imt's be sure we obtain the full benefit of such
tests, inspections, etc.

,

}

6 Another issue that has received a lot of attention recently is
| understanding the role of the training and qualification program for licensed
t y operators in assuring safe and reliable operations. As a result of the
j cheating incident in the NRC licensing examinations, we have been reviewing
5 our own examination program and the attitudes toward these examinations and

I

. . . _ - . .

__



-

r

NUCLEAR REGUEATORY CO.'dMISSICM

o '- +
This is to cer*:ify that .the attached proceedin5s before the,,,

'Q0 i

ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD
O |

i:2 the satter of: METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY (THREE MILE ISLAND UNIT 1)

Da:e of Proceeding: November 12, 1981
;

Docket flumber: 50-289 (Restart)

Place of Proceeding: Harrisburg, Pennsylvania '

vere held as herein appears, and that this is the criginal transc:-ip:
Ocerecf for the file of the CeccLssion.

.

David S. Parker

'
Official Reporter (Typed)

. _ .

-_

- (SIGNATUP2 OF ?_UCR'''IR)

.

O
.

O -

--- e e- - - - - , ~m-----mm,-----m-- >- - - - - ~4--+ -e,------------------m--r v


